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ABSTRACT

Continuing the hearings begun April 14, 1980 on S.
2166, a bill to establish a National Institute of Native American
Culture and Arts Development, testimony was heard from 19 witnesses
representing the federal government and the administration, interest
grcups based in the Washington, D.C. area, and several Indian Tribes
and Pueblcs. Witnesses testifying in support of the t£ill's intert
included representatives cf Cengress, the National Endowment for the
Humanities, the Nations Project, 2nd the Ponca Tribe of Oklahoma.
Those testifying against the bill included representatives of the
Departments of Interior and Education: the National Congress of
American Indians; the Santa Fes/Albugquerque Indian Schools: and the
Zia, Isleta, Santo Domingc, Nambe, and Taos Pueblos. Ofpponents feared
tha* passage of the bill would result in an invasion of cultural
privacy, lcss of basic educational oprperturity for Indian children in
+he Santa Fe area, possible infringement on religious freedom, and
lack of Indian centrol of the facility. Other testimony concerned
funding: the rreservation of Indian culture, traaition, and kelief:
and the rencvation of the Albuquergue Indian School campus. The
committee reviewed the intent of S. 21€6, the text of which is
included in the record as is that of H.R. 6266, a compahion measure.
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DEVELOPMENT OF NATIVE AMERICAN (ULTURE
AND ART—PART 2

JOUOLY 29, 1980
U.S. SENATE,

SeLeer Codonmrrer oN I Arrans,
Washington, D.C.

The committee met. pursnant to notice, at 10:05 n.m., in room 6224,
Dirksen Senate Oflice Building, Senator John Melcher (¢hairman of
the committec) presiding.

Present : Senator Meleher and Representative Conable.

Staff present: Max Richtman, staff director; and Susan Long, pro-
fessional stafl member,

Senator Mercner. The comnmittee will come to order.

Today the committee is continning hearings on S, 2166 to provide
for the development of native American culture and art.

On April 14 of this yvear, the committee held a hearing on the bill
in Santa Fe. N. Mex., at which time testimony was taken from tribal
witnesses thronghout Indian country with a particular emphasis on
Pucblo witnesses.

The focus of today’s hearing will be on testimony from the admin-
istration as well as other predominantly Washington. D.C.-based
witnesses.

At the committee’s Santa Fe hearing. many indecisive snggestions
were made on how this legislation could be improved : the committee
intends to explore some of those suggested changes today to assist us
in refining the bill,

At the ontset. T would like to make the following observations. The
purpose of 3. 2166 was neverto provide a vehicle for settling the politi-
cally disputed sitnation in New Mexico. although the committee’s final
product may do so, Rather, the bill was and is intended to establish a
national institute which will serve the entire Indian community and
the country by ereating a foeal point. for the recognition of Indian art
and culture.

Current. Federal initiatives in the area of Indian art and culture are
fragmented and inadequate. This legislation expresses the importance
of n comprehensive recognition of the cultural welfare of Indian peo-
ple as well as a need for a strong Federal connnitment to the preserva-
tion, revitalization, and dissemination of Indian art and culture.

<. 2166 not only combines the finetion of the Tnstitute of American
Tndian Arts in Santa Fe. N. Mex.. and the Tndian Avts and Crafts
BRoard. but creates o new National Tustitute of Native American Cul-
ture and Arts Development which includes: No. 1, a center for culture

(1)
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aml arts study; Noo 2,0 center for Nutive Ameriean scholuesy No, 3, n
conter for eultural excliange s and, No, 4o msenm of Indiun arts,

The Bill devotes o gront deal of attention to the governing hoard,
Aanetions, and constitueney of the institnte sd its various centers, The
fogislation devotes less nitention to the tusk whiel the institute and
its contors nre doesiened to faltill,

These hearings ave intended to elarify and expand upon these fune-
tions, Iowever. it should he noted that many of the speeific areas of
stidy to be established by the institute will evolve as a result of the
internction of the honwd members with their particular eonstituencies
as well s with ecach other,

It is not the intention of this hill, nov is it the gonl of the committee,
to politicize. co-opt. or control the great Dndinn artistic and cultural
heritage of 1his countey, We hope that S, 2166 will provide a mecha-
nism whereby Tndinn avt and enlture can be enhaneed and preserved
for the henetit of all people,

"The committee hopes that this heaving will establish a record which
will hielp us in presenting to the Senate a hill whieh veflects the inter-
ests of these wost concerned with the issies snrrownding the develop-
nment of Indian art and enlture of the Indian people,

Our first witness today is Congressmun Barber Conable whe has in-
trodneed n companion measnre, H.R. 6266, in the TTonse of Repre-
sontatives, Without objeetion, 8, 2166 and its companion bill TL.R.
G266 will be included in the record at this point.

[The bills follow. Testimony begingon . 23.]
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T promuate the development of Native Ameriean eutnee and aet.

IN THE SENATE OF THE UNITED STATES

DEcEMBER 20 (logislutive dayv, DECEMuUER 15H), 1979
Mr. Mevcnew (for himself, Mr. Bunntex. Mr. Harrieen, and Me. INauve)
introduced the folowing bill; whic's was read twire and referred jointly, by
nanimous congent, 1o the Selecr Committee on Indion Affairs and the
Committee on Governmental Affairs with instructions, that when ordered
reported by one cammittee the other hus 45 days i which lo report

A BILL

To promote the development of Native Ameriean eulture and
art.

1 Be it enacted by the Scnate and House of T oresenta-
2 tives of the United States of America in ( “n.gress assembled,
3 That this Act may he cited as the “Native American Culture
4 and Art Development Act”.

5 Skc. 2. The Congress finds nnd declares that (1) Ameri-
6 can Indian art and culture has coatributed greatly to the ar-
7 tistic and cultural richness of the Nation; (2) Ameriean Indian

8 art and culture oceupies a unique position in American histo-
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1 ry'ns bisinge our only gonuinoly native art forln‘:i;.lﬁﬂ-';;x\lltlll'x\l
'I.!h"lwril:;gng (% the enhianeement and preservation of |hiu“r\7??"-"m.,
4 tion's native art and culture hag w fundsmoental influonee on
4 the Ameriean poople; (9 although the encourngoment and
5 support of Indiun arts and erafts are primarily 2 matter for
6 private, local, and Indian initintive, it ix also an approprinte
7 matter of concern to the Federal Governiment; (5) it is appro-
8 printe and necessary for the Federal Government to support
9 research and seholurship in Indinn art and enlture and to
10 complement progrums for the advancement of Indinn art and
11 culture by tribal, private, and public ageneies and orguniza-
12 tions; (6) eurrent Federal initintives in the area of lndian art
13 and culture are fragmented and inndequate; and (7) in order
14 to centralize the Federal Government's effort to preserve,
15 support, revitalize, and disseminate Indian art and culture, it
16 is desirable to establish a national Institute of Native Ameri-
17 can Culture and Arts Development.

18 * SEc. 3. As used in this Act, the term—

19 (1) “Indiun art and culture’ ineludes, but is not
20 limited to, the truditional expression of Native Ameri-
21 can language, history, customs, belief, musie, architee-
22 ture, drama, danee, rituals, and erafts;

2¢ (2) “Institute” means the Institute of Native
24 Ameriean Culture and Arts Development established
25 by this Aet;
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l (h “Indian" or “Native Ameriean’ monns any
9 porson who v o membor of an Indinn tribe or 0 do-
3 seondant of an aboriginal inhabitant of the United
4 Statos;

) (0 “Indinn teibo' means any tribo, hand, nation,
g or other orgnnized group or community of Indians, in-
7 cluding any Alnskn Native village pursuant to the
8 Alnska Native Clnims Settlement Aet, whieh is recog-
9 nized as eligible for special programs and services pro-
10 vided by the United States to Indians becange of thoir
11 status as Indiang,
12 SEc. 4. (a) There is established the Institute of Native

13 American Culture and Arts Development, which shall be
14 under the direction and eontrol of a Board of Trustees (here-
15 inafter.referred to in this Aet as the “Board”) established in
16 aeceordance with subseetion (b) of this seetion.

17 (b) The Board shall be eomposed of nincteen members

18 as follows:

19 (1) twelve members appointed b:y the President of
20 the United States from among individuals from private
21 life who are widely recognized in the field of Indian art
22 and eulture (and a majority of whom shall be Native
23 Amerieans);

24 (2) Seeretary of the Interior (or his designee);

25 (3) Seeretary of Edueation (or his designee);
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¢H Seeretaey of the Smithaoninn Tustinetion (or

Wi deslgnen);

() Chdeman, National Endowment of the Aets

(ar his designea);

(th Chairman, Natiound Bodowment of the -
mnities (or hia designee);

(1) Libeneinn of Congross (ov his dosignon); and

(8) Prosidont of the Institute (or his donignen),

(¢) In making appointments pursuant to eluse (1) of
subsection (0 of this section, the Pregident of the United
States shall give due consideration to the appointment of in-
dividualy who will provide an appropriate regional nud tribal
representation on the Board,

(d) The term of office of each trustee appointed pursuant
to clause (1) ‘0;"suh.~|ecti0n (b) of this seetion shall be six
years, except that of such trustees first appointed, four ghall
serve for a terin of two vears, four for a terin of four years,
and four for a term of six years, as designated by the Prosi-
dent as of the tine of appointment. Any trustee appointed to
fill a vacancy occurring prior to the expiration of the term to
which his predecessor was appointed shall be appointed for
the remainder of the ternin. No trustec appointed pursuant to
clause (1) of subsection (b) of this section shall be eligible to
serve in excess of two cousecutive terms, but may continue

to serve until his successor is appointed.

10
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(o) The President of the United Stvtes shall dosignnte
the initind Ohwirman and Vieo Chainnan of the Baard from
nmong the trustees appainted puesiant o elase () of suh-
snution (b of this seotion, Sueh Chademan and Vieo Chaleman
S0 dosignated shadl soeee Tor twelvo ondondar menths, The
Chaieman and Vieo Chatewan shall therenftor ho eloetod by
the trastees appointed pursnant to elause (1 of subseeton (b)
wid shall woeve for torms of two vours, Tn the ense of & va-
eaney inthe offies of Chaiemun or Vieo Chuairman, sueh va-
eaney shadl b fillod by the trustoos nppointed pursuant o
ehse (1) of subsoetion (0) and the trastee filling suelt vaonn-
ey shndl sorve for the romaindor of the unexpired torm, Uniil
otherwise provided by the byinws of the Institute, n majority
of the wmnbers of the Board shall constitute a quorim,

(D The Chairman of the Board, in consultation with the
Board, shall appoint o President of the Institute. The Presi-
dent of the Institute shall serve as the chief executive officer
of the [ustitute. Subject to the direction of the Board and the
general supervision of the Chnirman, the President of the
Institute shall have the responsibility for carrying out the
policies and funetions of the [nstitute, and shall have authori-
ty over all personnel and activities of the Institute. The Vice
Chairman shall perform such funetions as the Chairman may
prescribe, and shall serve as Acting Chairman during the ab-

sence of the Chairman, The President of the Institute shall

11



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

14
14
15
16
17
18
19

21
22
23
24
25

i
he compensated ab an wmual rate wab fo exesed that pre-
serihed far GR-1R of the (enernl Sehedule wnder seetion
A2 of title 5, nited Siates Code.

(@) Members of the Banrd appointed prursunit to olaise
(1) of subseotion (W of this seotion shall, for eneh day they
are ongaged in the pecfarmanes of the duties under this Aet,
peveive compenaation nt the rate of $195 per day, ineluding
travelthne, Al mombers of the Board, while so seeving away
from their homea or vegular phoos of business, shall he wi-
fowad travel oxponses, neluding por diom fn llow of sih-
wistones, wi wuthorized by sootion H708 of ttle 0, United
States Code, far persons I Government serviee employed
Intermittontly.

() In udministering the Institute, the Prosidont of the
Tnstitute, with the approval of the Board, shall have the aus
thority to appoint and fix the eomponsation and dutios of sueh
officors und omployoes as may bo necessary for the officient
administeation of the Institute, Such appointments and com-
pensation may be made without rogard to the provisions of
title 5, United States Code, governing appointments in the
competitive service, and chapter 51 and subchaptor LT of
chapter 58 of title 5, United States Code.

(i) The Board is authorized to adopt an official seal
which shall be judicially noticed and to make snch bylaws,

rules, and regulations as it deems necessary for the adminis-

12 .
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tration of its functions under this Act, ineluding the organiza-
tion and proeedure of the Board.

(j) The Board is authorized to obtain the servieces of ex-
perts and consultants in aecordanee with the provisions of
seetion 3109 of title 5, United States Code, and to aceept
and utilize the services of voluntary and noneompensu-ted
personnel and reimburse them for travel expenses, ineluding
per diem, as authorized by seetion 5703 of title 5, United
States Code.

(k) The Board is authorized to solieit, aceept, and dis-
pose of gifts, bequests, desises of money, seeurities, and
other properties of whatever charaeter, for the benefit of the
Institute. Any sueh gifts, bequests, or devises, unless other-
wise restricted by the terms thereof, shall be utilized in the
diseretion of the Board for the purposes of the Institute.

(I) The Board is authorized to receive grants from, and
enter into eontraets and other arrangements with, Federal,
State, or loeal governments, public and private agencies, or-
ganizations, and institutions, and individuals.

(ra) The Board is authorized to aequire, hold, maintain,
use, operate, and dispose of sueh real property, including im-
provements thereon, personal property, equipment, and other
items, as may be neeessary to enable the Board to earry out
the purposes of this Aet. At the request of the Board, the

head of the Federal department having jurisdiction over any
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real property, including improvements thereon, comprising
the Institute of American Indian Arts facility located in
Santa Fe, New Mexico, shall transfer, by appropriate instru-
ment, all jurisdiction and control over such real property and
improvements to the Institute.

Ske. 5. In administering the Institute, the Board shall
have all necessary and proper powers which shall include,
but not be limited to, the power to establish, within the
Institute—

(1) a Center for Culture and Art Studies to be ad-
ministered by a director (appointed by the President of
the lustitute, with the approval of the Board), which
shall include, but not be limited to, Departments of
Traditional Arts and Scicnces, Visual Arts, Performing
Arts, Language, and Literature;

(2) a Center for Native American Scholars to be
administered by a director (appointed by the President
of the Institute, with the approval of the Board), which
shall include, but not be limited to, research programs,
fellowship programs, and publications;

(3) & Center for Cultural Exchange, administered
hy a director (appointed by the President of the Insti-
tute, with the approval of the Board), which shall in-

clude an inter-American Indian program, marketing

14
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and promotion of Indian erafts, promotion of Indian

art, exhibits and shows;

(4) 2 Museum of Indian Arts, administered by a
director (appointed by the President of the Institute,
with the approval of the Board), which shall include,
but not he limited to, the acquisition of Indian art and
the curation and exhibition of Indian art; and

(5) any other centers or programs which the
Board determines appropriate. to preserve, support, re-
vitalize, and disseminate Indian art and culture.

Skc. 6. () There are transferred to the Institute and
the Institute shall perform the functions of—

(1) the Institute of American Indian Arts estab-
lished by the Secretary of the Interior in 1962; and

(2) the Indian Arts and Crafts Board established
by the Aet entitled “An Act to promote the develop-
ment of Indian arts and crafts and to create a board to
assist therein, and for other purposes”, approved
August 27, 1935.

(b)(1) All personnel, linbilities, contracts, property, and
records as are determined by the Director of the Office of
Management and Budget to be employed, held, or used pri-
marily in conneetion with any function transferred under the

provisions of this Aet, are transferred to the Institute.
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(2) Personnel engaged in funetions transferred by this
Act shall be transferred in aeccordanece with applieable laws
and regulations relating to the transfer of functions, exeept
that such transfer shall be without reduction in elassification
or compensation for one year after sueh transfer.

(e) Al laws and regulations relating to the Institute of
Amenican Indian Arts and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board
transferred to the Institute by this Act shall, insofar as such
laws and regulations are applicable, remain in full foree and
effeet. With respeet to such transfers, reference in any other
Federal law to the Institute of American Indian Arts and the
Indian Arts and Crafts Board, or any officer so transferred in
conneetion therewith, shall be deemed to mean the Institute.

SEc. 7. The President of the Institute shall submit an
annual report to the Board eonecrning the administration of
the Institute during the twelve ecalendar .- .as preceding
the date of the report. Such report shall inelude, among other
matters, a detailed statement of all private and publie funds,
gifts, and other items of a monet:w;ry value reeeived by the
Institute during such twelve-month period and the disposition
thereof.

SEc. 8. There are authorized to be appropriated, for the
fiseal year ending September 30, 1981, the sum of
$4,000,000 to earry out the purposes of this Aet, and for

each fiseal year thereafter, such sum as may be necessary.

16
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96TH CONGRESS
2p SESSION 62 66
® [

To promote the development of Native American culture and art.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

JANUARY 23, 1980

Mr. CoNaBLE introduced the following bill; which was referred jointly to the

Committees on Interior and Insular Affairs and Educa!iop and Labos

A BILL

To promote the development of Native American culture and

(o]

(=2

W W =

10

art.

Be it enacled by the Senate and House of Representa-
tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
That this Act may be cited as the “Native American Culture
and Art Development Act”.

Sec. 2. The Congress finds and declares that (1) Ameri-
can Indian art and culture has contributed greatly to the Ar-
tistic and cultural richness of the Nation; (2) American Indian
art and culture occupies a unique position in American histo-
ry as being our only genuinely native art form and cultural

heritage; (3) the enhancement and preservation of this Na-

1y
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tion’s native art and culture has a fundamental influence on
the Ameriean people; (4) althongh the encouragement and
support of Indian arts and cralts are primarily o matter for
private, local, and Indian initiative, it is also an appropriate
matter of concern to the Federal Government; (5) it is uppro-
priate and neeessary for the Federal Govermnent to support
research and scholarship in Indian art and culture and to
complement programs for the advancement of Indian art and
eulture by tribal, private, and publie ageneies and organiza-
tions; (6) current Federal initiatives in the area of Indian art
and culture are fragmented and inadequate; and (7) in order
te centralize the Federal Govermnent’s effort to preserve,
support, revitalize, and disseminate Indian art and culture, it
is desirable to establish a national Institute of Native Ameri-
can Culture and Arts Development.

Skc. 3. As used in this Act, the term—

(1) “Indian art and culture” inecludes, but is not
limited to, the traditional expression of Native Ameri-
can language, history, customs, belief, musie, arehitee-
ture, drama, dance, rituals, and crafts;

(2) “Institute” means the Institute of Native
American Culture and Arts Development established
hy this Act;

(3) “Indian” or “Native American” means any

person who is a member of an Indian tribe or a de-

18
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scendant ol an aboriginal inhabitant of the United
States;

4) “Indian tribe”” means any tribe, band, nation,
or other organizea group or community of Indians, in-
cluding any Alasha Native village pursnant to the
Alaska Native CLums Settlement Act, whicii is recog-
nized as eligible for special programs and services pro-
vided by the United States to Indians because of their
status us lindians,

SEC. 4. {a) There is established the Institute of Native

American Culture and Arts Development, which shall be
under the direction and control of 1 Board of Trustees (here-
inafter referred to in this Act as the “Board’’) established in

aecordance with subseetion (b) of this section.

(h) The Board shall he composed of nineteen members

as follows:

(1) twelve members appointed by the President of
the United States from among individuals from private
life who are widely recognized in the field of Indinn art
and culture (and a majority of whom shall be Native
Americans);

(2) Secretary of the Interior (or his designee);

(3) Seeretary of Education (or his designec);

(4} Secretury of the Smithsonian Institution (or

his designee);



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

20

16

4
(5) Chairman, National Endowment of the Arts
{or his designee); |
(6) Chairman, National Endowment of the Hu-
manities (or his designee);
(7) Librarian of Congresé (or his designee); and
(8) President of the Institute (or his designee).

(¢) In making appointments pursuant to clause (1) of
suhsection (b) of this seetion, the President of the United
States shall give due consideration to the appointment ot in-
dividuals who will provide an appropriate regional anil tribal
representation on the Board.

() The term of office of each trustec appointed pursuant
to clause (1) of subsection (h) of this seetion shall be six
vears, except that of such trustees first appointed, four shall
serve for u term of two years, four for a term of four years,
and four for « term of six years, as designated by the Presi-
dent as of the time of appointment. Any trustee appointed to
fill a vacaney oceurring prior to the expiration of the term to
which his predecessor was appointed shall be appointed for
the remainder of the term. No trustee appointed pursuant to
clause (1) of subsection (h) of this seetion shall be eligible to
serve in excess of two consecative terms, hut may continue
to serve antil his suecessor is appointed.

(e) The President of the United States shall designate

the initinl Chairman and Viee Chairman of the Board from

<0
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among the trustees appointed pu'rsuant to elause (1) of sub-
section (b) of this section. Sueh Chairman and Viee Chairman
so designated shall serve for twelve ealendar months. The
Chairman and Viee Chairman shall thereafter be elected by
the trustees appointed pursuant to clause (1) of subsection (b)
and shall serve for terms of two years. In the ease of a va-
caney in the office of Chairman or Vice Chairman, such va-
cancy shall be filled by the trustees appointed pursuant to
elause (1) of subsection (b) and the trustee filling such vacan-
cy shall serve for the remainder of the unexpired term. Until
otherwise provided by the bylaws of the Institute, a majority
of the members of the Board shall eonstitute a quorum.

(f) The Chairman of the Board, in eonsultation with the
Board, shall appoint a President of the Institute. The Presi-
dent of the Institute shall serve as the chief executive officer
of the Institute. Subjeet to the direction of the Board and the
general supervision of the Chairman, the President of the
Institute shall have the responsibility for earrying out the
policies and funetions of the Institute, and shall have authori-
ty over all personnel and aetivities of the Institute. The Viee
Chairman shall perform such functions as the Chairman may
preseribe, and shall serve as Aeting Chairrhan during the ab-
sence of the Chairman. The President of the Institute shall

be eompensated at an annual rate not to exceed that pre-
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seribed for GS-18 of the General Schednle under section
0332 of title 5, United States Code.

() Members of the Board appointed pursuant to elanse
(1) of subsection (b) of this section shall, for each day they
are engaged in the performance of the duties under this Aet,
reecive compensation at the rate of $125 per day, including
traveltime. All members of the Board, while so serving away
from their homes or regular places of business, shall be al-
lowed travel expenses, including per diem in Hen of sub-
sistence, as authorized by seetion 5703 of title 5, United
States Code, for persons in Govermment serviee employved
intermittently.

(h) In administering the Institute, the President of the
Institute, with the approval of the Board, shall have the au-
thority to appoint and fix the compensation and duties of such
officers and employees as may be necessary for the efficient
administration of the Institute. Such appointments and com-
pensation may be made without regard to the provisions of
title 5, United States Code, governing appointments in the
competitive service, and chapter 51 and subehapter 111 of
chapter 53 of title 5, United States Code.

(i) The Board is authorized to adopt an official ceal
which shall be judicially noticed and to make snch bylaws,

rules, and regulations as it deems necessary for the adminis-

¢ .
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tration of its funetions under this Aet, including the organiza-
tion and procedure of the Board.

(j) The Board is authorized to obtain the serviees of ex-
perts and consultants in accordance with the provisions of
section 3109 of title 3, United States Code, and to aecept
and utilize the services of voluntary and noncompensated
personnel and reimburse them for travel expenses, ineluding
per diem, as authorized by seetion 5703 of title 5, United
States Code.

(k) The Board is authorized to solicit, aecept, and dis-
pose of gifts, bequests, devises of money, seeurities, and
other properties of whatever charaeter, for the benefit of the
Institute. Any sueh gifts, bequests, or devises, unless other-
wise restricted by the terms thereof, shall be utilized in the
discretion of the Board for the purposes of the Institute.

() The Board is authorized to reeeive grants from, and
enter into contracts and other arrangements with, Federal,
State, or local governments, public and private agencies, or-
ganizations, and institutions, and individuals.

(in) The Board is authorized to aequire, hold, maintain,
use, operate, and dispose of such real property, ineluding im-
provements thereon, personal property, cquipiment, and other
items, as may be necessary to enable the Board to carry out
the purposes of this Act. At the request of the Board, the

head of the Federal departinent having jurisdiction over any

o~
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real property, ineluding improvements thereon, comprising
the Institute of American Indian Arts faeility located in
Santa Fe, New Mexico, shall transfer, by appropriate instru-
ment, all jurisdiction and control over such real property and
improvements to the Institute.

Sec. d. In administering the Institute, the Board shall
have all necessary and [)ro[;er powers which shall include,
but not be limited to, the power to establish, within the
Institute—

(1) a Center for Culture and Art Studies to be ad-
ministered by a director (uppointed by the President of
the Instituce, with the upproval of the Board), which
shall include, but not be limited to, Departments of
Traditional Arts and Seiences, Visual Arts, Performing
Arts, Language, and Literature;

(2) a Center for Native American Scholurs to he
administered by a director (appointed by the President
of the Institute, with the approval of the Board), which
shall inelude, but not be limited to, rescarch programs,
fellowship programs, and publications;

(3) a Center for Cultural Exchange, administered
hy a director (appointed by the President of the Insti-
tute, with the approval of the Board), which shall in-

clude an inter-American Indian program, marketing
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and promotion of Indian erafts, promotion of Indian
art, exhibits and shows;

(4) a Museum of Indian Arts, administered by a
director (appointed by the President of the lnstitutev,
with the approvat of the Board), which shall include,
hut not he limited to, the acquisition of Indian art and
the curation and exhibition of Indian art; and

(3) any other centers or programs which the
Board determines appropriate to preserve, support, re-
vitalize, and disseminate Indian art and culture.

SEC. 6. (1) There are transferred to the Institute and
the Institute shall perform the funetions of—

(1) the Institute of American Indian Arts estab-
lished by the Sceretary of the Interior in 1962; and

(2) the Indian Arts and Crafts Board established
hy the Act entitted ““An Act to promote the develop-
ment of Indian arts and crafts and to ereate a hoard to

*

assist therein, and for other purposes’, approved
August 27, 1935.
(h)(1) All personuel, liabilities, contracts, property, and
records as are determined by the Director of the Office of
Management and Budget to be employed, held, or used pri-

marily in conneetion with any function transferred under the

provisions of this Act, gare transferred to the Institute.
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1 () Personnel eugaged in functions transferred by this
2 Act shall be transferred in accordance with applicable laws
3 and regulations relating to the transfer of functions, exeept
4 that sneh transfor shall be withont reduction in classification
5 or compensation for one year after sueh transfer.
§ () All laws and regulations relating to the Institute of
T American Indian Arts and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board
8 transferred to the lustitute by this Aet shall, fusofar as such
4 laws and regulations are applicable, remain in full force and
10 effect. With respeet to such transfers, referenee in any other
11 Federal law to the Institute of American Indian Arts and the
12 Indian Arts and Crafts Board, or any officer so trausferred in
13 connection therewith, shall be deemed to mean the Institute,
14 Sec. 7. The President of the Institute shall submit an
15 amnual report to the Board concerning the adwinistration of
16 the Institute during the twelve calendar mouths preceding
17 the date of the report. Such report shall include, among other
18 matters, a detailed statement of all private and publie funds,
19 gifts, and other items of a monetary value received by the
20 Institute during such twelve-month period and the disposition
21 thereof.

2R Skc. 8. There are authorized to be appropriated, for the
93 fisenl year ending  September 30, 1981, the sum of
24 $4,000,000 to carry out the purposes of this Act, aid for

25 each fiseal vear thereafter, such sumn as may be necessary.
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Senator Mercner, Darber, it is a real plea=ure to welecome you to
the committee this morning. lt i= delighr ful and invigorating “that a
Member of the House with the ~ramnre which yon h.lw attained in
Congress would cospon=or this legislation in the IHouse. Thank you

very “much.

STATEMENT OF HON. BARBER B. CONABLE, JR., A U.S REFRE-
SENTATIVE FROM THE STATE OF NEW YORK

Mr. Coxasre. Thank vou, Mr. Chairman. for welcoming me. I am
very pleased to be heve.

I am a little out=ide my field of responsibility, but not eutxide the
area of my interest. I consider the Institute an important potential
for a long-neglected part of our Anerican culture,

I have introduced the counterpart in the Honse. I st confess that
I have a special interest i this legislation, and I am going to talk
about that more than anything else, Iowever, T sce the whole area of
the institute as being a tremendous opportunity for us to improve our
relationship with Native Americans and their involvement with their
culture, thml history. their present relationship here in thiz country.

I h we a personal mterest m Native Ameriean history of long st: ind-
ing. T .1]~0 share the coneern about the need for cnntmnpox ary Native
Americans to be able to continue in the tradition of creative endeavor
that has marked their istory. This includes the enconragement and
fostering of training opportunities for yvoung Indian artists and his-
torians, 1\~u"rw~tcd Ly this<bill.

It is 1 =ad fact of history that Native Americans have suffered the
loss of much of their tradition. languages, organization, and art style.
We cannot change history, but we can undertake in a responsible and
effective way to expand understanding of their contribution to the cul-
ture. the art. and the heritage of our present society and to afford
greater nppmtumrw for N .mw Amerieans to prepare themselves to
participate creatively in contemporary society,

I think one of the greatest untapped ()ppmrllnltlm for doing this lies
with the speecifie recommendation of the legizlation for a museum of
Indian arts. The preservation. mlulutmn. and study of material cul-
ture, artistic creation, the tonls, weapons, ornaments, elothing, cere-
maonial pavaphernalia, and all th(- mlu-r physical remnants of the na-
tive cultures of America is of vital importance to Indians, Eskimos,
and Hawaiians, It constitntes tangible ties to their past, Tt is their
pmmmn\ Tt Tends them dignity, m\tnlls pride, and what is more, by
extension. it is a signiticant part of the heritage of all Americans,
Non-natives, too, shonld he filled with pride in these vestiges of the
past. To me, this center ean have a major hupact on the status of
Native Americans in our Nation,

I am certain #7at my convietion ix tempered by my own experiences
in the field of Indian eulture. That experience ineludes a familiarity
with the foremast colleetion of Native Amerienan artifacts, photo-
araplh= and books in the world which 1s housed in the Musgeum of the
Amertean Indian in New York Citv. I, in =ome wav, the measure
before us conld be used as an additional stimulus for preserving and
improving public access to this remarkable collection, all of us would
be benefited.

€y~
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Tt seems remarkalle to me that we have a national collection of
alniost evervthing but the artifucts of Native Amerieans. This private
min=zenm posesses nearly 1 million artifacts, 40000 Tibrary volumes.
and 70000 photographiz, negatives, and prints. T ean think of no bet-
ter. no richier colleetion an which to hase the center ealled for in this
hill.

Queh o colleetion ean never he gnthered again, but under the right
cireimstances it could be hrought to serve the needs of nll Native
Amerienn institntions amd their constituents. providing a Federal
link whicl is not now present and expressing the pmblic interest in
come degree of public support for the inadequately endowed national
asset.

The vast collection of the Musenm of the American Indian contains
more material from and about the native enlture of Ameriea than
exists anywhere clse. The musenm carrently provides major exhibi-
tions for display in other areas of the country, but access to its vast
colleetion remains sharply limited by its present resources. The cur-
rent inadequate facilities are also cansing deterioration of many of
the trensnres in this eolleetion : expanded preservation work is greatly
needed. Tt is evident that a joining of this eolleetion with the national
facility proposed by this legislation wonld bring great rewards for
cach of thenn, onr Native Americans. and onr society in general,

T hope that. in connection with the study of the institute and the
provision therein for the establi-hment of n museum, some effort will
be made to tind that Federal link which wonld greatly improve ficeess
te this remarkable colleetion.

My, Chajrman. T do want to thank you for the opportunity to speak
on Lehalf of this bill. T wish yvou well in vour studies and in the
development of it= provizions =a that all of ns can henefit from the
opportunities for greater understanding of the Ameriean Natives’
culture.

Qenator MeLcenen. Thank you very much, Barber.

The collection that vou mentioned iz indecd. an ontstanding collec-
tion. It is one of the shortcomings of onr country that we have nat
provided

My, Coxantrk Tt isa private institution, Mr. Chairman, but T think
the time has come to develop a Federal link.

I know there are a great many—at least 12—tribal museums that
have leen built with Federal money. T wonld like to find ways of
eetting hetter access for these nmsenms to the eollection of the Museum
of the American Indian in New York City. Beeanse of inadequate
storago and inadequate access, it seems to me that conld be one of the
national contributions this private colleetion could make, of partien-
lar sigmificance to Native Amerecans.

Also, T must say that we are exploring wayvs of increasing the link
to the Smithsonian and possibly also to the Couneil on Artsand Crafts
which iz eneompassed in this hill. There are many possibilities. and
it. is my purpose here again to eall attention to the existence of this
collection. of the need to make better publie access to its resources,
and to exnress the hope that zomehow, throngh this hill, we can make
them available to the Ameriean people and particularly to Native
Americans.
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Senator Mercnen, I hope we enun heenuse it 15 0 shane that, as great
as the Smith=onian is, there is haedly auything there to show Native
Aumwmeriean culture,

Mr. Coxantr. T think you will see a_greater emphasis iu the Smith-
sonian alzo on exhibits of this =ort. For instance, T am awave that
Roger Kennedy there is preparing to have an exhibit on the Troquoinn
culture with which T am particalovly familine, But theiv colleetion.
while it iz a great collection, is nothing compared to the Muscuntof the
American Indian. T would hope that, somehow, we could hring about
creater public uccess. for that reason alone.

Senaror Mrwcner. T hope we ean. because it is disappointing to me
that in our Nation’s Capital. which ean do pretty well gotting toget her
tremendously impressive exhibits of art, whether they are Chinese or
post-impressionist. from Euorope. we do not have much going for
Native American art and culture.

Mr. CoxanLre. We now also have a national collection of African
art.

Senntor MrLenrr. Yea.

Mr. Coxantr. T apologize, Mr. Chairman, for appearing to lat the
tail wag the dog heve. T realize the Tnstitution’s needs: you ave doingra
study ; and this legislation centers around the Tnstitution. Tt is the pro-
vision in the leaislation for the ereation of a musenm in counection
with the Tnstitution that enconrages me to think that there may be some
way of combining the two to the benefit of all people and particularly
the Native Americans.

Senator Mercuer. T hope we can. Barber. Thank you very much for
vour testimony and vour support.

Our next witness is Darrell Knuffke, Deputy Under Secretary. De-
partment of the Tnterior.

STATEMENT OF DARRELL KNUFFKE, DEPUTY UNDER SECRE-
TARY, DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR, WASHINGTON, D.C.

Mr. Kyvrrke. Thank vou, Mr. Chairman.

We certainly appreciate havine an opportunity this morning to
present our views on S, 2166, a bill to establish an Institate of Native
American Culture and Avts Development.

The adminiztration certainly supports the apparent goals of the bill
to recognize the importance of Native Amevican eultural achievement
and potential and to establish a strong. dynamie, federally sunported
educational institution to hielp insure the cultural vitality of Native
Americans, Unfortunately, we dizagree with the approach 8. 2166
pronoses and must. therefore. opbose it,

The Tndian Arts and Crafts Board was established in the Depart-
ment of the Tnterior by the act of Angust 27, 1935: 49 Stat. 891: 25
17.5.C. 305, Tts purpose is to promote the economic welfare of Indians
throueh the development of Indian arts and erafts production and the
expansion of the market for such arts and crafts products. The hoavd
has proved to be very successful in this important work.

The Tnstitute of Ameriean Tndian Arts was ereated by the Seeretary
of the Tnterior in 1962, The Institute has, from the beginning. been a
progressive arts school which has encouraged its students to draw upon

~
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their culturl heeitnees while expevinenting in nonteaditional niedin
ns well s nsing traditional Torus,

The Institute’s statenent of philozophy sums up the purpose of this
approaeh: '

The underlying philosophy of the progeom s thar unique cultural tradition
et b Bonoret] e e nsed erentively as the springhonred 1o g meaning il
contemporary Hre, The institute holds that enltural ditferences are o rich well-
spring Fran whiel may be drnwn aew ereative forees relevant to coutemporary
comditions nnd environents. We helleve that, ultlmately, by learning to link the
best in Indian enlture 1o contemporary life, the young Tndiau will e able to
sotve his own problems= nnd eurieh the workld seene in the process,

That philosephy, Mr. Chairman, has governed the institute sinee
its inception. And that philosophy accounts for the fact that the Tn-
stifute has consistently produeed fine Indian artists and continues to
produce them today, despite =erions management lap=es. of whieh
wo are all too painfully aware,

A history of inconsistent guidanee and inellicient namagenent hy
the Purenin of ITndian Afaivs hronght the Tnstitute during the past
few v tooa point that it was operating at far less than it eapacity
with nearly as many =tatl people a= students, necording to the Depart-
ment’s own in=pector general, Tt was that situation which prompted
the ' dstant Seeretary of Indian Afairs to allow the AN Indian
Puchio Connetl to temporarily tran=fer high school students to Santa
Fe from the AMbugquerque Tndian Sehool. The Abugquerque Indian
Sehool's facilities are old and considered to be unsafe in <onwe cases.
The A Trdiau Paeblo Conneil fonnd itself 19th on o priorvity list for
new =chool construetion. Simply put, that means 18 other schools were
in el worse shape than the AMbuquerque Indian Sehool and had
miteh more serion= muel more immediate needs,

Faced with an art institute with excess eapacity and a contract
school with 1 need. the Departiment permitted the XTPC to share the
In=titnte’s campus temporarily,

The problems emerging from that decision account, in large meas-
are. for the inten=e interest now being foensed on the art institute, The
administration certainly agrees with vou, Mr. Chairman, that the past
pattern of inefliciency and indirection at the Institute nst be re-
versed. We conenr wholelieartediy as well that the Tnstitute must not
only =urvive but mu=t thrive, grow, and expand. We are committed
to achieving that at the Institute and believe we ean do =o through
steps nlready underway,

As deafted, 802166 would establizsh a -member board to govern
an Institute of Native American Culture and A rts Development which
wonld subsume the present Institute of American Indian Arts and
the Tndian Art= and Crafts Board and take them out of Interior. We
believe there is considerable danger in thiz approach. The Department
of the Interior has the broad respons=ibility for Indian affairs, We he-
Heve that the institute derives mueh of its artistie vigor front its asso-
cintion with the broader world of Indian affairs and that both it and
the hoard would sutler from izolation from that world. The importanee
of the az<ociation ix evident in the work of the TATA graduates and
students, partienlarly in the contemporary work they produce, and
that work. over the vears, has effectively mirrored the aspirations and
the frustrations of Native Mmwericans. It is in that work, the con-

ol
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temporary work, that the vatne of the Institnte Hes: in helping Native
Americans bring their mmigne enltaral and artistic perspeetives to
Dear on an ineren=ingly complex modern workd. )
Seeond, Mr. Chaivman, S, 2166 does not gunrantee that Indinn
wople would adequately influence decisions regrding the proposed
ni=titnte, The hith provides that only 7 of the 19 members wre required
to he ITndinn, T steietly adhered to, the provision wonld deny the pres-
ent Tnstitute and the hoard the Indian L-zuh-mhip and gaidanee avail-
able to thems now througeh the Department.

Third. we helieve the definition of *Indian or Native American™ in
seetion 3 of the il is overly hroad, According to its terms, nearly
anvone cliiming to be o “deseendant of an aboriginal inhabitant” of
the nited States conld he considered an Indian for pnrposes of the
act. That could, it appears, include THawaiians, Samonns, and members
of gronps and bands which ave not federally recognized and weaken
the present foens of the Institute and Bonvd on Indian Arts and Crafts
development,

Finaully, and probably most importantly, Mr. Chairman, we do not
helieve the legislation is necessary, We have no quarrel with the vision
expreszed in the hill hut helieve it ean be necomplished with the tools
and resanrees now available to ns, .

The Indian Artz and Crafts Board iz presently operating smoothly
and effectively within the Department. We believe its tran=fer to the
proposed Institate is thus imnecessary and could result in substantial
disruption of the Board's operations.

Despite the turmoil and uncertainties at the Institute, it has not lost
its vitality, Despite persistent rumors that the Institute would be abol-
i~hed, de<pite repeated claims by the Al-Tndian Pueblo Couneil that
it would never leave the Santa Fe eampns, envollment during the Tast
school vear has inereaszed, though every prediction warned of con-
tinued decline, !

This is & foundation npon which we can build, a foundiition which
the Interior Department 1= now using in efforts already underway.

I would like to deseribe very briefly for yon, if T may. what those
efforts entail and what we hope and expeet they will nccomplish,

After a thorongh review of the t==ue, Under Seeretayy Joseph re-
cently made a series of decisions regarding the Institute of Ameriean
Idian A=,

IFir=t. he has directed that responsibility for the Institnte he trans-
forved from the Buarean of Indian AMlairs to the Office of the Assiztant
Secretary for Indian Affairs. This we believe, will give the Institute
the attention, visibility, and support it deserves within the Depart-
ment. Tmplicit in this decision is the Under Seeretary's commitment.
to the futire of the Tnstitute, and that will he clear to those involved
about its future,

We helieve it is time to remove the Institute from the Boreaw be-
ense the Institite i= generally quite different from other BLA schools,
It Lias never heen compatible with theny and probably never will he.
The Bureau has, over the years, <hnilted anthority for the Institute
from the arvea office to the contral office and back again, Tt has had five
adminiztrators in 2 vears, It has never had the stability it needed over
a sustained period of time. The wonder is not that the TATA has
suffered ; the wonder is that it has survived. :

]
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That seems to refleet u lnek of commitment over the years, perhaps
a Inek of interest, in the future of the Institute, We helieve it is impor-
tant now, practically as well as symbolieally, to elevate the status of
the Institute within the Department while we hegin the work of sta-
bilizing the school and providing for its sonnd Tong-tern management.,

Second, the Under Seeretary has divected the Assistant Seeretavy for
Indinn A Tairs to establish o standl msnagenent tenm, using the re-
sourees of the Oflice of the Assistant Seerctary for Poliey, Budget, and
Administration, the Oflice of Indian Edueation, and the Native Ameri-
enn Council of Regents to develop an eflicient management strategy
for the Institute, The management temn is already at work.

Third—and we believe this is eritieal for the long-range future of
the Tnstitute—we will begin immediately to work with the Native
American Conneil of Regents to elarify and strengthen the conneil’s
status so that it ean asswne, to the extent possible, the funetions nor-
mally associnted with boards of regents in the management and ad-
ministration of postzecondury schools, Ttsstatus now islittle more than
ndvisory, and it has long sought o change in that status, Tmigrht add,
Mr. Chairman, that Tlelen Redbird, president of NACOR, s repre-
senting the conmeil on the manggement team and is actively involved in
this proeess,

Finally, Mr. Chairman, to resolve the present dispute over nse of
the campus, toe Under Seeretary has taken these actions, The Al Tn-
dinn Pablie Comedl needs =afe. pleasant surronndings for its students
and understandably wants them very badly, We intend the immedinte
renovation of the Abuquerque Indian School so the Pueblo students
can be returned there as soon as possible and so the Santa Fe eampus
can be restored to the use of the Tnstitute,

Meanwhile, the three Pueblo high school grades—10, 11, and 12—
will remain at Santa Fe for what we hope will be no more than 2 years,
During that time. the Under Seeretary has directed that the president
of the Tnstitute will have full anthority for the Santa Fe campus to
eliminate many of the tensions which now stem from shared
administration, o

In conclusion, Mr. Chairman. we are committed to the preservation
and growth of the Tnstitute and the continuation of the activities of
the Tndian Arts and Crafts Board. We fully helieve the resonrees avail-
able throngh the Department will enable us to achieve those goals in a
mannersatisfactory to all concerned parties.

That concludes myv statement. T will he happy to try to answer any
questions you might have,

Senat o Merenier. T an really delighted that we have the adminis-
tration’s viewpoint on what to do with the school down there. bt that
is not the purpose of this meeting. But let me disenss that first of all
with vou,

You want to rebuild the Albugnerque school. Ts that it?

M. Kxvrrkr. Yes, sir,

Senator Mereirer. And with how many millions of dollars?

Mr, Kxvrrke There are fwo plans available to ns, Tt devends on
which of the two we choose, Tet me preface that by saying that some
surveys that we had taken down there, My, Chairman. indieate that
the buildings of the Albuguerque Tndian Sehool are stracturally sound::
there is no need to demolish them,
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Senator Mercurw There i no need to what ¢

Me, Ky verke To detolish them.

Senntor Mencuer, Which ones? There is o whele host of buildings
there, some of which onght to collapse nny day now.

Me, Kxvrece Well, we think there is adequate space down there to
fully nceommodate the Ahuquerque Tndinn Sehool mud that hutldings
down there that ave not presently in use cun he rehabilitated for oflices
if not for school nse,

Senator Mevcra T am sorry to hear yon say that hecanse some of
those buildings shonld not e rehabilitated for anything. It is o
waste of money. You have been down there, have you not!

My Kyvrrke T have indeed.

Senator Mercnkr. 1 would hope that yon wonld look at it ngnin, and
I would hope that yon would agree with me not to rehabilitate every
one of those huildings. Some of them ought to he torn down nnd
removed. Some of them arve the sort of structural Toildings that are
memnt to be moved anywhere—the frailer type.

Mr. Kxveve. That is correct.

Senator Merciner. One of these plans wonld spend so inany millions
of dollars,

Mr. Kxorrik One $5 million, and one abont $7 million.

Senator MeLener. Then, when you get all that done, the Pueblos do
not want to move back there: they wonld rather be at Santa Fe. They
would rather have their children there: that is abundantly clear. So

‘vou are going to fly in the face of what the pavents of the ehildren

want todo. Isthat vight /

Mr. Kxvrrse. We think that we have a higher responsibility. M.
Chairman

Senator Merener. Than to the parents?

Mr. Kxverke To an institute which is dedicated to all Ameviean
Tndian tribes, and that is the Santa Fe Institnte.

Senator Mencirr. Ol 1 see. That is good,

Now. have vou ever thought—as we have thought—of using SIP1
for the art Institute?

Mr. Kxerrge. We have indeed.

Senator Muercnrr, What is wrong with that 2

Mr. Kxvrrke STPT is approaching eapacity. The institntion seems
to he on the move finally. The figures that we have available now sng-
gest that in 1981 we will probably have 450 students there: the capac-
ity is 500,

Senator Mircner. TTow many do vou have there this year—today?

Mr. Kyvrrke. T do not know if there is a sunter session: they
ended sehiool this year with 104 stndents. .

Senator Mereren, Have vou read the testimony hefore the House
Appropriations Committee?

Mr, KxurrkE. No. sir: T do not have it with me.

Senator Mercier. Do vou know what it was?

Mr. Kxvrrke [ am not familiar with that. T have Dr. Earl Barlow
here. e is the divector of the Office of Tndian Education. ITe is
thorongh!y conversant with the situation at STPL if yon wounld like to
have him join me.

’ s
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Senntor Muromo Iest of all that s guite nonrecelons eanmpus
STPL aned 3 s regrettable that it 1< anderntibized. T there wers [0
students theve ba=t vear. Tthink yon necdto veview the testimony which
wits griven hefore the A pproprintions Comomittes of the Touse nmd see
whut was testilied hy the admini=teation on how many students were
there Iaat vear. Tt s my recolleetion that it was 1300 Where you goet
404 T do not know. The Puebloes—they hve there—think that STP1
was esigned For ahont 1200 student -,

Nevertheless, it i< underntilized, mud yonare coing to have nnenroll-
ment figure coming up in o few weeks for this fnlloand we will seewhat
it s

Mr. Kyrrrrr. A= 1 snid, onr projections indieate it sheuld be
tronnd 130,

Senator Merciri Well, T wonld hate to think that von would haild
that hiea campus, with all that lnvont. for just 150 students, That isn
second point T wonld Tlike to make with you. You (did aot hoild it, of
conrse, hut T wonld hate to have vou think that all that Inyont’s
capneity wonlid he 450 <tudents: it wos designed for many more than
that.

Nevertheless, that is what we nre viewing,

T think. first of all. vou cannot ignove what the Puebloes want. They
want to he eloser to their furailies and with their ehildren. That is n
point that cannot be ignored. T do nat know why we want to spend
some more woney at Abuauerque if it does not satisfy the needs of the
Puchloes, T do not know why we want to keep arguing about it,

T am not very impres=ed with what iz there at the Alhugueraue
school. T hate to confess that. But T think it wonld take an awful lot
of changie avonnd, even 16 it were satisfactory to the Puehlos, Your
projected fignres of S5 million to 87 million to make it aceeptable are
probablv correet.

Bt this hearing on this hill is not ealled to resolve that problem.
This committee has a vast Interest in =olving that prableni and T hope
wo de before this vear is ont, That i= on this aregnment with the
Puchlos on whether the stndents stav there at Santa Fe or von are
roing to move them hack <orewhere else,

T wruess that if von hinve been looking at AThiguerque, yon have also
looked at Santa Fe and what s going on there with the storage of all
that. Tiihinn art—-—secing how all that art is crowded in there at the
in=tiinte,

My Kyveese, T have, <ir: T eertainly have.,

Senator Mercener, Tt isat hich risk, i< it not?

Mr. Kxvrerke. That states it very mildly.

Senator Mercnen. Tt shonld have heen moved out of there last vear
and not this voar, not even waiting for tomorrow. Tt shonld have heen
moved last week. shonld it not ?

Mr. Kyveeke Tt is simply warehoused: T think that ig probably
the hest that ean he =aid formost of it.

Senator Mercier. Da you have any fire insurance on it 2

Mr. Kyrerxe T eannot tell vou that, T ean find ont and get the
committee an answer, ‘

Senator Mercnee. T doubt it, Tt is zenerally policy not to have it,
But the wav that «tuff is crowded in there is dangerons, No one who
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has anvthing to do with it helieves that is a0 good way of storing
that collection of Tndinn nrt.

T wonld like to see it ehanged right away—-not 2 years from now,
but vight away. T think it is most dangerons, s terrible to e doing
that,

Without obhjection, yoanr answers regarding the fire msnmnee will
ho inelnaed in the record at this point.,

I Subsequent. to the henring the following information was re-
veived ¢

The urt cotleetton housed I the TATA schoob faelllty mnd aet musern I nol
insured agntust fre or goy other type of dnmiges, pesunnt to the Federal
Government's potiey nob to insnre (8 own elsks (41 CFR Chiapter 1 See, 1-10,800
to 1100053

Senator Mercner, You say that this bill does not guarantec that
Indinn people will adequately intluence decisions regnrding the pro-
posed institute, The question of how many Indians will be on the (-
member board is open. But 7 out of 14 is certainly a heavy pereentage
in making the decisions when yon compare it to who makes the de-
cisions i the Seeretary ol the Interior’s oflice, 15 it not? TTow many
Indinns are Assistant Seevetaries? The only one T know is gone now,
and wo are tryving to get another one cleared for that spot. There is
one Assistant Seeretary who is Indian—is that not true?

Mr. Knverxe. And through him, down the Tine, decisions me mado
by Indinns,

Senntor Merener. Yes: through that one Assistant Seeretary, What
I am trying to point out is that you think 7 out of 19 is a low per-
eentage, T am tryving to point out to you that one Assistant Seerctary
is that whole, vast bureancracy von have downtown in the Department
of the Titerior, who is an Indian, is certainly o much smaller percent-
age in making any decision abont Indian arts and crafts, Ts that not.
correct ?

M. Kyvereke. T think that is true, hut let ne suggest there is an
alternative, sir,

Senator Mrerceier, What is the nlternative?

Mr. Kxerrke, That is to invest. the Native Ameriean Couneil of
Regents with the full muthority to manage that institution as hoards
of regents do in other institutions, And that isall Indian,

Senator Mercener, That is an improvement. Bat what is wrong with
native Ilnwailan art? Do vou have any prejudice ngninst. it.2

My, Kyreexe T have no prejudice ngninst it.

Senator Merener. Or Snmoan?

M. Kxvrrie, None at all,

Senator MeLcoer., Good. Your testimony seewns to indieate that, Tt
savs it could not only be considered Indinn for pnrposes of this act,
but, “That could, it appears, include Tnwaiians, Samoans, and mem-
bers of eroups and bands which are not federally recogmized.”

M. Kyvrrke. Yes.

Senutor Mercner. ave vou recognized every bhand that yon think
15 moing to e recogmizoedd ?

My, Kyvrrie. No, siv; there are some Indinan peoples who are not
recognized,

Senator Merncner. T think that is a small point in your
testimony.
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Mre, Kvvere, Mayhe,

Senator Murcne, T think it is o very sndl point, bt daes nat aek
stand on its own nnyway ¢ TE it s native Americnn art, is it not going
to stand on ity own, whether it is Eskimo, or Hawaiinn, or from one
of the Plains tribes !

My, Ksreein Yes,

Senator Mercnen Are we supposed to forget about some of tho
hevitnge of Indian art that is never ;,rning to he vecognized ! T mean,
some (ribes are never going to he vecognized by the Seeretary of the
Interior, Are we taiking ahont o whole browd field of Tndinn aet that is
historie and may have its roots in tribes that are extinet ?

Mr, Knvverke, Well, if they are extinet, then T suspect we do not
have w problem, My, Chajvman,

Senator Mevener, Why not £ We have n problem if we have not
preserved the artifaets, if we have not troced the enfture, Do yon not
think that some of the Aztee enlture has gone into some of owr present
day tribes

M Knveece Indeeds ves, .

Senator Mevewer [eontinuing]. Into their art form. The Aztees aro
never going tu be recognized o enrolled by the Seeretary of the
Interior,

Mr, Kyveeie. | think we are talking abont the ditference betyween
students and art herey, M, Chahrman,

Senator Mercmer, OK ; that is good,

)]Il-. IKxuvrrke. We think all indigenons art forms onght to be a part
of this,

Senator Meremer, As long as that is elear—that. we are just talking
about students. We ave not talking abont the art, some of which may
have derived from prehistoric times, T get yomr point ; yon are talking
just about the students who would he allowed to e enrolled.

You start off hy saving that yvon have done a lot with the Indian
Arts and Crafts Board, T do not want to read into your testimony any
more than is there. But yon say it was established in 1935 and its
purpose is to promote economic welfure of Tndians throngh the de-
velopment of Tndian arts and crafts. 1935 is 45 years ngo? Has it done
much along that line?

Mr. Kyovrrke. Tt has indeed. but it is a fairly narvow foens in the
present. context. They are more concerned abont marketing than they
are about the training of avtists, We think that those nre discreet fune-
tions and probably ought to be kept separate, although we do believe
they both belong in the Department of the Tntevior.

Senator Mereirer. T am not so smre that we have acecomplished much
in 45 years with the Tndian Arts and Crafts Board. Tam glad of what-
ever we have accomplished, but T think we can do better—I wonld
hope that we can do better, But that is only one part of the hill—to
attempt to do a little better along that line.

Do yon not really helieve, however, that there is an absolute need
for an increased Federal commitment for the development and preser-
vation of Indian art and cultnre?

M Kxveeke, Tthink there is.

Senator Mercier. Tf vou are just going to give more avthority to
the Board of Regents, that is fine, but I do not. think it really gets too
far.

w
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What is the total funding fevel in the Departmoent. of the Intevier
for Tudinn net and endtnre reluted netivities vight now4

Mr, Kxvieie T do not have figures for the total. T suspeet that hy
the titne yor cansider sone aid to trihaily contvolled wusenns nronnd
the country, it might be fuirly sizable, But T hnve never hroken the
fgeuves ont that way, Mr, Chadrmnn, Ewondd he Tappy to get them for
youl.

Senntor Merenrr, Yes: wo would like to have that, Withant objee-
fion, those (fgres will boinetnded in the record at this point.

[Subsequent, to the hearing the following materinl was recoived, |

Department of Interlor programs diveetly reluted to Indhin art nnd culture
wre the Tnstitute of Amerlean Tudinn Avts nnd the Tndde Avts and Crafts Boned,
Totul TALN Tanding for faeal your TOSO s $1LAELS005 total Hsend yewe TOSG fund-
ing for the Tndlan Avts and Ceafis Board I8 §G15,000.

Althoagh the Otfiee of Indiwn Edoention Progrons provides fanding te public
sehools nud Tndinn controlled sehools, the mennt which I clumueled to art nud
calture retnted prograns 18 determined by individaal sehools and, thas, eannat
be broken out of the total badget figave,

tn addition, Tndlnus are eligible tor fundhig for programs sponsored by Nae
tlonn! Park Serviee sud the Heritnge Couservation and Recreatlon Serviee which
might e applied to art and calture netivitles, but these funds have not heen
enrmuarked speelfienlly for that purpose,

Mr. Kxverke 1 ean give you funding figures for the Tnstitute.

Senator Merncugnr, Yes; we would like to have them. Let us have
them.

Mr. Kyurrke. $1.4 million.

Senator MeLener. That is for the Institute. Tet us have the total
array of fignres becunse T am sure we will be asked, from time to time,
by Members of Congress just what is being spent right now.

Do vou really think you get. much input. from the Indian people or
even have a system for getting much input from the Indian people
within the Department to receive and develop programs touching upon
Indian art and enlture in terms of Indian advizory panels?

Mr. Kxvrrre, T am not swre T understand the thrust of your ques-
tion, Mr. Chairman,

Senator MreLciER. Tet me rephrase it.

What do vou have in terms of Indian adyisory panels or some sort
of prepared dialog with Tndian people throughout the country about
Indian art and cultare?

M. Kzvurrke. T do not know that there is any formalized mecha-
nism for that on a regional or national hasis—no.

Senator Mercuer. Is there not also something that we have not
touched on—neither you nor T—that is important. and that is that
Indian art does not Degin or end at the borders. in terms of Canada
and Mexico? Is there not more of an international thrust to this than
we have heen talkine about.?

Mr. Kxverire There is. and there are some mechanisms at the insti-
tute, T think. that could build on that internationalthrust.

It is mv understandine that we are probably the only country in
the Americas without an institute for indigenous peoples, which T pre-
sime 1< =omething along the lines that von are propoesing in your legis-
lation. T think there is plenty of room for that kind of thing to be done.
T uess T also believe pretty stronglv, siv. that we have a seed in Santa
Fe right now that can grow into that kind of an institute.
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Semtor Muereae, 1 owant (o end owe dindog on that very positive
note heennise there i nmele more aggreenment hetween us than would
appene to sonehod v just rending ths tennsevipt, Tehink wo ure in basie
neereement, b question whether we nee inoggrectiient on just what to do
or how fust we should attempt to necamprish move positive steps, bat.
Fthink we cnn wark thut out,

I nlso think this sepaate problen of what we e doing with the
Puebloes wid where they have their high sehool stadents nud what
woare daing with the institate, we ean work ont too,

However, Twant to nke it elear that T think wo e wasting time
inteyving o envision patting high school students, in 2 years time,
baek i MMbaguerque unless there s n complote shift in the nttitude of
the purents ol those Pueblo student s,

Now, il that isa waste of tine, then 1 think the next point is to con-
sider whether or not the institute itself ought to he in .-kllnuplm'qlw il
STPL T think that is vastly nnderatilized now. We want (o waintain
what litthe focal crrollment we have at STPL You can do that over
there in those huildings that you want to spend 3 to 87 million o,
making o high school ont ol theni 1 do not helieve yon shoald, Yon
cun take the few voeational stadents that ave loenl and put them over
there,

It you are going to bring from around the Nation some Indian sto-
dents who want to seck vocational {raining down to SIT'L at Albaquer-
(ue, voromight just as well pot them ot Haskell. You alveady haye
faneilities there, and they are nnderutilized.

Then, if that is done, the question evolves down to those students
who are local, who ave attending SIPL Where can they go fov voea-
tional training if they want to stay inthat area?

Mr. Kxuvrrir. The local students now comprise just about 50
percent of the stndent body there; 35 pereent ut SIT°T now are Navajos,
and about 13 percent are Pueblos. Based on these figures, that would
sngeest that something in the neighborhoeod of 200 stndents from the
vicinity.

You mentioned TTaskell. as well, Mr. Chairman. Owing, at least in
part. T truess. to economic prablems around the country. we are ex-
periencing snbstantially increased envollment at TTaskell as well. T am
told, us of this morning, we are not so very fay below capuceity there
either.

Senator Mercner. The committee has cheeked with the president of
ITaskell. and he said he would have no problem at all absorhing what-
everstudents were sent up from STPPT.

T must stress acain that something has to be done immediately to
protect the eolleetion of Tndian art that is at the institute right now.

M. Kxvreie, Weagree with that,

Senator Mercier, OK. let us not talk about comething 2 or 3 years
down the road. Yon do not know when you would ever et an appro-
priation to even rebnild Albuauercue into a hirh school. You do not
know when vou could get. the Pueblo students back there even if you
did it. .

Tn the meantime. that collection at the institute is definitely in a
hazardous storage area.

(VU
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My, v, Leeortainly is,

Nonator Mecenen, Thank you very miaceh,

M KNuvrrce, Thank youn,

Sonator Merenen, Before wo tnke the next testimony, T want (o add
to our henring record, to he plaesd i conneetion with this disenssion
with Deputy T'nder Seevetney Knutfe on the envollment at STPL the
testimony o Mr, MeCabe who is the divector at STPL That is, that the
unticipated envobllment for this coming sehool yenr is 340,

i o 4 ' .

Mr. Bavlow festified bafore the Tlonse Intevior Approprintions (fom-
mittee in Marel 180 that the enrollment at STPL white around (00,
ST had o enpueity for 600, and he deseribed it as asaperh fueility,
Whether or not it is 600 in eapueity or 1,200, as has been suggestod by
the Puehlos, it is obvions that 360 or 100 means it s certainly under-
utitized. T just want to make those points elear as pavt of onr record.

Our next witness is Floretta MeKenzie, Deputy Asgistant Seceretury
for School Tmprovement, Department of Edueation, Washington, D.CY,

STATEMENT OF FLORETTA McKENZIE, DEPUTY ASSISTANT
SECRETARY FOR SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT, DEPARTMENT OF
EDUCATION, WASHINGTON, D.C.

Ms. McKgnzie Mr. Chairman, T am pleased to have the opportunity
to comnnent upon S, 2166, the Native American Cnlture and Art
Development Aet.

I'he Department. of Kdueation shares with the sponsors of this legis.
Iation the belief that it is important for onr seeicty to understand and
appreciate the diverse enltures that have contributed to the richness
of our heritage and, in particular, to understand the special place held
by Native Americans. We also believe, as 8, 2166 acknowledges, that
support and encouragement of Indian arts and crafts is “primarily a
matter for private, local, and Indian initiative,” and that the Federal
role in this area is, nt hest, supplemental,

Mr. Chairman, beeanse other Federal ageneies, inelnding the Depart-
ment of the Interior and the National Endowments for the Arts and
the Fnmanities have more central responsibilities for providing assist-
anee to Native Americans and support for the arts, the Department of
Edueation defers to their views with respect to S, 2166,

We do, however, want. to note that support for Indian edncation,
Native American enlture, and arts and erafts is found thronghout the
Federal (tovernment and that, in onr view, this represents a recogni-
tion by Federal ageneies of the central role Native Americans play in
onr national tife,

Mr. Chairman, the Department of Edueation is committed to en- .
haneing the quality of life for Native Americans and to promoting
widespread awareness of the contributions which they have made to
onr eulture, We believe this commitment is represented throngh the
variety of programs which the Department snpports. The largest con.
contration of funding in the Department for Native Americans is
under the Indian Edneation Act which for fiseal year 1981 has a pro-
posed budget of $101 million.
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Administered under the Ofllee of the Assistnnt Seeretney for o
mentary and Socondnry Eduention, npproximutoly B0 peveint. of this
budget provides snpplanentary edueation progewns Tor Inding stu-
dents in nonveservation sehools, 1 nnmber of which provide nssistanee
in lm\mn-\'in;: the arts and othor cultinen] nspeets of Indinn enltupe,

Avtists and ernltspersons From the Tndinn communition nnd tribes
pro often eaployed in the sehools foinsteaet Tndinn youth ing for
exumples dunee, painting, wood eneving, singing, design, ad bont-
wrighting, The nvtsnrs Conght us paet of wteibe’s paetienlane enliyreal
horttago, They nre tonght wan weans of preserving ewlbnend trdition,
it they are honded to the ather husie eduentional objeetives of Tudinn
edurution progrinug,

W offer ns an exmple the Tae Courte Orveilles-Ofibwa sehoal proj-
ect in northern Wiseonsin, Now in its fourth yenv of tunding, {his ouf-
stunding program is designed to denw upon the vichness of its own
unigue Tndinn horituge, 16 nddeesses o comprehensive, specinl enlturnl
nnd edueational need by incorporating both h’u-nllnl'ul}hiliumml pro-
grnm as o stimulunt for the self-imnges of some 500 Indian school-
children, Lawe Conrte promotes the ity of one particulnre tribo bt also
serves as un innovative edueation alternative waodel for the varied
enltures which reflect the Indinn nations of this conntry.

In addition, o nnmber of the programs funded under the Tndinn
Tdueation Act nre working in cooporation with the Burean of Indinn
Affuirs to support Indinn councils and other agencies in preseeving
ditferent Native Ameriean enltnres throngh edueation,

Under the ndministration of the Assistunt Seevetary for Kdueationnl
Jesenreh and Tmprovement, the Department supports u number of
diseretionnry vrograms which aim to present the Indian enltures, their
heritages, and histories to all people, The Institute for Musenm Serv-
tees is specifiently charged through its mandate by Congress with “de-
veloping and earrving out specinlized programs for,* ameng others,
“Tndian reservations.”

In 1978, TMS funded six institntions that exhibited or ran programs
emphasizing Native Ameviean cultnres in 1979, TMS funded nine snch
institutions. The Tnstitute of Musenm Services has received a large
number of applications from Native Ameriean museums for its 1980
grant evele, and the Institute will make every effort to support the
most dezerving applcants who represent onr Native American culture.

The Department’s library programs snpply materials and resounrces
on Indinn tribes and their life experiences. The Mississippi Publie
Library sponsored an Tndinn children's traveling art exhibit in many
of its comiponent libraries across the State,

Within my office. the Office of School Tmprovement, the ethnie
heritage program awarded grants in 1979 to projects which invelved
arts as a means to explore and interpret Native American cultures. For
example, one project focused on the contributions of Maine Indians in
art, mnsic. and draia. This project. was conducted in cooperation with
the Tnited Tndian Musenm in Orono, Maine, Tn other programs, such
as arts in education. similar projects are supported so that Native
Americans and non-Native American schoolehildren will be exposed
to the rich Tndian folk culture. These projects take place in the class-

=
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room and ure often developed through school and community col-
laborative efforts.

Myr. Chairman, what T have shared with you today are only the
highlights of the types of programs which the Department supports.
We believe that education is an integral and vital part of the develop-
ment. and appreciation of a person’s enltural heritage. The many
musenms, institutes, and enltural centers in this Nation, however, are
the real repositories und best interpreters for Tndian arts and crafts.
The Department feels strongly about its commitment to Native Ameri-
cans and to continuing the Department's efforts to foster growth,
understanding, and appreciation for the many cultures of our first
Americans.

T appreciate the opportunity to appear before you today to discuss
the Department of Fducation's activities with respect to Native Amevi-
can culture and art. With respect to S. 2166, we defer to the De-
partment of the Interior.

T will be pleased to answer any questions which you might have.

Senator Mercuer. Thank you very much.

T do have a question. Maybe you cannot answer it for me now, but
perhaps vou can answer it for the record. That is: What do you envi-
sion that the Departent of Edueation will be spending in terms of
Indian art in the next vear. or any given time period. Do you have any
figure for that?

Ms. McKexzie. T do not have any fignres for that because what we
would have to do would be to examine a number of programs along
with the Indian Edueation Aet program, the ethnie heritage, the arts
and education, even some of the other programs within elementary and
secondary, and give you a composite fignre. T would be glad to stib-
mit. that to yvou at a later point.!

Senator Menener. T think that would be helpful. just as T asked a
previous witness to provide us, as nearly as he counld. with a dollar
figure. that is being spent throngh the Department of the Interior. I
think we ought to have a dollar figure, as nearly accurate as possible,
through the Department of Eduncation because these are questions that
hoth Senators and Congressmen will ask if they consider the hill.

Ms. McKexzie. Mr. Chairman. T would say that we have been crifi-
cized within our Tndian education program because some consider that
wao are spending too much money for the arts there. TTowever, we feel
that the arts are a tremendons velicle for education of all kinds, and
that basic skills and everything else can be taught through the arts
and throngh eunlture, So ‘we feel that our expenditures are, indeed.
appropriate in using the arts in this case as a major vehiele.

Senntor Mercuer, Yes: T am glad to hear yvou say that because T
think it is absolutely true, particularly with Tndian children.

Thank yon very much for your testimony: it is very helpful for the
committee,

Mz, McKexzre. Thank you.

Senator Mercrer. We will now hear from Delfin Lovato. first vice
president, National Congress of American Tndians, Wazhington, D.C.

Del. would you introduee those who accompany you?

t Not received at time of printing.
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STATEMENT OT' DELFIN LOVATO, FIRST VICE PRESIDENT, NA-
TIONAL CONGRESS OF AMERICAN INDIANS, WASHINGTON, D.C,
ACCOMPANIED BY JOE ABEYTA, SUPERINTENDENT, SANTA FE/
ALBUQUERQUE INDIAN SCHOOL: CASPER TORIBIO, GOVERNOR,
ZIA PUEBLO; GILBERT M. PENA, GOVERNOR, NAMBE PUEBLO;
BENNY STAR, SANTO DOMINGO PUEBLO; ALVINO LUCERO, GOV-
ERNOR. ISLETA PUEBLO: PAUL BERNAL, TAOS PUEBLO; AND
HERBERT YATES. NAMBE PUEBLO EDUCATION COMMITTEE

Mr. Lovaro, Me, Clhaneman, T wonld like to introduee the people at
the talde with e, Toany far left s Joe Nbeyvta, the superintendent of
the =anta Feo Mbuguergne Todian Schonl. Next to himcis the governor
of the Zin Pueblo, Casper Toribio, Next to him i the governor of the
Nambe Puehbo. Gilbert Pena, To iy right is Benny Star who iz here
for the Pueblo of <anto Domingo and alzo represents the edueation
conuaittee of the comnty puebloes, Next is Gov, Alvino Lueero of
the I-leta Pueblos And to nay immediate right s Mre. Panl Bernal,
representing the Taos Pueblo and alzo the vice chairman of the All
Indhian 'aebln Connedl.

Senator Merenee. Do vou have prepared testiinony ?

M Lovvero, We have preparved testimony., Mr. Chairman,

Senator Murcier, Mav | have a copy of it ?

M Laonvio, Yes,

Fam onine to cummarize my statement, Mr. Chateman, if T may.

Senator Merenrer, Al of vour testiinony will be made a part of the
record, and vorn mav snmmarize it.

My, Lovaro, Thank vou, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Mercnrr, Without objection, they will be ineluded in the
record at the end of vour testimony.

Mr. Lovaro, Inoaddition to my statement, T alse have an analvsis
of the Southwestern Indian Polvtechnieal Tnstitute which was done
by members of the Divizion of Fdneation for the Al Tndian Puceblo
Council and alzo some pertinent eorrespondence and resolutions which
we feel ave important to this particnlar hearing. We wonld like to
have those made a part of the record, sir.

Senator Merener, Yes: they alzo will be inade a part of the record.

Mre, Lovaro, Mre, Chairian, 1 come before yvou today as the viee
pre<ident of the National Congress of Xmeriean Tndians, and at H‘m
very outset, Mre, Chairman, [ would like to take this enportunity in
hehalf of NCAT to thank vou and other eolleagues within the Senate
who have exprez=ed a koen and =inceve interest in promating and pre-
<ervine Tndian art and enlture, We think that type of activity has been
long overdae, nmd while we might disaeree in terms of methodology.
we strongly support vour efforts and those of other Members of the
Kenate in promoting and prezerving Tndian art and enlture,

Tn addition. T think it is important to state at the very outset, Mr,
Clinirman, that we are not against the approach which has heen taken
by & 2166, Woe think, with ome revisions, that it conld be a workable
legizlative <olution to, not onlv preserving Tndian art and enltnre, hut
al<o to the dilemma which faces the Pneblo people in terms of con-
tinning their efforts in self-determination and the education of their
children.
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With that. Mr. Chairman, 1 wonld first of all like to express my
remarks in terms of 8. 2166, As you may well know from the hear-
ings you conducted in Santa Fe, N. Mex,, the IPueblo people und, to
a Inrge extent, the general consensus of NCAT has heen that the scope
of the bill was far too broad and delved far too deeply into areas which
many of the Indian people consider saered, which they consider a part
of their religious life. They felt that those things, such as dances, Jan-
eunges, and rituals, as the bill mentions, as well as songs, should
wot. be contained in the legislation itself; they shonld not be
institutionalized.

They strongly feel that S. 2166 or any program dealing with the
preservation of Indian art should be lmited to the art education
aspects,

Second, the National Congress strongly feels that the board, as pro-
posed in 8. 2166, does not lend itself to the type of Indian involvement
that we feel is necessary. We feel that the board, if allowed to he
ostablished in the manner that is spelled out in the bill, would basically
provide for a majority of people who are already predetermined. Tt
does not guarantee adequate Indian involvement in terms of the ap-
pointments by the President.

Weo feel that the Indian people themselves should be in a position
through the tribal governments, through the two national organiza-
tions, to participate on such a board in providing advice and consulta-
tion in terms of the operation and administration of an institute, if
there is to he one,

Third, Mr. Chairman, the National Congress has concerns with the
provisions which give the board and the president of the proposed in-
stitute broad powers in terms of appointment of personnel. Qur ques-
tions and concerns lie with the Indiun preference laws. How will that
affect Tndian preference? Will it be considered ? It not, what will hap-
pen to the present statutes and laws governing the employment of
Indians?

Last but not least. Mr. Chairman, we strongly feel that there needs
to be a vehicle by which the tribal governments and the Indian artists
can be involveds can have an input into the planning, the formation,
and ultimately the administration of an institute for the preservation
and protection of the arts.

We strongly feel that the way the bill reads, we are opposed to it.
We do not feel that, without the safegnards and the recommendations
we have provided, the bill would provide for a meaningful institute
which would guarantee the type of involvement and participation
from the Indian community which we have seen lacking in all of the
efforts that have gone on up to this point,

We offer our assistance, to work with you and the members of the
Senate Select. Committee in bringing about such a board or admin-
istration to promote Indian art and culture.

Mr. Chairman, at this point T would like to take the opportunity
nlso to speak us chairman of the Al Indian Pucblo Council on some
issues which were addressed this morning by the administration,

Senator MeLcier. Del, you are welcome to do that under the time
constraints we have, whicly is about 3 or 4 more minutes. I think we
made it clear whut we are having the hearing on. I think you know

[N
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my viewpoint, T am the only member of this conunittee who is here,
but Tunink Tam speaking for the committec,

Mr. Lovaro. Fine. Thank you, Senator,

I think the anly point I want to raize heve is this, Wo constantly
have heard the word, “we™—we, we, we—Dby the administration. Not.
once have we had an opportunity to hear from the supposedly strong
gras=roots support which exists for the activities which are going on
m Santa Fe,

We strongly feel that historically, morally, and otherwise, we have
a right to the facility in Santa Ie. We have no intentions of using
the Albuguerque campus ax an alternative to Santa Fe, The ndmin-
istration has not taken a look at the Abhuquerque eampuos, The van-
dabisi, the drug teaflie, the location of the campus itself ave not
condueive to the edueational well being of the Pueblo kids, We do not
want that campns renovated, We agree with you: It s a waste of time
el etfore,

We support the propoesition that you have presented in terms of
moving the LAEA progranmcto SIPL Tt will receive stronger considera-
tion. We feel that that is a good solution to a problem,

Our fignres differ greatly from those that have been presented by
the ashmini-tration in terms of enrollment both at SIPI and at Haskell
andbad~oat the Institute of Amertean Indian Arts,

Senator Mercner, Xl right, Thank you. Del,

We st have =0 mueh time this morning, The Senate is already in
~e=-ion. That 1= why T do not want to belabor the point, I agree that
it would e foolizh to try to renovate Abuqnerque. T think that, per-
haps, 1= the attitude of our committee, at least these on the comunnttee
who have considered it. But there arve only five of us. T think the
nujority of us fignre it would be foolish,

However, there are others in Congress who have a different view-
point. You understand that too,

Mr. Lovaro, Yes,

Senator Mercier, The purpose of this bill is net to resolve the argn-
ment over whether or not the Pucblo high school students are in Alhu-
querque or Santa Feo Bot the bill itself may contribute to resolving
that: T donot know,

Nevertheless, il we do not pass a bill this year—which we may or
may not— it is still iy intention to press forward with moving that
art colleetion and the institute out of where it is now, Tt is simply
wrong to have it there, It is in a dangerous sitnation in terms of pro-
teeting it, either from fire or just from normal atmospheric conditions
theve, They certainly cannot display it. It is very cramped where it 15
now,

[ would hope that SIPT would be used heeause it is terribly under-
utibized now, and it s a very fine campus, and the Facilitios are there
which could fend themselves for the institute immediately, not some
time ofl in the future,

That is & point aside from the general thrust of this bill, and T do
want o conplete this heaving this morning.

I want to express my appreciation (o all of you for being here, I
do recognize vonr position on the bill, Tt does not astound me at all
what the NCALs curvent position is. T have—and T will make part of
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the record—their position on October 4 : less than a year ago. Tt says
it was ndopted by a margin of + to 1 by the general agsembly and the
National Congress of American Indians on October 4. That was held
at Albugnergne, by the way. They were overwhelmingly in favor of
this type of tegislation,

<So'T think we will ho able to work out eventually arnything that i
necessary to pass the bill. But that i< aside from this pressing problem
that vou face on whether or not your students are going (o stay In
Santa IFe where vou, not only as the governing representatives of the
Puchlo-, but alse the parents of those studentz, have decided that i s
hetter For your youngsters to be, T happen to support that attitude.

So wo will work on it and see whether we ean get a resolution on,
first of all, the question of where the institute is going to be honsed.
I, personally, would hope we conld convinee the people here in Con-
gress that it wonld be much better to have the institnte housed at
SIPI. That is just one thing. T hope we can pass a bill such as we have,
but they ave separate things.

We have had a fot of work to do with this bill. The purpose of this
hearing is to get more input than we had at Santa Fe, We may have
another hearing bofore the year is out on the bill to see what other
input we can get and what other sugrestions we can get.

Mr. Lovaro. Mre. Chairman, T just want to point ent, in conclusion,
that the vast majority of the Indian tribes and the Indian people in
this country support the position of the Pueblo tribes, and T think that
is an important fact.

Senator MeLcEHER. You mean on the high school?

My, Lovaro. Absolutely.

Senator Mercner, Thank von all very much.

At this point, T will make part of our hearing record the Resolntion
80-73 of the National Congress of American Indians dated Oectober 4,
1979, whieh T have just referred to,

[The prepared statements, resolution, and analysis follow. Testi-
mony resumes on p. 81.]

PREPAREP STATEMENT OF GILBERT DPENA, NAMBE PPUEBLO

My e is Gilbert Penu. I am the Governor of the Pueble of Nawmbe, which
i loenred in northorn New Mexico, Tam also speaiing on hohalf of Eight Narthern
Indian Pueblos Couneil. an organization composed of the eight 1'neblo tribes
toented in the northern part of the State. Nanibe, as woll as the other tribes, is a
teaditional Puehla, having maintained its langaage, enstoms, and traditions intact
ovor the centuries,

\WWe have very strong feelings about the Indian School in Sanfa Fe and are
cotrerned about the possible oftects of Senate Bill 2166 on that sehool,

Wo are grateful to this Committes for its interest aad conedrn for Indian art
and cuttire, sud tor the good faith feeling of this committes, and particularly
Senator Melehor, in supporting an institute to aid in the preservation of Indian
art ad eultnre. From the standpoint of the Pueblos, we have serious nisgivings
about whother onr art and enttiree can boe taught and Iearned in an aeademic
euvironment. The Puehlog learn and maintain their tradition on a porsonal basis.
it heing passed on from generation to generation in an oral tradition and in great
secrory, Withont this old tradition and cnch tribe maintaining its privacy. our
teadition wonld he lost, not preserved. We do not propose to speuk for all of the
tribes in the country, They may feel differently. but the P'ucblos feel very strongly
on this point.

The Art Institute shiould not be located at the Santa Fe Indian School, The
Santa Fe Indian School should be returned to its original purpose of serving
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Indian students in basle education, The facility was designed as a secondary
school, is eminently suited for that purpose, and that purpose should he resumed.
The tucility, from an economic standpoint, can only be utilized as a secondary
Indian school, Needless to say there is an immense need for this faciiity to serve
Indian students. There is shinply no other faciiity available for our students, and
our young people will suftfer it this school facility is not turned over to the
exclusive purpose of eduenting them. .

Thank you for the opportunity to present my views and those of the eight
northern Pueblo Governors on this oceasjon,

DPREPARED NTATEMENT OF ALVINO LUCERO, GOVERNOR, I’CEBLO OF ISLETA

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, thank you for this epportunity
to present testhnony on 8, 2166, the “Native American Culture aud Art Develop-
ment Aet.” Tam Alvino Luecero, Governor of the Pueblo of Isleta.

Kirst. on behalf of the Tribal Council of 1sleta Pueblo, I am in full support of
the poxition of the All Indian Pueblo Council and fully support the comments
Al statements which have been made by my fellow governors from the various
Pueblos. 1 too, must reiterate the opposition to 8. 2166 for it elearly is intended
to drive our excellent high school program out of the Santa Fe fucility. Histori-
cally, this facitity belongs to the New Mexico Pueblos, and we as 'ueblo leaders
vaunot paderstand how o Congressman or special-interest groups are so ingistent
intrying to gain control of this facility under the guise of “trying to save Indian
culture and art.” We cannot understand how a handful of individuals who call
themselves ~“Indians” can challenge the weight of tribal opinion which supports
our posgition. If the Navajos and Zuni Pueblo want this facility, then build it on
their lands or elsewhere, but, leave the Santa Fe Indian School for the Rio
Grande Pueblos students. Unfortunately, this whole confroversy to control our
own educitional future of our children has been ereated by a handful of iudivid-
ugls who do not represent tribal government but rather their own private interests,

Second, Isleta I'ueblo does uot want the Congress to interfere with our tradi-
tion and culture. Our language, history, customs, belief, musie, dance, and rituals
belong to us and we will not tolerate any white man or anyone else telling us
how to preserve them. We consider any attempts by anyone to tench or convey
by any menns that which we consider “ours” an intrusion into our private reli-
glony rights, Onr Indian religion has prevailed because we guard it closely and
will continue to do so with all intensity. It is with this in mind. that we are
opposed to any attempts to institutionalize our language, songs, bellefs, history
and rituals,

We know and understand that some tribes, other than Pueblos, have lost their
identity and their rituals, language, ete., and attempts are made to try to revive
or collect datg to determine how the “lost-tribes” lived, To you this data would
be history by which those who don’t know can learn from this history. But let
hie enphasize that we I'ueblo people are not lost, so please don't try to “‘save" us.
The U.S. Government's efforts to preserve. support, revitalize and disseminate
Indian art and culture would be an Intrusion on our religious beliefs that no
white mnn has any business to try to save that whiell is sacred to us. If there
s to be an art institute or museum, then build it elsewhere outside of Pueblo
territory. In the past, I'ueblo lands and “shrines” have heen lost through poor
legislation which had no bearing towards the feelings and concerns of I'ueblo
Indians. Don’t let this bill be auother of these mistakes. Please have sympathy
for our concerns and leave IP'ueblo arts and culture to the Pueblo people for our
culture and traditions have survived similar attempts by the Spanish and
Mexican governments.

Let me further emphasize that we most certaluly will outlive any efforts by
anyone to interfere with that aspect of our way of life. The tricentennial com-
memoration of the Pueblo revolt of 16850 is here to lielp us eclebrate this event
by listening to our eoncerns nnd doing away with 8, 2164,

The concerny that T have expressed here In front of this commitiee are the
concerus of my IPueblo Indiang who have lived in thelr respective Pueblos, since,
Lefore the white men ever stepped into what we now know as the United States
of America. ’
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Indinn self-determination has been glven to the American Indinns, and, what
I would like to see ix that we be given the opportunity to determine our own
destiny. ‘

Agnin, thank youn for giving me this opportunity to present my views und
testimony on 8. 2166.

PREPARED STATEMENT oF Casper Torisio, GovERNoR, Zia PPUEDLO

Senator Melcher, my name is Governor Casper Toribio, I am the appointed
Governor of Zia Pueblo, I nm here on behalf of my Iueblo people—not only the
Pueblo of Zia, but all of the Pueblo people 0f New Mexico.

As a tribal leader and n parent, I am eoneerned nbout the education of all
our young people. As you Know. the Governor's job is a very important and re-
sponsible position. [ am charged with the responsibility for providing leadership
and direction regnrding nll aspects of community life; that ineludes our water
rights, land rights, energy development and those areas so important to our so-
eiety. In order for us ns Indiang to survive and to eontinue our eulture, eduea-
tion is of major Importance.

After many years, the Pueblo people have been able to contract the operation
of its own schow! through Public Law 93-638. For the first time as n tribal
leader I am able to have a voice in the eduention of our Kids. The program that
we started in Albnquerque in 1977 has been a good program, a suceessful pro-
gram nud we wislk for it to continue and to grow.

You probably have heard that the facilities in Albuguerquie nre very, very
old and not sufe for our youngsters. Because edueation is so important for our
future, we have not let the conditions of the facilities in Albuquerque diseour-
age us, but whnt we have chosen to do is move our Kkids to our old school in
Santa Fe.

The school in Santa Fe was established yenrs ago as a high school for our
kids and over the years somehow we lost it. As n matter of fnet, I attended that
schhool and I am proud to say that I gradunted from Santa Fe Indinn School
in 1954. Since that time, that school—ealled the Institute of American Indiau
Arts—has gone lown. The enrollment hias dropped and the BIA started to close
many of the buildingy.

I think that it is fair for the govermment to give that school in Santa Fe back
to our kids and give us the chance to prove that we ean run our own educational
programs and do « good job at it.

You tnust not deprive my children from u good basic¢ edueation in safe and
healthy fucilitles. Please don't make the basie right of an education for our kids
a poiitical issue, but help us make self-determination sometiring that is real.

On behalf of the Puebly of Zia and the New Mexienn Indian Tribes, I thank
you for giving ine this time to bring you this megsage. Thank you.

PREPARED STATEMENT oF DELFIN J. Lovaro, VICE-PReSIENT, NaTIoNaL Con-
GRESS OF AMERICAN InpIANS BrrorE TuHE SENATE SeLECT COMMITTEE ON
INDIAN AFFAIRS

Mr. Chairman and members of the Sensgte Seleet Committee on Indian Af-
fairs, my name is Delfin Lovato, I am che Vice-President of the National Con-
gress of Ameriean Indians, and I also serve ag the Chairman of the All Indian
Pueblo Couneil whieh represents the nineteen (19) Pueblo triboes of New Mexico

I ¢come before yoa todiey on behals of the Natioual Congress of American In
dians. which represents approximately 151 federally recognized Indian tribes,
as well ns many other individuai Indians. I have aceompanylng me today several
Pueblo Governors and the Secretary of the National Cougress of Ameriean In-
dians: Governor Alvino Lucero of Isleta Pueblo; Governor Vietor Montoya of
Sandia Pueblo; Mr. Renny Starr, Councilman from Santo Domingo Pueblo; Mr.
Panl Bernal, Vice-Chairman of the All Indian Pueblo Council, and Taos Pueblo
Councitman; and, Ms. Ella Mae Ilorse of the National Congress of American
Indians.

Mr. Chairman, on behalf of the Nationnl Congress of American Indians, I take
this opportunity to thank you and several of your colleagues for your interest
in preserving ard fostering Indian art, culture, and tradition. Like you and

by

(AN



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

44

other members of the Scnate Select Committee, including Senator Pete Domenict
of New Mexico, the National Congress of American Indians has given the pro-
posed legislution hefore this Committee n great deal of deliberntion and cebate,
It is a result of this deliberation nnd debate that the National Congress of
Awmerican Indians comes before this Committee in strong opposition to 8. 21606,
“The Native American Culture and Art Development Act.” \While the National
Congress of Ameriean Tudians commends you and the co-sponsor of this legisla-
tion for yonr efforts to define the role of the Federal Government and Congress
(if any) in the protection. preservation, and promotion of ludinn art and cul-
ture. the general consensus of the Nutional Congress of American Indigns nem-
bership Is that 8. 2166 goes too far and too deep.

A8 you have no doubt learned from the testinmony of the 'ueblo Governors at
the hearing held in Santa Fe, New Mexico on April 14, 1950, Indian tribes, espe-
cinlly the Pueblos, do not want anyone inclnding the Federal Government or
the Congress. intruding or interfering with “Nutive American language, higtory,
customs, beliefs, crafts, songs, dances. or rituals” as suggested by 8. 2160.

The Congress of American Indians further opposes 8. 2140 for the following
additionnl reasons:

(1) The National Congress of American Indians strongly feels that the Santa
Fe facility historically belongs to Pueblos aud other Albuquerque nrea tribes, and
is a facility built for these tribes as a junior-seuior high school. The facility was
not built to accommodate an art school, 8. 2166 as it presently reads totally disre-
gards the interest of the Pueblo tribes and the continuation of their successful
efforts at self-determination in the education of their children under provisions
of Pnblic Law 93-63%, “The Indian Self-Determinution and Educationnl Assist-
ance Act of 1973,

(21 S, 2166 proposes the creation of another national board composed of nine-
teen members. predetermined and/or appointed by the President. Without a
doubt such a board will be dominated by nou-Indian bureanerats and pseudo
Indiaun intellectuals. Tribal govermments and the mass of Indian artists and
eraftsmen who form the core of Indian art and enlture are totally neglected.

(3) N. 2166 provides that the new Institute would he indepeudent of BIA and
apparently all other ndministrative nnd statutory requirements, such as Indinn
preference, tribal consultation. amnd is even empowered to dispose of portions
of the Santn Fe facility if it deems it isin the best interest of the Iustitute.

(4) 8. 2166, ag well as other legislation which has been introduced iu this
session of the Cougress, have failed to rally the support of o vast majority of
Indian tribes and Indian artists. with the exception of a few individuals who
either have a vested interest in the Santa Fe school via employment or business.
who apparently feel that Indian art, culture, and tradition can only be preserved
through institutionalization. Indian country has placed a high priority on the
efforts of the Pueblo tribes in providing a first-rate education for their children
at the Santa Fe facility.

Mr. Chairman and members of this Committee, it is for these and other reasons
that the National Congress of American Indians strongly opposes S. 2166. Fur-
thermore, the National Congress of American Indian feels that basic Indian
values, tradition. religion, and customs, are heing grossly misinterpreted or over-
looked by the well-intentioned psychological elite art community. The voice and
concern of the vast majority of Indian tribes on this issne. as well as the ednca-
tional well-being of 330 Pueblo, Navajo, Apache, and Ute children are totally dis-
regarded by the Department of Interior and BIA. Individuals who do not know
what they are doing and have never heen to Santa Fe to see the financial waste.
mismanagement, and gross under-utilization of the Santa Fe faeility are making
decisiong whiell will have adverse affects on the educational aspirntions of the
Pueblo people.

Only within the past month. the Under Secretary of Interior, Mr. Jim Joseph,
totally disregarded the recommendations of the Departmental Task Force which
he appointed to review and make recommendations on the future of the Institute
of American Tndian Arts (TAIA) and the Santa Fe Indian Schinol (SFIS). Mr.
Joseph has determined that the DPueblo. Apache, Navajos, and Ute children
currently attending Santa Fe Indian School at Santn Fe will be transferred
back to Albuquerque by 1982, The Secretary Further states that the nld. :\_lhnquer-
que Tudian School (AIS) will be renovated at the cost of $7-10 million. The
fact that the Albuquerque Indinn School campus is totally not conducive to an
educatinnal farility was never considered. The Albuquerque Indian School
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campus s located in downtown Albuquerqite and our children have been sub-
jeeted to assault and battery, rape, murder, and drug trathe. Local police files
will verify thix. Necretary Joseph ulso determined that the entire Institute of
American Indian Arts facility will now be under the jurdisdiction of the Insti-
tute of American hudign Arts Superintendeut. As a result, we have been ad-
vised that effective August 1, 1980, we will be denied the use of the library
amd certain academic facitities, This deeision iIs in total disregard for our
agreetnent reached in August 1979, regarding the joint use of the Santa Fe
facility,

Mr. Chairman, the Pueblos have no intentions of vacating the Santa Fe canipus
in 1982, or to be denied the use of any facilities which were agreed to in Angust,
1979.

The National Cougress of American Indians, in view of the growing friction
wid most important. after carefully considering the facts aund reality which
existx at the Santa Fe fuctlity, strongly recommends the following :

(1) That the Pueblo tribes be allowed to continue their efforts at self-
determination at the Santa Fe Indian School campus,

(2) That if there is to be a national art institute, then a flrst-rate facility
should be bnilt in a location to be determined by the Indian tribes and adminis-
tered in the same manner.

(3) That the role of the Federal Government in art and cultiire be limited
to art education and that culture and religious aspects of Indian tribes be ex-
ciuded from such an institution.

The Pueblo leadership has a strong recommendation—that the Institute of
American Indian Arts be moved to another post-secondary school sich as the
Sounchwestern Indian Polytechnie Imstitute (SIPI), which is also suffering from
low enrollment and a high per pupil cost. Furthermore, a recently completed
study of the Southwoestern Indian Polytechnie Institute, located in Albuquerque,
clearly and strongly supports this alternative which you, Seuator Pete Domenici,
and others, have considered, I feel strongly that the National Congress of Ameri-
can Indinns wonld support such a move.

In conclusion, Mr. Chairman, S, 2166 abolishes the Indinut Arts and Craft Bill,
ax well as the Institute of American ITndian Arts Board of Regents, The history
of both boards demonstrates heyond a donbt that the bureancratic approach to
protecting and promoting Indian act has been a gross fatlure. Only the Indian
people can preserve Indian art, culture, and tradition, The Pueblos are Ilving
proof of this.

Thank you for thig time to address you.

2N
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United States Department of the Interior  5¢%zgocat ton

BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS | y; = TS

ALBUQUERQUE AREA OFFICE E@El ) [‘.\]-

ausRh 0. BOX 327 =

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87198 . P
JUL 251980

23 JuL 1930

Mr. Delfin Lovato

Chairman

all Indian Puedlo Council, Inc.
P.O. Box 6507

Albuquerque, NM 87107

Dear Mr. Llovato:

In a preliminary review of your FY §1 proposal for the administration and
operation of AIS/SFIS, we bave noted two problem areas. The Institute of
American Indian Arts (IAIA) now reports directly to the AsJistant Secretary
for Indian Affairs. This means that all matters affecting the operation

of that facility, such as the contracting of plant operation and maintenance,
must be reviewed and approved by the Assistant Secretary's office. Also,

we have been directed by the Assistant Secretary's office not to make any
changes relating to the size or scope of programs located on the Santa Fe
campus. Therefore, the move of the 9th grade to Santa Fe must also be
reviewed and approved by his office.

Since we cannot approve your contract application until we have appropriate
clearance on the above matters, your proposal will be held without further
action pending approval or disapproval from the Assistant Secretary's
office.

Sincerely yours,

C L £

/ea Education Pfograms Administrator

Save Energy and You Serve America!

SO

O
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. Exhibic IV
" RESOLUTION 80-73
of the
National Congress'of American Indians

.

WHEREAS, the Institute of American Indian Arts was established
by the American Indian people to educate our Native
Americans in an atmosphgre conducive to learning and
sharing of talents, and

WHEREAS, this seventeen year old institution has produced many

' ' of our most talented Native American artists vho are
both nationally and internationally recognized, and

WHEREMAS, there is uncertainty and fear among the students of
the Institute that they may be removed from their
place sf learning without having an alternative
institute where they can continue their education,

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the National Congress of
American Indians hereby reguests the Department of
Interior to retain the Institute of American Indian
Arts at its present location, and

PE IT FURTHER RISOLVED, that the National Congress hereby
requests the Department of Interior to provide'suffi-
cient funds to allow the A11.Indian Pueblo Council
to build a school to house ;;d educate their children
to resolve the present conflict caused by the need.
for an education facility.

Adopted by a muxgin of approximately four to one by the General

Assenbly or the National Cougrens of American Xndians on
Octubiur 4, 1979 in Albuguerque, New Mexico.

LTATK THse. Forzes. /['Zd":" '6/"/"-{4’/ (Lht'{')t-nlf}:.i’-'i"d/"»] /M,:M;’rm:} fJ%me,

O
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SOUTHWESTERN INDIAN POLYTECHNIC INSTITUTE

an

Analysis

Prepared by

THE ALL INDIAN PUEBLO COUNCIL

1980
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SOUTHWESTERN INDIAN POLYTECHNIC INSTITUTE

Background

In 1960 when the All Indian Pueblo Council was informed that the
Santa Fe Indian School was :0 be converted inta a school of fine
arts for a nation-wide student body, the effort started to plan

for the development of a comprehensive Indian high school program
in Albuquerque. In 1965 a memorandum from the Area Director pro-
vided justification for the proposed new school and included a
safety survey report on the school plant at the present Albuquerque
Indian School.

Through the efforts of Senator Clinton P. Anderson (New Mexico)
the Bureau of Indian Affairs was instructed to plan for an
integrated Albuquerque replacement.

New Mexico Legislative Joint Memorial No. 14 of March 16, 1966

urged the U.S. Congress to appropriate funds for a "New Albuquerque
fndian School." Because Senator Anderson was not totally supportive
of a separate facility for the education of Indians, the BIA was
pressed into initiating plans for the feasibility of a new school,
providing benefit to Albuquerque and to the State.

A report prepared in 1967 to the Secretary of the Interior and to
the Commissioner of Indian Affairs proposed

1. A limited elementary enrollment

2. A secondary enrollment

3. Bordertown and post-high school technical
vocational program

In May of 1967 the BIA made changes in the original plans. The

Plant Design and Construction Branch provided cost estimates for
a vocational complex. The idea of an Elementary, Secondary and

Bordertown Program was dropped.

Redirection of Future Plans

The recent (1978) North Central Accreditation Committee evaluation
of Southwestern Indian Polytechnic Institute, future market
potentials needs to be re-evaluated. Phase II of SIPI's develop-
ment planned for a machine trade and a building trade curriculum.
Included in this phase was also to be built a "New Dormitory" and
two (2) new instructional buildings. However, the BIA's new
construction priority system eliminates the construction of the
previously new facilities.

o4
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<~ SOUTHWESTEAN INDIAN POLYTECHNIC INSTITUTE
© Backazround

Consrtruction Began in 13969

A. Thirteen duildings
3. Cost $8,850,000
C. lod-acre tract cn west bank of the Rio Grande

School COpened in 1371

A. Operated by a "School Board"
B. 1973 changed to Board of Regents - 1l members
C. Accredited by North Central - March 7, 1973; extended 1978

Operating Authority

A. GCranted by Commissioner of Indian Affairs
3. Constitution § By-laws incorporated under New Mexico
State laws - November 25, 1973

Basic Task

A. Provides vocarional-technical training and related
skills to ladian youth and adults
Summer Quarter Excluded 15739 (6 weeks)

A. Lack of funding to meet operating and
maintenance expenditures

B. Inadequate funding for a l2-month
instructional program

Evaluation Points to:

A. Elimination of marginal and irrelevant programs

B. Inventory of courses each instruction is accredited to teach
C. Possible elimination of open entry/exit approach

D. Re-scheduling of courses to better utilize staff
E

By end of 1979 -~ additional 27 full-time
permanent and 1 temporary could be abolished

F. Recruitment of '"better quality and more serious' students

ERIC
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ATTACHMENT NO. 1

INSTRUCTIONAL CAPACITY

SOUTHWESTERN INDIAN POLYTECHNIC INSTITUTE

Design Capacity - 1254 students

Space Use Capacity -327 students
(1979/80)

Percentage of Space

Use to Design Capacity - 26%
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ATTACHMENT NO. 2

DORMITORY CAPACITY

SOUTHWESTERN INDIAN POLYTECHNIC INSTITUTE

Dormitory Building No. 113 - 256
Dormitory Building No. 114 - 256
Total 512
Nccupancy
Dormitory Building No. 113 ‘ -
Dormitory Building No. 114 - 128
Total 253 *

Percentage of occupancy
to sleeping room design capacity - 50%

*1979



DORMITORLES
SLEEPING ROOM_INVENTORY

Building No. 13 Totat Gross Sq. Ft. 63,845

10/1/79 Occupancy 125 Boys 50 Girls 75 Total Sleeping Room ‘Capacity 156

Student
Room Space Type S5q. Ft. No, of Spaces Total  Sq.Ft.Load  Cap.
Code_No. Name Each  Same 5q. Ft. 5. P,  Factor  Each  Capacity
LI Sleeping Room 306 64 19,584 80 A 250

Ruilding No. 114 Total Gross Sq. Ft. 63,845

10/1/79 Occupancy 128 Boys 49 Girls 79 Total Slgeping Room Capacity 150

No. of Spaces  Total  5q.Ft. Load  Cap.

Room Space Type 5q. Ft. 5
Code No. Name Each - Same Sq. Ft. 5q. Ft.  Factor Lach  Capacit)
Nt Sleeping Room 300 64 19,584 80 § 256

e A ———
el

Total Capacity 3512
=20
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Nenator Mercnen, T wonld al-o like to make a pavt of the hearing
record. without objection, a letter and attachments dated Jnly 28,
1050, From the Muscunyof American Indiuns in New York. )

| 'The material follows:]

CAN 1T 2AN
S

un tu testify on 5,21
Will nst be atle to he stify, but we want to
Jericzn Indian's (MAl) support of the 9o tunental
af tre nill and give you dur ThrrentS in writing.

:rican Culture and

er of the MAL Board of Trustees. and Dr. =uland © roe.
witn Lou on 6/16/80, we expresied the Jiew that the thrust
tain of tne goals of the “useum of the Arerican Indian,
“ise collection of Indian artifacts (nearly 1 million).

3 esluren ), and nedatives and prints (ahout 70.000).

-thir Yacsjreand or the Museur's collection
Sesrge OO tege. In view of the above,
tn Strest in New Yook Taty, might well

a0 anst 1% wmit L ewet dn Tection 5 {3) of 5,214 Lhica defines "a
Y T tie At

oard of Trustees which includes six Indian
<), ina ra;ert with many Indian tribes, we
jettives of your Lill in @ very meaningfui way.

h=1pful on is Section 4 (J)
s and consultants to carry
staff comprises eight

. anigh gives gs the necessary expertise to consult
noert 0 cetting wn their own *uceums or culture centers.

dian co"runity but we hope
any ¢uncerned Indian l-ibes
o3 of a comprehensive Act
rsy af ow such an institute would be
port ang strong relationship with the ob-

reqtion inotre e
F S aeLrt £ the
S furoand the
and Tegve hishind the contrn
wanted ygu 1o inow of Gur
of this 5701

bl

cerply goure,

I'e y
{-.\‘n.‘\nf’(C‘ \ '%v. [N S,
[P L

Trueteas of the

roLd rruner

- crican lndian
Vel ST - PR
P . . S . aar .

- . . [ -,
I . oy M e .
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Facts About

Founding Date
Collection actually begun
Locatlon

Governing body
Endowment

Tax exempt status
Annual budget
Mandate

Size of Collection

Quality of Collection
Scientiic ang historic value
Geographical coverage
Time coverage

Catalogue

Coliection strengths

Value of collection te Indians

Member of the American Associatio

86

The Museum of The American Indian

1916 (prva*t non protit trust)
1896
Bruadway at 155th Street
New York, New York 10032
Board of Trustees
Just under four million dollars
501(c) (3}
E«punditures 1n 1979 were $1.3 million
To collect, preserve, study, and eahibit all things connected
with the abonginal pecples of North, Cenlral, and Soutlh
America
Perhaps the largest in world:
Antitacts —nearly a milhon
Library—more than 40,000 volumes and other works
Photo Archive—70,900 negatives and prints
Unsurpassed. A pnceless national lreasure
Similarly inestimable
Enlire Western Hemisphere
Przhistonc 1o contemporary
Cormrputerized catalogue, unigue in museum world
Frum the great civilizations of the New World {Inca, Aztec,
t2aya) 10 remote forest tribes of the Amazon and Arctic
Euimo, the Museum’s holdings include tools, weapons,
or-aments, clothing, ulensils, containers, ceremonial objects,
1,5 and means of transport Highlights include:
fi~& carving in wood, harn, and stone—
Northwest Coast of North America
Kactina dance masks and dolls - American Southwest
Archeology ol the Caribbean
Catilornia elthnology
Textiles trom Peru, Mexico, and the Navajo
Baskelry from the Pomo of Calitornia and the Pirna and Papago
of the American Southwest
Pottery fram the American Southwest and Sou theast &id fram
Pery
Sophisticaled goldwork from Colombia, Mexica. and Pery
Jade from the Olmec and Maya
Carved masks from the Eskimo
Aztgec MoS5AICs
Brifhant featherwork from the Amazon and Peru
Painted hides and tostumeZ tromn the Nosth American Plains

It conStitules thew patrimony and it is the foundaticn of their
cultural identity. It validates their existence.

n of Museums and the Museums Council of the City of New Yotk

BEST COPY AVAILABLE
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Board of Trustees

The Board of Trustees 15 chaired by Donald Oresman, a Managing Partner of Simpson, Thacher &
Bartiett. Mr Oresman also s2rves as Trustee 1or the New York Landmarks Consetvancy and Director

for Guit & Western Indusines. Inc.

~G_eorge H.J Abrams
{Senecal

PRonen G Berry
Eamund § Carpenter

vine Delona, Jr.
iGlanding Rock Siwoux)

Wiliam N_Featon

Jonn C Hunt

(Cherokee)

Arvin M Joseohy. Jr

Ciara Sue Kidwell
(Choktaw. Chippewa)

Thomas A. Melfe

N. Scott Momaday
1Kiowa)

Edward A Morgan

DirectoriCurater, Seneca-lroquais Mational Museum, Allegany
Indian Reservation, Salamanca, New York.

Member of the US. Olympic Committee and Trustee ol Brown
University.

Ethnologist, educator, and author of books on Eskimos. He iz af-
filialed with the New School for Social Research, New York.

Author, educator with a background in theology and law. He
has had a leadership role in a number of Indian and other
organizations. He is a professor of political science at the Univer.
sity ol Arizona.

Aothropologist and author, he is an Emeritus Prolessor of the
State University of New York at Albaay.

Associate Director of the Institute for Advanced Studies,
Princeton University; aulhor and adminssirator with a
backgrcund in foundation work with the Salk Institute and the
Aspen Institute for Humanistic Studies.

President of The National Council of the Museum of the
American Indian; Director and former Senior Editor, American
Heritage Publishing Co.; author o! many books on American
Indians.

Associate Prolesso. *:ative American Studies Program, Univer-
sity of California at Berkeley; au*-of and educator.

Executive Vice President, US. Trust Company.

Protessor of English at Stanlord Universily; author of the Pul‘tzer
Prize novel House Made of Dawn

Partner, Alexander & Green; President and Trustee of the Hun:
tington Free Library and Reading Room.

87
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utt Musar

wWildermar A_Nielsan

[Or;c'ldAa]

Hatold Prunet

(Delawure)

ann A_Aoberts

Rigmand P Gnatar

Ann Sidamon £nstol!

Chartes Siman,

vhilliam C_Sturtevant

Juha A Valket

S+

Aufired sapculive, who cumplled Facts and Artilacts ol Ancient
Middle Amernca ang helped susambly the Matropoiitan
Museum's “Hetore Conds' exhibilion,

Former econamist, U S Dept ot State, Ford Foundation officer,
and Executive Direcior - White House Commission on Intezrna-
nonat Educanenat and Cullural prugring; author and Program
Duirecior, Aspen Insitilule.

Ford Foundation Program Othcer, Social Developmunt Oftice,
Hationat Altairs Division

Partner, Skadden, Arps, Slate, Meagher & Flom.

Chairman Direcior, Department of American Indian Studies, Col-
lege ot St Schotaslica, Dututh, Minnesoia; author and educalor.

Pefroleumilinancial consullant, great-grandson of Black Heaver,
tormer Chiet of the Delaware tnbe.

President, Rotkelellar Family Fund, Inc, Trusiue, Welesiey
Collage.

Pariner and Semor Counsellor, Coopers & Lybrand, Washington,
D C: Governor of Pennsylvania, 1967-71, Chairman, Board of
Trustees, Allegheny College.

Attorney; Boarn ul Managers, New York Bolancial Garden.

Retired Partner of Saloman Brothers, Treasurer of the Whilney
tduseurn of American Arg, Trustee of the Animal Medical Center
and the New School; Member of the Investment Advisory Com-
mitlee lof the Hew Yorn Stale Teachers Retiremen! System;
member of the Committee of Religion and An in America; Direc-
1or of 1he 92nd Street Young Men's and Young Women's Hebrew
Association.

Department of Anthropology, National Museum of Nalural
History, Smithsonian Institution; author of numerous artictes.

Trustee, Dance Thealre Foundation, Inc.; Founding Friend of the
Eugene O'Neilll Memonal Theatre.
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Newator Movenee, bowill ~uhmit =ome gquiestions to the Museum of
American Tudinn=, to Mry Peateer, nnd sk bime for his cononents on
those questions, and make tha=e oo pare of the hearing recond at this
point when we reerive then,

[\ cover fetter, the gnestions and answers. and n copy of n Clustoms
House juint use oecupaney plan follow, Testimony vesuties on p 84,

MUSEUM 01 THE AMERICAN INDIAN,
IIEYE FouNnATION,
New Yark, N.Y., Auguat L), 1980,
[lon. Jous Mrrens,
Chairman Select Comomittee oo Tudigan Affiiry.,
{78 Nenate, Washington, D,

Dieae Sexaror Menone: Enelosidd nre answers to the gnestiony yon gave me at
the hearing on S0 2106 an July 20, 19500 T hope they will he helpful. If 1 ean pro-
vide additional intormation please Jet me know,

I am also enclosing o copy of o Customn [Tonge use-ocenpouey plan that was
developed for the Musenm by THnrdy Hotzman Plelffer Associntes.

Sinecerely yours,
RoraNp W. Fonck, Dircclor.

Fnclosures,

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS

toestion 1 If vou were viven the space to take the majorlty of your art and
artifacts out of storage and put them onalisplay, how large n staff would it require
to maintiain the collection®

Answer, At present the Muoseun has approximately 6 percent of its collection
on pihlie view, It has only 1HODO sguare feet of exhibition spaee. Aud it is nat
euginged iuoany comprehensive progenm of exhibition prepnration for other mu-
senm< s annual operating budeet is approximately SLG nillion, 1ts staff con-
sists of 31 full-time and 7 parct-time employees, OF these, 15 are direetly involved
incuratorial and exhibit preparation duties, Ay expansion of the exhibition pro-
wran wonld require additional persounel in these areas. The degree of expunsion
would depend upon the seope of the program,

Anadditional sraff complement sntlivient to conducet a maodestly expautded pro-
e of el intea-nea] and extrea-mural exhibition <honld numper no less than
Lo Tenratorial and g exhibit technicinns,

(ueson 20 Do yon think native Ameriean people wonld henefit from the loca-
tion of your colleetion in New York or Washington, D%

Answer, There is no question bt that Native Americans would heuefit from
the tersased publie exhibition of the Museum’s eollection in either New York or
Woeshiggten, he plucement of a distinguished colleetion in a distingnished build.
ing can only ereate pride in one’s heritage, It is generally acknowledged that the
fdentity o many aembers of minosity groups are seelking may be tonnd only in
their parimony, Tndbins lave no soch bnlwark today, Amd, as Aeriea’s mos:
disadvantapged etimie enclove, their neal is acpong the greatest jnour society,

It shoubd he noted tieat ane-fourth of all Native Americans in the United States
now live in the Northeast,

Ouextion 3. 1 this legislation did incorporite the Museun of the Ameriean
Indian. what woulhil vou estimare would b the additional cost to the Feder 1
overnment?

Auswer, Caoztoestintes relate diveetly 1o project scope, Auticipated expense
relative to the relocation of the Muosenm to g new site and the provision of services
tooa national constituneney may be sannmarized as follows:

i, Pacling and Moving

A snevey campleted in Tare 1079, indieates that the expense of packing and imov-
ing the Museum®s artifact, photographic. and library colleetions to the U8,
Castorn House i 1ONG, would cost 2400000 1o $150,000, There would be added
expenae if shipment were to another eity,

h. Installation of Colleetions and Erhibils

The installation of Museum eollections in non-publie areas of approximately
J0.060 squiree teet gl i publie exhibit eas of comparable size in the 7.8,
Custom onse woulil cost between threee and four million dollars,

P
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o ublie Serviee Peagram

A program destgned to serve the needs of the 100 or go telthal wasetiius and
euttural centers thranghout the Unlted States could he tallored to o nwmber of
badget Tovels, depending on the musber ot Instituthins seeved and the tevel af
serviee, Fop exmnple, iF 90 were serveld ntoan average cost of 1000 per exhibit,
the aumnal eost wonld e 8250000 A more HEely made of service wonld be the
prepurntion of thete exhilits that conlil feavel to severnd nirsedns cnusecutively,
A present, Tor exampde, the Museim s prepaviog o major exhithition fenturing
200 Eskimormnevings, Phe preparation eosts Geselnsive of preking, shippdug, fnsne-
anee, ninl sepirate nstallnt s will approvitante $00,000, A sheniflennt ontveach
progrot shonbd he fudimt fndbtindly ot somewhere neae 800,000 per yenr 16 nuy
impnet is o be felt aud the vesouree is to be explobted.

LA ey, g eonservitive esthinnte nf the anunal eost af operat gt he Museum
af the Awmeriean Tndinn i the U.S, Costom House witi @ modest program of
pblie service would b

i Owerating expense:

Tental aned nrilltdhes payable to GeSN L - _ V&1, 000, 000

I*resent nonsaliary expense e e e e GO0, B00

b, Persannel:
41 present positions. o e 000, 000
Bt positiOns. Lo e - 300, 000
o Pablie serviee: Notive Amerfean dnstitations oo~ 100, 000
Pl e == e 3, 300, 000

CEstimated vost of occnpiuey of 104.000 square feet of the U.S. Custom House by
Ado, BRewland Feeemoan, Ndmluisteator, GSAL

One-time retoetion aud fostatbation costs are estimated to be hetween $3,400,000
and SLA50.000, Tl Musenm his o Chiallenge Grant in th amount of S750,000
i three-to-nne matels from the National Endowment for the Humanities that
ie destgned for this purpose. Several major private foaudations have indieated
their desire to partivipate when o determination is made in respeet to the Custam
House. .

Oueatian J. A the cammittee’s Santa Fe henring last April, a siiggestion was
made by one of the paeblo sovernors that saered artifaets from ather museumns
should be transferred 1o and boased in the musenm which would be part of the
institte, What is your view of this snggestion?

Answor. Governor Lowist snggestion is a good one, The welfare of the collee-
tirns in the Musetm's care is of eardinal fmportanee. Naot only does the Musenm
possess the prafessionat eapability for the care of sacered moieriels, it also has
Jhe approprinte philosophy in respect to them, The collection already . -hodies
great numbers of sweeed items—masks, images, medicine bundies, ete, They are
stoeed, handled, el preseeved with the highest conservation standards, The ex-
hibition of saered materiils is sometimes deplored by tribal leaders, a position
respected by the Musenm, It should be noted that the present musem that is a
part of the Institute s devateld exelusively to contemparary acl. It has no
archneological o otlmographic holdings, 1t does not have the facilities or staff
to follow this snggestion.

tt———

A Preniasany StTeny oF e UK Cestnt Hovsk vor JOINT OCCUPANCY BY TIIE
CENERAL SERVICES  ADMINISTRATION AND THE MUSKUM oF TiHE AMERICAN
INDIAN

1. INTRODUCTION

The nnusnal arehiteetnenl quality of the United States Custom Honse makes
it very fportant that future programming of the Imilding include consideration
for publie su-e. This stdv ontlines the pragrammatic implieations for joint oe-
eupaney by the CGeneral Services Administration and the Maseum of the Anerican
fadian.

The Customn Howse was boilt in 1907 and designed by the noted architeet, (Cass
Gilbort, This mnenificent Peaux-Arts style strueture loeoted at the foot of
Broadway in Lower Manhattan has recenily been recognized for its poiential
rense as a major publie spice. The efforts of the New York Landmarks Con-
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serviney, Ll e Coaiae Honee natitnte ave resnlted e Congeessionn
oty o Feeral oo Tone resualizing the bl ldine,

Tl specbad choveneter of the Castow Tonse el itsell toon nubjie conhlnn-
e of s tsese Lo sudditom to Ceneren] Serviees Adipdnistention regquirempnts
For e <pinan o enltaesl instioatieg =nel s the Musewm ol the dueriean Didlnn
eorthl veeapy the weent evotral spiees o thee bailling omd ke theme aviellable
Foare gl e e nher e

e Migetin of e Aerivan D feludes T most oxtensive eolleetlon of
Tlinn arbitaets in the warlls e v tindted eshibition gl stoegge spaeo 1o
wrt el renrone Toeption= el of Tie cobleetion is fateeesstble to the pobitle atd
o =cholars. The peesent sepuration of e Mosemn's exhiblilon speee ln Upper
Mantaton aod Pee storsge annes goed Jineaey in the Brons peses dithienlt prale
o thee admindsteation and evrntovial <tatl. Consolidntion o The Misern's
restaires wonld unt only alleviate the funetionnl ditliesitles, har alse would
perndt the preoper oxhibitlon and stoenge of e callectlo,

Tl Castons Heagse offers the Musenn of the Anierienn Tadian o loeation which
s prevven stecessful o D previons neensions, Tempovney exhitd Hons monnted
Tt he Fall or T0TS, o] 1079, drew qore than 110,000 visltors, With this Toeatlon
and o continging steong publie interest, the Musetn's value ns o national Tostitn-
tien will L wrently jroereased,

Joint cwetrpinmey of The Custiom Thse wonld insure an approprinte use of the
Pibing s distinguished interior spaees, The bawer tlones with very high celtings
are pdeal for esliibition and eoltection storage, bt wonld require major altera-
tivns to0 he nsefnl as oflires, Toeluding the Museum in the Costom Tlonse will
mintmize alterntions to the nterbor il it the snme time, enhupee publie appre-
chation o thesm-hinsetyre.

[ ST MM ARY OF EXINTING FACILITIES

AT he Vyacun of the Vorican Tidian
Tl Muosenn presently reeinpivs 78,200 spnnve feet in three different huildings:
o oot b asad sivand oy veshiotion sl administrationy, 38,000 square feet.
Lrons Anuex teollection, processiig and storage ), 24000 square teet,
Lirony Library (storige sl stacks), 16,200 square feet.

-~

LA oneral Serpices ddministration
The General Serviees Administratinon prospectus, dated June 8 1070, proposed
alternatives tor the U8, Custonn Honse, B reenmuanended that the biilding be used
o preevide olice spaer Tor g mnmber of different Federal Agencies, including the
TN Conptss e Diepaetment of the Preasury o amd the Depietment of Health,
Fauention. ml Welfa e, Phese agencies prosently ocenpy a total af 164519 square
Pt ju Fower Manbattan, OF this, T1s28 square feet is oeated in the World Trade
Center.
[, SUMMARY OF SCHEME A

Wuxeum

1. Forty-<even pereent of et Inn dding areen oeeupied-—hasement through third
thors, .

20 Limited growih 1o PN evaliuntion of the Museun's three existing
faeilities,

S0 Eshibition spaee o et ol second tlooes,
1. Rotmeda o be usied for specinl exhihitions,
s Major pnsem entry onseeand e tmennmentnl staics).
3o lablie selvintors in both northeast and southeast elevator bank,
i
\.

Uolbeetion startige on thied thor sl hasement levels,
New nenjor <tirs cnot spiraly enclosed topreovide tive exits from all floors.
i~
1. Fitty-three pereent of net building area occnpied-—fourth through seventh
thnop, Farry Tobhy nodl sibhpsement storage,
2GRA oLl ontiest floor witlnliteel soeeess from street,
S Separtte elecators or GEA D noth northeast and northwest elevator hanks.
oGS A ervico clevator in scaihwest bank,
SR\ storage insubbasement,
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J1n sipiaru fualj

Mustuin GSA
Neb uiablo floor area:)
Subbaspingnt, e e R L0, i
1laapmam . . o . . . 24, 1o
st uar. ... KRR i b
24 tonr . . . R . . A, uti
Wt Huor .. . 2 )

Ath Hoar
Sih oot .

. . U 24, ot
LN Hoor .. . . 2,00
Nh teor . .. . 14, 100
fotal... ...... . . T . . R 104, 440 Fh, I
Total net usable aredof bwlding.. .. ... ... o oa o 281, 200
Porcantof ool .. ... .o L L0 L. e e . 47 EX]
v Acan tachud afl wagor crculabnn, ¢alls, toilets, o elevotac,
¢ Approsimately 50 percent of subbasement avinlable far GSA starage,
Ared available for musewm program requirements
. Colleetion processing and STOFREE . oo e LA 260
LR O 8 1 T8 1 U PP PRSPPI 13, 430
g bl Sevlees - o e o, 120
4 Library ool y 3, 600
o9 Administration 104, 450
O] e e e e i —— e 104, 450

Vinctnding shipplng wnd recelving, enratorind offices, coliservntion registention, and
extlbition preparution.

IV, BUMMARY OF SCHEME B
Muscum

1. 85 pereent of net building nrea oceupied—bnsement through second floor and
north end of third floor.
2 Minimum aren requirements based on HHPA evaluation of the musenm's
three existing facilitios,
3. Exhibition spuare an second floor only.
4. Rotunda to be used for speeia] exhibitions.
5. Major Museum entry on second tlonr (momuniental stairs).
6. 'ublie elevators in hoth Northeast sl Northwest etevator banks,
7. Musenm service elevator in Sontheast elevator hank.
= New major sfirs (not spiraly enclosed to provide fire exist from all floors.
0. Administration occupying northern portion ot third floor.
7S4
1. 82 percent of net huilding area occupied—third floor through seveuth floor.
lobhy, and subbasemeut,
2. GSA lobhy an first floor with direet access from street.
3. Separate elevators for GSA in both Northeast and Northwest elevator banks.
4. GRA cerviee elevior in Southwest clevator bank.
5. GSA storage in subbasement,

{In square feet]

Museum GSA

Net usable floor area:?
Subbasement_ ... .. 230, 000
Basement ...... ...
tst floor. . .
2d floor

Fth floor ... .

Percemt of 101al. ... .o e eeeie e e eeaea e SUUU T 62

1 Areas exclude all major circulation, walls, toilets, and elevators,
3 Approximately 50 percent of subbasement available for GSA storage.

9
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Vo aredilable for pininins npidcim progritn requirepenty
L H R

1oeolleetion provessing id storige - - . L i
o lyhihbiom e e . . W, 00
Ao Pk ceevhens T L .rl::::::
Ay I e . . .. - . . A
SN . . . o

o Mbiaini rakion
‘Total w1,
Vinehad g b ol
w b ol prepaeaog.

reeehs bt ern et ol Y A T TR AL LA L ATl

Vo HUMMEARY

The 1S, Castom Fhinise offees o unlygne apguertaplly foe shpad aceipaneys I
Dbl sehemnes G8A vonhd ennsalbilnte severnd o Federd Sgonrles Ty e upper
Hones of Thae Castony Plngses Nepnede eulriaheen wind elevinrors pisnre simple !
etflefont pblle eerss i seevleiig,

Clenrly, the Musenne progritg reuirements pre wilt-tsl po the Inwer fhonrs,
Consolidicton of fs Doeitities b the Ciaton Honse WHE grewtly herepsoe publiv
peress to (he eolleetfon, Canpled Wit the pepct e nent on wnd the weed Toy Ml
A taellity Ty Lower Mauuhntin, Jolnt weenpmney of the N0 Custain Houne Iy
the Gonpeen . Seeviees Admlodstentlon el the Musennnn of the Amerlean Tndlan
world he of nugor interest 1o the publle

Senator Menerer, U have lotters here and written testimony from
Vine Delovin. Jozephc Dadleys Joln Iolk-Willinms, Lioyd Kiva New,
wind Fredorivk Doek=tader, Withont objection, they will be madde o pael

of the reeord at this peint, ‘
['T'he mateiral follows, Testimoney resnuies on . 07.]

PREFARED STATEMENT OF VINGE DELORLA, TR, UNIVERSITY OF ARIZON S, TUCSON, ARIZ

The proposed legislation, S, 21660 to promote the develuputent of native Amer-
fenn cultnre nid urt, is o welenme recognition of the Tmportant pluce that nutive
Atnerienn o acpl cultnee have played amlean eolitinne ta play iu the continuing
development of o Noeth Amerivan cadonee, Although Inding npmes appear with
considerable frequeney in the rivers, mountains, nud even elly streets oft onr
Lind, it has been ouly recently that udian aet has heen recognized ns o unigue
form of i ereative expression, Apprecintion of the wide variety of Indinn
artists forms has in tuen prodoeel e greater sense of nnderstauding tor the
intangible dimensions of Tudian coltaee whicell still inform uearly a million
Aerican citizens of elernal values and belief's, Althongh the time is late, it is not
fao Litte to estabilish within @ new tormat the institutions aml procednres wherehy
the full panoply of mative Ameriean experiences ean he miade availnble to a larger
ardienes.

DGl wonhl establishoan Institute of Native Aneriean Cutture and Arls
Dievelopment which shall inelide o Center for (ulture and Arls Studiex, a
Copter tor Niptive Americn Scholars, a Center for (‘nltural Bxchunge, o Musenm
of Indinn Arts, and qiy other centers or progran which wonld fultill the purpost
of this anthorizing legislation. Although the format sugrested in this legistation
i< contompararey, the ideq of a special institution dealing exclnsively with ITudiar
history, eultnree and are. In his 1822 Report to the Secretary of War, the Rev.
Jeduding Morse submitted o Constitntion for a proposed “\ueriean Noviety fot
Promong the Clvilization and General Tmprovement of the Indian ‘Tribes within
the United States.” Three former Presidents of the Prlted States, John Adaims
Thomas Jefforson. amd Jimes Madison were 1o be the oflicial patrons of the
soeivty and the inewmmbent Viee Dresident of the Uaited States was to he its titndat
prosident. Amome the purposes for which this society was to he established was
“ro exanine into their origin, history, memorials, antiquities, rraditions, govern
ments, customs, manners, haws, languages, and religions” Althongh the soeiety
witz neves g fully funetioning institntion, it nevertheless indicated the grea
sty=e of responsibility whieh the leading figures in Ameriean life felt toward
understanding and appreciating the culture and traditions of the native Mwerican

U
O
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The tartons of the Twanisphiers, Teel byt Soeriean delegit o whdely ool
A bl pokoesaioon Tredbon Cornatssdoneg Fobue Colliee, oo nunde Natlve et
Al by o e e tant sybecr foe corcibdeention, e che Piest Tatoee devhen
ool Uhinbevein e b Pabaenme to ekl TOHE Do sstorey e splue e i o
Pevoand s enba b ceeat st o biter At Dl Testinnoe gl thoey reraim
pocteed oot edsves gt tnte i ol voaventie oo w el s anh adiee plwe e

P o N St Lo Dneviater tein o va Deenpally oesta bl o Vagdege thie
Pereco b el o s e e e eaele ababe prednioand oo nabihilshe Nac
P al Dok o Tnttigin s aond o po o ipote e T sl regasial Lot Ameehsin
[N P e w el bcos o el an b B peesog oday e Padtoid States,
RN T v Tween b ottt pactieipant e theear Tone veae ennferspees,

B o b b Natboad Padgon Tostitate anad vhibs legbadntdon, 4 puessael
sl byl e s et stepe b vhsod et ion,

Too rev W ing Thor ertioges o thd o legisDithon, it seeans obvions thaor swhile n
e shead o attention bas beens padd to e goveeniing ool s Faaetions, al
Coses et s bess Hhvoapthit B heens desotes] tos the fask whilele thie fostitate i3
Aecores e talnl Boaher oo, aoaty zing the meleshiip of the Boael, the
Tt of afe arol o beeth peen o Whilele iF chigged wonhil nat taaterially
At the st Hetssdote ol Thae Bococerate, Fowsniil Tk to peovihile the cotpinlt
P ol e ettt eonender e s hiehe 1 obeliey e it e o derstoea al
Phoe dncstoates swhel antberband and Davetioning, Is to boeate sgeeesstinl. Uhe
et ol e sfintens bat o of eobireting thee meerssary resoneees o enable
Phas Lo tetntecta Banet oo etfoctiy ply,

P Contee foar Calinee ol At Stidies we ean asstimne will take the existing
Prc veente for Nooeeiean Todian Art whieh s nosw Toraten] in Sanga Fe, New Mexieo
wiol cereatly enpand s eapabilirhes and preogeangs, CThis gonl I o wopthy one anad
Beeresa ey v 5 ather parts ot the peoposed aetivities are not oenle o parl ot
the tintl assiceont af the Tre-titaies Toorder fone thig expansion to hecome i
reality tho Pederal overnment awill hay e to fund o conshierable numiher of felliy -
“hipes seloebaeships and stindy-erants tor Indian yonng people wishing to hecame
A part of e Center's peogriains, A bdeal progeam wonld Ineligde oot only ex-
Ponsion o thoeexisting =tident boddy bt the woal of linking talented menhers
of that Conteg into ot her quiret< of the Biegey innermggtional aet world, Followshins
~onpething akin fo the Falbeizht program <shonld he eonsidered which ssonld
protates the inteodierion of Tadian artists to the larger are eonunnnity and which
wonhl enahile pen-Tiddians wishing to study Tiadian aet and its variogs manitesta-
tians to eorae focthe Cvter Tor prelimina ey amd advanesd worle with its puspices.
Siede a0 peogeaie wonld reguive signiticant investinents hy the federal govern-
tent b deht prodoes aominimonn amonnt of resalts for nearly o decade antil
a snthcibent eross-tertilizacion el heen establishoed between Glian artists and
artist~ of thee Torger commnuity, The connnittes shonld he prepaeel to amend
this propased lecislation <o that <ueh an ontreacl progeam wonld be juitinted
with the alevelopment of the Centere <o thar whatever fmmmedinre tmpner the
fording of this Center would have wonhl maximize s protife jn the world
nitart,

The Corror for Native Aterviean Sceholars is o signitteant step in recognizing
thee creat fournantstic tradition inherent in o wany of the tribal haekeeonods, Sinee
P peibest o it higher eddueation Foe Nerviean Tindians beginning in the middle
sixtiess hvevers the finderal government has supported sueh felds as hnsiness
woldni-tear o, edneation, Taw, medicine, potneal resonvees, aud cengineering,
T are the preferrad tields eligible for o stndy o the gradunte level in the

2 hedine Ealneation Aet s amended, Additionaltly, the Buorean ot Tadian

drairss the Dequirtinent of Eabor, and private fimpubitions sueh as Kellieg and
Mlpntie Richticl] ove sapported aooagement aoud administraltion options, The
plavive aved siraple et ds tha the menitivslibeenl arts-soeial seience nrens hiave
boewt coanpletely osebhibed as tields o oty Thas while thore is g greitt need for
Dinlian schalaes who comhl <taft this proposed Center sl pertorm jts functions.
there i< e realy reservoir ot Tidian seliolars who conld provide staff, eondnet
reseoreloe wrine pablications, Nor s iliere likely to he snel o reservoir any time
within the pest cheeade,

[ the vomaitte b5 evon aederately sorpong abont this Center it should res
et Booediate annaghment to the Tadian Fineation Aet of 1972 a8 amended
sl cpaen the wrndiinte fellowship poweang to all stndents on the basis ot talent
aned presons aehiovenent fnstead of resteieting the fields of stady to g few tiells
amed alleewing the present prozeam to eontinue under inept mianagement, At pres-
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ot thee Piele 0V e e peessrane peo i lindmdnistepsl with aoehdnmey decisions
eere Veepuont than peotecavnd ey faertiae B lave poey by vt thls iac e
tocthe attention of Eswee Eanpressiohal comittmes ol foc e pew Seereta ey aff
Febmont el Baves recervad fn vespansde only Tetnees of pertunetory eantent.
thoanh b v torany coaneents. dooa fvdornd government dependent fop ita opopea-
s o oie aesosire ol coperens gl exportdse the poesent gudmindst ration ar
Pban bieational anatters [5othee need abysmal b Aervbean histo, s 1 oegsl
Priat Ve resspraniec ol Hlicvimt tee sl te - oget g meee nhiin to thint expeeted
o ndod e pedinieal beadereship thaon presion s respomses 1 hinve reeelved,

e Conter b Culoaead Fasehnnge stehes G peeforme foanetions whicdy aee hinsl-
cilly canteenng Dievelopient of the intes-Ameriean progeam should Fentoree
activities wWheh waabild hel, erense awnreness by hoth Tndinn and pon-todinm
ol the bevind oo of Nanve leeitinge and ir should inprove nnderstondiong be-
et catntres - aind diverse poopdes, Phis gonl 1s entively worthy aond thie ronunlt-
Teve bs ba e cotczratndated Tor its Foresight g snggesting this Center with thls
pavetiendar funetion, Tnsotor s gecrhering amd peamotion of Toudinn eeatts is
voteeried, e fegistation conbl e somended toodelere this aetivity, *U'he pnst two
deende s, g even before that 30 the eamiditiee wishes o dnvestlgnte thovonghly,
vartons federitl ageneies, parethadae!y the Borean of Tiddinn Altales and  the
Pepartment o Uonieree under the DA hirve teied to develop oo snecess il
arts el erafts program which wonbd heing some signiticant income into 1ndinn
cotutitutes, These Lrogeams have Targely Lhoeen filnres ol some reservit ions
stili Bavee clasers tled with beaded Bolo tles whieh their people mnde in antici-
patiens of the jrnnense foecwgne progadsed themn By more etlicient eenfts sales
el i S,

The ~olution toomarketing of Indinn erafts is stmply the praduction of more
sopisticaten] pevelaets whieh will attraet a speciaolty nneket heennse ot thelr
auality Upgending the talent o the Center far Cualtore aud At Stdies is o much
better wa v af aeeomplishing this goal than placing the responsibility for market-
inze o an Io-titate Whoge other activities arve all ariented in oaomueh ditterent
divection, The Center tor Nativie Nmerienn Sehobaes, by interpreeting the spiritunl,
intellectnal, and creative atwosphere i which Indinns have traditionally gnder-
<toodd ot el eratt working wonld jocovide the context necessary for mare people
tooslerstand the goals of Tnding arets and eraft= thereby making them potential
chstomers of e produers and ereations. lowever, 0 marketing taperion at-
tchedd too when s basieally an Tnstitnte for interpreting the coigne nature of
Lol codtaee wonld forvelose anpy paossibility of its othier activities heing taken
seerponsIy by the entrareal bepdeeshipoot this sochety,

A Museum of Tudian Aets as proposed by the legislation wonld give conerete
capression to e caneern detmonsteated by the authors of this hill, It this
sesennn coneent rated o Tiadinn arte which will be prodieed in the tutupe from
the Conter praposed in Sections S0l this musenm condd geow along with the
Conter for Culture amed At Somdies. £ this committee is thinking, howoever, of
creating a new musewm swhich woulll provide historieal perspeetive by incorporat-
ing teaditional aml Listorieal arvt objeets as well as tnrave prodactions, then it
s greariy atlerestineated the size of the oo Whieh this legislation reguires
of the Tostitate, T woubil heefaip too<ay that 99 pereent of the potentinl historie
atertals that conhl bave heen enlbected Lave alredy been gathered inte mu-
et derindes e The regest mb<enmy by Tae, the Musenm of the dmerviean
[relinn, <punsored by the fleve Fondation in New York City itsell has more
artifiet< than the rest of all the muscums in the United States and o suhstantial
portion ol its abjects aee priceless mmler any conditions, Further these actitiaets
are nor for o <ale althoneh nuder certain conditions objects of partienlar intervest
et e Toagied U clisplays with the appeoval af e Board of Trastees,

Abbtionally e wee other tine collections syeh as the Muosemn of Notneal
Hlistory of the Smithsoniong Institation, the mnsenms at Anendbarko, ORlahom and
Browning, Monrann ol notable stare amd wity museqnis in Chicago aad Miwan-
W atnone e nost prominent. The same conditions whieh attach to the Mn-
wotiin of the Aeriean Tudin resarding Toan bt nat puvcehase of avrifacts will
er it b the e for these musenms, Faether, in recent yenvs there has been
g vapid ovement of trihal covernments to ereate amd support individioal teibal
<t aml eultnral eenters, Kines the mgoher af sonthentie artifacts js rela-
fivnely sl in praportion to the nuber of possilde mgsetnms ot cultaeal een-
cers Which might hiave volleetions, it would be victnally impossibde 1o estahlish n
pewe gl maior ntsenm at this point in American history whict would have any
stirtis comparable to the wore prestigions institutions already in this field,

-
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Uhb shsation need oot prove fatnl 10 the committee desires to evende o i jor
lid 1 rsenny it or eotbeetin Por displny. 8 centidly Joentwl and sultnhly
dee o Bl whiel conld be nsed usn mnsena conbid he eatahlisliod dn our
Gortan s ecpitol s b opresume nomnseum ereatod nider cangresstunnd nlthntlve
wost v gy WG msenns e other eonutreies wanld he loenteld Iy one nintlon's
enpitol Phe existing wnseums wight he altered min opportnnlly to paetleipate In
crethng b continuing lsphey for this musenm and wihlle they wonld not sne-
preneder their present collectinns, they mleht he velutbnesed for thele getlelprt lon
i the crentlon of displnys Tnonn nmount whieh wontlid ennhie thom to stuliliize
thelr own sttnntions. Further, these potsennes should b pble to pravide saphstl-
categl tealnlnye progeams Copr Maerlean Tudlan young peaplee destelpg to onter this
Held ns o enreer. While this eonese of netion wonld not evenle a pernent col
leetlon pwnoed by the ITnstitnte, it would nevertheiss ennbile the tustitute ta tako
tiee teped I gisplaying the enltural heritnge of the Native Amerlean peoples,

[ gestme thnt all other funetlons siel s ereating nmd proservittion of weehlval
materiaty of 0 doeumentary, photogenphile, o nudio nnture woulid fa!?! under the
rubpehe of one of the ghove-panned centare B not I would snggest that seme con-
sideration twe given to establ hig o the sl of ote of these centers, most
prohnbly thit of the Center P Cathve Ataerlenn Selinloes, this lold of endenvor,
Mldbrionaliy aeehival mntes 0 suel ns ngeney reports, Conrt ol Clahins nnd

[rabian Clidas Colnsiission Fuls, and private cotlections bl he gathered
uver o perlod of thne and AU the most professional system uvailubte.
The present systenr muk 'y impussible to do ndegquute research when
the mnteriuls that coulld s hpnrely entulogued and in sowne Instanees
unkuown,

My Girtest reeoming nla vhitt the committee uuthorize o special research

project which wonld sy the pxdsthine resourees of the various mmsenms nnd
archives, including private tiheeee rompite o st of potential Ameriean Tudian
artists nud ernfts penph aud seholaes lu the libevat nrts-soeial seience-humanities
area, soud sievey the existinge progrins of enltuent exclinuge now available to
Amerlean eitizens nndor b vavlegy of progenms and repart to the committee the
existing state of thit o red I this legistative praposal. The present bill, while
it certainly Indicate. o sl e effort by the members of this committee to come
to grips with an ° sant dimension of the Notlve American oxperience, is
basieally copstruct s ithout o firm knowledge of existing conditions and fnstitu-
tlons whirh might be of assistunce or prove a hindernnee in the development of
the Institute as proposed.

I think that this work should be done hefore amy fiunl deelsions are made on
estublishing this Institute. From the calibre of people appoiuted to previous
fodern] commissions, gdvisory groups, nnd hoa rds T would say that this tnsk, if
nnt performed wdequately prior to the ereation of the Tnstitute, wonld never he
performed after its authorization. Federal appointments generally perform the
funection of paying minor potitical debts rather than attempting to come to grips
with =pecifiec ixsnes and problems and there ix 1o renson to believe that the ap-
nintments to this board would vory in the slightest from those previous execu-
tive nppointments, [n view of the Adlsmal federal-eongressional track record in
this respect 1t is better to perform as many professionnl aetivities as possible
before turning an lustitution over to politieal appointees.

I hope that this discussion has beon n<eful to the committee and I would be
happy to respomd to any questions the enmumittee might have, However sinee the
cost of pirplane fares s escalated beyond reason sinee the deeontrenl of the alr-
lines whiclh wias supposed to spyve the taxpuayers ioney, I am unable to afford the
cost of anpenring ot the hearings in person and therefore would prefer to answer
any further questlons vin the mails which, atthough not as reliable as T wosld
Hke, are nevertheless our ouly recourse today.

et

PREPARFD NTATEMEN 1 0F Joskpn HUrrey, CHAIRMAN, NATIONAL ENDOWMENT
rok T ITUNMANITIES

Mr. Chairman, 1 appreciate the oppirtunity to testify today regarding the de-
velopment of the enlture and arts of Native Amerleans—n topi¢ of extreme in-
terest to the National Endowment for the Flnmnnitles, As an ageney mandnted by
Congress to further American understanding of all the elements whiell make up
the mosaic of American life and eilture, we view the culture of Native Americans
with neither sentiment nor guilt, but with a lively appteciation of its continuing
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and commanding contributlon te our imagination and our values. We view the
traditions and artistle expressious of the uative peoples of our country us one of
its most valunble cultaral resources. We support Congressional efforts which will
assist the Native Ameriean eommunitles in the preservation and enhaneement of
thelr cultural traditions aid whiclh wlll work to inerense the appreciation of the
non-Iindinn members of society for the diversity and richness of Natlve American
traditions.

Those of us wihn are not Indigns rarely stop to cousider the many ways in
which our lives have been enhanesd a8 o resalt of our native peoples. All aspects
of Native Ameriean existetnce have been formative In the ereation of the greater
Antericun soclety —agriculture. government, religion, trade, mytliology, economics,
urts, and erafts. Sadly. we rarely recognize the contributions. Sad too is the fact
that the interpretutions of Nutive Ameriean culture have too often been by non-
Indinns and too often heeu far from gecnrate.

We encontrtge efforts to erente an environment whieh will enrich the national
culture by enabling Native Americans to maintain a traditional art and culture
and to develop that tradition turtiier. As their cultural isolation in urban environ-
ments inerenses ad as the effeets of the asshuilation policies of the past c¢on-
tinue to plague the reservation and rural Indian communities, the need for a
formal structure for the study of Nutive Ameriean traditions Is egsential. It can
aet as u vital complement to the unotiiclal frameworks whicl still vperate in
nnny regions of the country where the elders still teach their children und thelr
children's ehildren the ways of the past and the manner of its cultural and artis-
tie expression. A well mmmnged, adequately funded institute of culture amd art ean
be 1 concrete fultillent of the hopes genernted iu the 1930's when for the first
linle we understood the integrity and splendor of the many native cultures. A
robust edacational center which ean truin scholars, artists and professlonal ad-
ministraters of  cultural  institutions is of pmrticular importance to our
Endowment.

NEIH ix funding more and more Indian projects, Among our recent grants Is one
to the Yakinia Nittion to bring to fruition its plans for a program aund exhibit
about their history und culture. Thanks to guother NEH grant, visitors to and
residents of Niagarn Falls will scon be able to expand their understanding of
Native American eulture, particularly that of the Iroquois, by visiting the inter-
pretive exhibit at the new cultural complex of the Native Anierican Center for
the Living Arts. In both of these institutions, IAIA truined personned were
involved in the development of the programs. We look forward to supporting
muora such projects,

It is quite clear that an institution devoted to the study of Native Amerlcan
eulture and art aud to the teaining of Native Americans is n necessary adjunct to
arencies sieh as ours. We appreciate the efforts of Congress to address tlie prob-
lems of the past to extend cultural aspeets of Indian life. This provides an
irreplaceable serviee both to the Indian ermmunity and to the entire nation.

NATIONAL ENDOWMENT FOorR THE HUMANITIES,
Washington, D.C., January 24, 1980.
Hon. JouN MELCHER,
1.8, Senate,
Washington, D.C.

Dear SENATOR MELCHER: Thank you for your invitation tc report on 8. 2166.
While we suppoert the intent of the bill, there are a few questious raised by the
specific Innguage of the bill

(1) On page 3 the words “Indian” and “Nutlve American” are defined quite
broadly. They cover tribes whose territories cross the borders of the United
States und Caunada or the United States and Mexico. Thiey appear to also cover
members of tribes formerly located in the United States but presently located
in some other country, such as Mexico or Cananda. Is such breadth intended?

(2) Section 4 (f) on page 5 does not clearly specify what will happen if the
I'resident of the lustitute fails to follow Board directive. I believe that the
President should serve at the pleasure of thie Chairman or of the Bonrd.

(8) Section 4 (m) on pages 7 and 8 is not clear concerning the ownership of
real property. If the Institute is to be a Government agency, should not 4 (m)
provide that any real property be held in the name of the United States?

I Liope these observations will prove helpful.

Sincerely,
JosepH D. DuFFEY, Chairman.
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Tnr NatioNns PROJECT,
Sunta Fe, N. Mea., July 22, 1980.
Max I. RICIITMAN,
Stagf Dircetar, Select Conmittee on [ndian Afraira, 7.8, Seaate,
Wa “ngton, D.C.

Deak Max: 1'm afraid T will not be able to attend the hearlug on S. 21 as
1 had earlier hopedd. T enn offer o few comments on 1t bhut off the record nnd just
for your consideration.

1 think 1t highly unlikely that foundation support conld he expected for the
proposedd institution until several things hapyen. First, it is obvious to a foundn-
tlon officer 1ooking at the bill's genesis that it arises from 2 politically disputed
sitnation. Until the institution appears less as a possibie way out of o three or
faur sidedl controversy and more as an ingrinsically significant undertaking, it
will appear to private funding sonrces as an effort engaging great energies hut
having little productivity. Assuming the polltienl controversies surrounding the
Arts and Orafts Board and the Institute of American Indian Art can be re-
solved, the second erncinl element that would have to be added is simply a sub-
stantive presentntion of the functions and programs of the new institution that
wonld clearly demonstrate the new possibilities created by bringing together
separateiy authorized federal programs.

Foundation personiel would need to see, at the least, a statement of possible
new directions for the institution nuthored by experts likely to play a major role
in shaping the pregram. Once they have that. with the assurance that the in-
gtitution's basie support will be provided by the federal government, they would
he open to considering proposals for specifie projects. But the disndvantage of
the institution now, from the private funding perspective, is that it seems to
originate not from a groundswell of effort by persons prominent in Indinn nrtf stie
and cultural affairs but from the search for compromise among politleal
flgures.

Onece the institution had gained credibility, however, there are many areas in
which T can foresee 1t being quite helpful in ¢hanneling private funds into arens
now ignored by foundations, partly for the reason that there are so few appro-
priate vehicles for investment. A national Indian cultural institution could help
relate foundations more effectively to loeal Indlan programs, such as museums,
oral history projects, and archeologicil work. Foundations presently work
through non-Indian universities and museums for most of their contributions in
such areas bhur might be cultivated by a reputable national agency to suppert
tribally controlled efforts instend. There clearly exists a national problem tribes
face in seeking recognition from the non-Tndian artistic and enltural establish-
ment for the legitimacey of their coutrolling the fate of their archeological and
artistic resources. .\ reputable Indian ageney. capable of national networking
and ncademically respected research, could be a critical institutional link be-
tween tribes and non-Indians in this complex and sensitive nren. Further, the
Inter-American Indian Institute component would create for the flrst time a
way of relating private funding sources interested in domestic Indian issues
to the situation of Indians in the other American countries. That would be a
valuable contribution.

There are many exeliting possibilities on which T can speculate, but until the
proposed institution involves a few highly qualified figures associated with it
as founding staff and until they have articulated distinetive programmatic in-
terests, the foundation world will net have much response to the bare coneept as
it now stands.

Plense keep me informed on the fate of this proposal, anid let me kuow if Tcan
help with auy aspect of the development of ideas for the institute's programs.

Thank you for your invitation to testify., Perhaps T ean make it to a later
hearing.

Sincerely,
JouN A. KFoLK-WILLIAMS,
Ezxecutive Director.
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SanTA Fg, N, Mex,, Yay 12, 1880.
Hon, JounN MeLCnes,
Chairman, Seteet Committee on Indian Affuiry,
U.S. Senate, Washington, D.C,

Dear SeNaror Mencnew: Thank you for inviting me to respond to questious
and to myke some comments about Sennte Rl 2066—to promote the develapment
of Native Amerfenn culture and art.

The following comments are mude us one who was among the charter members
of the small group in the eqrly “GOs whose efforts resulted in the evolution of
the concept and Drogrammatie efforts of the present heleaguered Institute of
American Ingjun Arts. Pletise consider the faet that 1, as an Indian art educa-
tur contribited tueh to the early-on idealism of that Insticution to further the
enltural well-heing of Indinns through the reeognition and development of their
arts and relnted eultural activities, serving 1A1A as a consultant for the origing-
tion of ity art edueational appranches; as its vriginal Director of Artg in 14462,
and subsequently as its President (106778, 1 elnim to speak from a vantaged
position in that regyrd :

The most sipgular and positive note struck by the Bil) is its long overdue and
comprehensive recognition that the cnltural welfare of Indian peoples is
cause that is-a8 worthy g8 those similarly important cultural concerns of the
nation ns o whole which are already recognized and supported by a number of
federal institutiols such as the Smithsoninn Institution, the National (iallery,
the Natjonul Endlowment for the Arts, and the National Endowwment for the
Imanities. and others.

The most negative aspeet of the propoe=al is the concept of o plan for a cinnber-
some and “holiticiged™ board of trustees that is not under Indinn control.
The legisiation I8 pointless withont Indian control; it does not recognize the
sitple faet that Indinns, in their eternal and reflaming sense of human rights
(nlways nonimmigrant, non-nielting pot oriented) require the imperative of pri-
vacy in denling with their own cultural matters, the management of whicl simply
can not he shared with even well intentioned bat transient Presidents, Secre-
taries of the Interior, Education, Smithsonian Institution ; the National Endow-
ments of the Arts or the Humanities; Library of Congress or a politieally des-
ignated executive officer.,

Such a hydra-headed Burenucracy would put any of the historical ineptitudes
of the Rureau of Ingian Affairs to shame—if for no other reason than by its sheer
weight in relationship to the Indian members.

Indizns must run their own cultural lives; any contemplated Institute should
be run by an Indian Board of Dlrectors, and shounld be given a complete mandate
of authority, gnd of even greater importance, responsibility for programming,
and the nnding of its own ideas. Indian eultural matters, nhove all other con-
siderations. are sinply not the direct responsibility of federal or state govern-
ment. Funds from sueh sotirces should be in the forny of only the Indian's fair
share of public monjes (such as that disbursed for the good of all Americuns by
the National Endowments), and legitimately earmarked Indinn eduecational
monies and Seholarship funds, Additional funds needed for creatively managed
growth needs should come from the abilities of the responsible hoard members
to ralse monies from the pullie sector, private industry, foundations, and other
such soures. To be gubjeet to the lHmitations of government (as everyone knows)
is to be undertynded—=sooner or later,

It is unrealistic and capricious to think in terms of the $4 million that is
authorized in the legislntion (even if that amount were actually appropriated,
which in jtself would he unusual). $4 million does not begin to be adequate to
carry out the multiple objeetives and responsibillties for such a mandated fell-
sSwoop approach as that outlined in the plan—particularly with the entirely new
and addijtional support for the development of Native Hawailan culture groups
and othery who are appurently just waiting to share the pie. What a scramble
that will pe!

Now to the four questions to which you have specifically invited response :

(1) Potential relationship to the American Indian Religious Freedom Act and
the Archeological Resources Act.—The new Institute would be the appropriate
ngency to monjtor the complisnce of other federal agencies with the American
Indian Religious Freedom Act, but only if the new Instiiiite is under Indian con-
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trol. No stmdlur direet role with the Archaeologlenl Resoncees Aet wonld be apre
proprinte, us tant legistation is uot exclusively concerned with Natlve Amerieans.

{2y Number and qualiffeatingg of public members.—There shoulin't e any
publie wembers who serve ex-officio, except a8 an Tudinn voutrol hourd might
wisly to determine, 1owever, even then, ndividunls should not e preciunded fram
serving simply beentse they hold a publle position,

() Loeation—The Institate should e toeated tn Nautp e, the recognized
center of the Indian nrt world, and in preximity to the center of the greatest
number of Indlan orieuted ednentlonnl Institutions (with some major exceptions
of eourse). Eventunlly, the expnnded services of the Institute would warrant
sateltite loentlons, aud an oftlee in Washington, D, wonlid he necessary,

(4) Relationahip to any mosenm of Indinn art in the United Statea—There
qhouldn’t necessarlly be any direet relationshlp with museums except those with
whowm eompatible atlintions wonld be expected to evolve, The museum nspect
of the Institute's program shonld he primarily one of service to Iudian conmuni-
ties in whatever hroader commuuity relationships those communities might he
assisted to undertake, 1n that connection, additionat funding wonld be required
by such relationships, as musenm aperations reguire continning subsidy. Train-
ing of Indinn museum specinlists shiould he a major responsibillty.

Sunmmary eominent

The shnplest way to move towards true vinbillty In the matter of a nationnl
culturnl center would be for the Department of the luterior, throngh means
alrendy at its disposal within the existing struetnre, {(‘The Indinan Arts & Crafts
Bonrd) to contract with the already performing Nutive Aweriean Counell of
Regents and charge them with the respousibility of traing up their membership
with regards to a nationnl Indinm constitneney and come forth to Congress with
a developed plan which they themselves wonld be wiling to earry ont. It nust be
assumed that sueh a group could hegin, after adequate planning thne, to liunel
a fenslble, realistle nnd medestly eosted, step-hy-step, expansion plan of the old
Institute of Amerienn Indian Arts program untll it renelies the trune nature of 2
nationnl eultural service institntion of the scope envisaged by S, 2160.

Sincerely,
Lioyp Kiva New.

m—————

NEW York, N.Y., March 1. 1980.
Hon. JouN MELCHER,
Dirkaen Senate Office Building,
Washington, D.C.

DEar SENATOR MELCHER: I have recently read the preposed text for S, 2HG.
relative to the creation of an Institnte of Native Amerlean Culture, Innsmuch
as I served as Chalrmun of the Indiun Arts and Crafts Board at the time of the
establishment of the Institute of American Indian Arts, I am taking the lberty
of making the following comments concerning that text, since 1 helleve that there
are points incinded which in my view will prove troublesvme fn years to come,
or which will distract from the stated purposes of the leglslation,

Specifleally, I eall your attention to these sectlons:

Section 3(1) The loose definition of “Indian art and culture” will inevitably
open the door to many of the ps(-m]n-lmliuf) activities which continne to plague
the Native Amerlean world today. Here, and in the uext section, ure opportunities
for n progressive legislative step to e taken by more carefully-woraedd
terminology.

Sectlion 3(3) As above, another equally trouhling phraseology. If you detine
Native Ameriean ouly as “n member of un Indian tribe,” this wiil introduce real
diffienlty in determining eligibility to the Institute--just as it has in other
aspeets of American Indian netivities, Even more serfonsly, if Natlve Amerieaus
are defined as “the descendants of an aboriginal Inhabitant of the United States,”
the Institnte mnst perforce nccept Puerto Rieans, Hawaiians, American Samoans,
ete., all of whom wonkl (nalify, since there are ~ahoriginal” bloodstrenms present
in many inhablitants from these areas While I fully ngree that ench of these hasa
right to consideration, eaech fs unique, and should warrant specialized facilities
apprapriate to those unigue features. And I believe that T oan guarantee you that
eventunlly someone will challenge the Institute on this very hasls, You have a
responsibility to avoid such ¢hallenges in the formation of any law you propose.

Section 4(b) I presume the inclusion of personnel from the National Endow-
ments of the Arts and Humanities us trnstees s legal, but I seriously question

ivug
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whetlier 1t s wise. to my mind this offers problems, The nstitute wil fregnently
entertnin grant-reluted prograws, nud e preseoace of individuals from such
grantannklng orgnnlzations soggests o contlict of interest whivh may well be
delatable.

Seetlon 308 As 1 oread this, the Center for Caltural Bxehuage duplicates, oy
catteels, the present Indinn Arts und Crafts Board, This may ndecd he the thne
to uholish sowe of the existing Federal agenctes, uid 1ilo got exempt the Romed g
but the bill does not vers elearly spell ont just what the futention of the Congeess
is In this regard, The Dodion Arts nnd Crafts Boaed has had o long and honor-
able history, but this Aer tewds (o lynore that byekgronnd. It wotll seem to me
thut i simple transfer of the Bourd to the new Tustitute faeility, whh directlions
to CHETY onf, ny it presently does, the speeitled funetions of the propused Center
for Cntturnl BExchange, would more appropriately apply, atd would also appro-
printely recoguize the past services niul historleal funetions of the Rourd,

Seetion S04 In my vlew, the establishment of o Museun {8 a serlous mlstalkie,
1f the lustitute continpes to loeate in Santa e, New Mexico, s proposed—Iin
whiel [ most wheleheartedly ggree—it will be in o reglon where there are ilrendy
o dozen or more Indingn-oriented maseums with tine colleetlons. None of these
has ever enjoyed adevnate support, whieh has prevented them from fulfilling
their true potential role iu the community, and T doubt this will rudieally change.
This sectlon of S, 2960 introduces further local competitlon which will only
compornd the situatinn, T mn tirmly convineed thut it would be politically and
socially reprehensible to ereate sueh fnevitable rivaley, Amd, if the Museum holds
only o Hmdted, small collection, it will serve lttle purpose @ instead, it will enuse
sadded needess oxpense, while offering sparse researel facilities whiclh students
i more effectively i jast next door. In bosiness, competition is certainly
henefteinl ¢ in wusenm services, cooperntion is preferable. With the lnrge nuntber
of museums already in un area with small popalation, competition is unavoidable,
I would sugpest that your Conuaittee ook into the problems of the preseat Santa
Fe museums hefore making this deeision final,

I warmly compliment you und your Conunittee for the time and effort which
hus gone into the preparation of this legistation, ad the Interest which it reflects
in the problems of Nuative American artists, [ assure you that I write this letter
out of coneern for the well-being of those artists and the non-Indinn publie, not
with g thought of nit-picking the legislution, 1 have enjoyed well over thirty
yvears' aetivity in this tield, and I draew npop that experience to offer these few
comments. T trust vou will necept thiem as well-menning, in the light of a long-thme
professional concern,

For your distinguished services and well-demonstrated Interest in Native Amer-
fcan art, T exteld my most sincere apprecintion,

Very truly yours,
Dir. FREDERICK J. DOCKSTADER,

Senator Mercner. Our next witness will be Emerson Jackson, inter-
national president. Native Ameviean Chureh of North Awmerica, from
Shiprociz, N. Mex.

Is Kmerson Jackson here?

[ No response.]

Senator Mrercuenr. I do not think he is heve,

Our next witness is D Roger Buitalohead, ethno-historian, and
m(jmlwr. Ponea Tribe of Oklahoma, and now a resident of Bemidji,
Mmn.

Roger, we are delighted to have yon here with us. We think your
testimony will be very helpful for the committee.

STATEMENT OF ROGER BUFFALOHEAD, ETHNO-HISTORIAN,
MEMBER, PONCA TRIBE OF OKLAHOMA, BEMIDJI, MINN.

Mr. Burraronean. Mr, Chairman, it is an honor to testify in favor

of the Native American Calture and Art Development Act. In sup-
porting S. 2166, I join the many ontstanding Indian leaders, artists,

107



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

08

scholars, students, nid public servants in commending you awd other
sponsors of this legislution for your initintive and sincere interest in
sup!:ortiug Indinn artistic endenvors and velated aeademie aetivities,

The proposed legislation is o welcome indiention that American
society has matured enongh to begin to encournge, promaote, and sup-
port Nutive American art and caltires to assume therr right ful and
proper role in the life of this community and the world at large, In
the future, the gonls realizable through this legislation way tuen ont
to be among the more enlightened and signiheant actions tuken by
Congress in this century,

In Native Ameriean art and enlture, there is more than a nnigue
tradition; there 1s u way of viewing or seeing the world that delicately
Lulances and nurtures a relationship between nnnan beings and the
Eavth thut not only the United States but the whole world might
profit from in searching for solutions to grave socinl, econoniie, and
politieal problems rooted in vahie systems either breaking down or
strained to the limit by the condition of onr tines.

Nothing seems more in the self-interest of the country than to en-
courage and promote alternative cultural growth and development
within the boundaries of the Nution. Societal stagnation occurs when
older and newer ideas fail to produce new synthesis, new directions.
Lf ever there was u time when the conntry needed new approaches and
different idens, it is now. 1 foresee in this legislation an intelligent and
meaningful use of a long neglected resonree—the tribal life of Indian
groups—in the furtherance of developing an Americn where strength
through our ideas and vision of life stands at the core of who we ure
as a people and what we represent asa Nation.

Great nations, like great men, keep their word. This legislation, I
think, should be viewed as clear evidence that the Nation, if it is the
desire of Congress and the American people, can best keep its word to
Indian people through a mutual sharing of an art and culture deeply
rooted in this land and, at the sme time, promote the development
of communities whose present gifts to the world are astonishing and
whose potential gifts ure just beginning to find their place in the atfairs
of all people of the world.

While others appearing before this committee have been practical
and technieal in their concerns, I am deliberately focnsing on the
etherenl or, if you will, the unpractical or philoophical implications
of your proposed legislation. Too often in the United States, the In-
dian people have been disnnissed as demoralized hnman beings withont
ideas and perspectives to contribute to the national well-being, _

I am greatly pleased to see in vour legislation things for the Native
American mind. S. 2166, as T understand it, wonld establish an Insti-
tute of Native Ameriean Culture and Arts Development which shall
include a Center for Culture and Art Studies, a Center for Native
Ameriean Scholars, a Center for Cultural Exchange, a Museum of
Indian Arts, and any other programs or centers which wonld fulfill
the purpose of this anthorizing legislation. o

In reviewing the sections of this legislation, T find the various parts
in need of an overall edueational philosophy and greater clarity abont
how the various nnits are to function and interrelate with one another
in carrying ont the general goals of the Institute.
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1 do not bolieve it wonld be wise nov i the best interests of the Con-
gress 1o ey to develop an overalb edueational phitosophy for the pro-
posed Institate, However, Tdo believe that Congress eun and should
e: tnhlish o mechunisi whereby an eduentional pnitosophy neceptuble
to the 200 Lndian comumnities i this countey enn be lmmmered out for
tha Institute, I mean hy this, o mechunisie which provides answers to
n namber of questions, meludmg but net lited tothe following: Who
witl be elients £ What kind of eavvientum will be provided £ What kind
of degree progrums will be olfered ¢ How will aeereditation concerns
bo addressed ¢ TTow will the Institute relate to other higher edueation
institutions and net and enltieal centers?

In orgunizations like the proposed Institute, ereativity is ofton
thwarted by internal confliet overnuthority and decisionmmuking, Muny
of the cnrrent problens fueing the LATA stewm from the confusion and
demovalization which oecnrs when authority and deeisionmuking nre
diffused nnd become what Tormer Commissioner of Indinn Afluirs,
John Collier, cutled, “burennevatic ahsohitism.”

In estublishing the Institute, earefnt attention should be paid to the
organizational structnre of the Institute with lines of 1||llhm'il_\' il
elearly defined functions for each unit and built-in secountability
procedures. The proposed legisiation lieks speeificity on these mat-
ters and uppurently assumes that the proposed bowvd and President,
will resolve these matters in the course of administrative startnp and
program implementation,

The proposed bonrd seems too large. A national board is costly in
terms of travel and other relwed expenses, .\ smaller one, perhaps five
or seven 1. mbers, might prove more suitable to the gonls of the Insti-
tute. In coraposition, this hoard should be made up of the greatest
talents that exist in the Indian and non-Indian world; people who have
the insight, experience, conrugc, and fortitude to strive for nothing
short of the best for the Institute. A mujority of these people should
be Indian. and at least one shonld be u nutior: 'y recognized Indian
professional in the field of art or enltural studies.

In my view, the tasks which the Tnstitute is designed to fulfill need
inote thought. As Vine Deloria, Jv. points out in his v. - itten testimony
of July 17,1980

The question is not ene of intent but of colleeting thie necessary resonrtes to
enalile the Institute to function effectively.

His recommendations for each of the proposed inits should be care-
fully considered.

In addition. the committee might wi t to resolve the problems eon-
tained in establishing a Musenm of ndian Avts by following an ap-
proach pioneered by several States. This approach would utilize the
institute site in Santa Fe as a curatorial vepository for native arts and
cultural items and establish regional Indian art and culture interpre-
tive centers to make this valnable heritage viore accessible to the tribes
and the general publie. ]

The interpretive centers wounld serve aredueational funetion and
provide Indians and the general public with works of avt, past and
contemporary, and enltural materials which otherwise would be in-
accossible hut to n limited few v.ho conld afford to visit the New
Mexico site. Through proper coordination »i-d the development of fa-
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eilitios designod to hnndle preefous mnsenm holdings, nvt, and enttural
items pvailable from musoums in the United States and the world
could Lo “hronght home,” so to speak, to the sourees of theiv ovigin
ns inapieation and insight into the mind of native Ameviea,

Native American met and enlture is sometimes viewed ns photog-
vaphy frozen in time, In veality, Native Anoriean vt and enltuve ig
more like Ailm or motion picture with continuons development. nnd
aetion, The institute, it seems to me, should strive to eapture the liv-
ingr dyvnnmie of tribal teaditions, while maintaining the greatest sensi-
tivity to the right of ench tribo to detormine the legitimacey of its own
wnique avt and ealtural form and teaditions, Tribal enltures ave not
so frngile that the institute conld vither destroy or necidentally harm
them through either ignorancee or indifference, Most tribes will react
to the quality of the institute’s programs through cither sending their
proplo to protit from the training or keeping them home,

In testimony bofore this committes in April of this year, Governor
Robert Tewis on behalf of the Pueblo of Zuni proposed an addition
to the legislation whieh T support. Flo proposed the nddition of a part
(1) toseetion G, as follows:

All programs and polieles of the Institute shall be developed only after full
consideration of the Amerienn Indinn Religlons Freedom Act, the Archeologleal
Resourcees Protection Act, and applieable tribal enstomary lnw.

I join the Pueblo of Zuni in urging for the inclusion of this lan-
eagre which will provide specifie assurances that 8. 2166 prohibits
Federal interference with tLe cultural rights of tribes and Indian
people.

A number of comments have alveady been made to this committee
regavding the level of funding authorized by section 8 of the bill,
S.72166, for purposes of establishing the institute. I understand that
the fignre of %4 million is ronghly equivalent to the amount currently
available to the TATA and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board eom-
bined. In view of the fact that the proposal for the institute, asa prac-
tical veality, calls for a period of eareful planning and development,
that amount would appear to be a reasonable figure for those purposes,
if not for purposes of fully implementing the legislation.

The trustees of the institute will have the responsibility of justify-
ing more realistic funding levels before the Appropriation Committees
for succeeding venrs based on developinent plans that will include a
larger student body, faculty, ndministration, and perhaps facilities
acquisition and construction,

. Since section 8 of the bill does not specifically identify the purposes
for which this initial authorization may be used, perhaps it may be
wise for this committee to make it clear that such planning and devel-
opnient activities ave, indeed, contemplated ; in which case, tasking the
institute with the functions and responsibilities of the Indian Arts and
Crafts Board should be reeonsidered.

In addition, a number of commentators have suggested that the
Indian Arts and Crafts Board has had to respond to inherent pres-
sures to support art which is commercially marketable, as contrasted
with art which is first and foremost. a medinm of cultural expression.
If this is indeed the case, the board and the institnte should also be
reexamined from a snbstantive, as well as fiscal, point of view.
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Futnre Conding lovels witl nlso be affoetod by the extent ol (he
stucdent e seevieo popudntion of theinstitute, Given the enpront stnde
af the cconomy, the issue af oligibility wnd entitioment nder S, 2108
hecomes a practien] matter of wvailnble money ns well as o politiend
definition of =Native Anerienn” Both ssnes of approprintion wid
poliey nre, steictly speaking, congressionnl determinations,

To‘the definition seetion of S, 20060, the issue 35 not whether federatly
vocognized Tndinn tribes wish the exelusion or inehision of AMusken
Nutives, Native Flu.vaiinnsg, neban Tndinns, ov nonfoderally recognizod
Inelinn tribos. The issue is how wueh the Congress s witling and ably
to spend to demonsteate the national commitment to Tndinn nnd
eultire and how sy people and entities that amount witl seeve,

The definition of *Native Mmerviean,” (oe the purposes of this mens-
are st be viewed in the context of other poliey determinations of
the Congress as well us pending conet cases wid the ongoing ndmin-
istrative recognition process, This issue s disenssed in the Admin-
istrution's August 1970 Report to Congress, prepuied puesunnt to I"ub-
lie Law 03-341, the Nmeriean Indian Religions Freedom Act, which
stutes that :

The statns of the Dutted States relatlonship with Nativo Iawaltan pnd Muska
Native peaple b nnder congresslonal jurisdletion ut present nud subjeet to chango.
Phis is also the ense with those Ameriean Indian tribes whose velnttonship with
the Unlted Stutes has been the subjeet of w stnnding net of terminntion, This
relationship between nuy nun-Federaliy-recognized Natlve group nnd the Uaited
States eould change ln the future ns a result of actlony In any of the three
brauches of Government.

Given this situntion, any definition the Cfongress may settle on for
this bill for the preseut must be flexible enough (o allow for future
inclusions or exelusions, yet specific enongh to limit the service popnla-
tion to the Federal ability to serve.

[ applaud this committee's willingness to nndertake consideration of
the complex and dificult issues to be addressed in this legislation.
Thank you for providing we an opportunity to present testimony and
for your pursnit of other steps necessary to tnke the iden of S. 2166 to
the reality of a National Institute for Native Ameriean Art and
Cnlture.

Senator MerLcier. Roger, on the third page of yowr testimony, you
say that Congress ean and should establish @ mechanism whereby an
educational philosophy ueceptable to the 200 Indian communities in
this conntry ean be hanmmered out for the institute. Then yon pese n
series of questions.

Vine Deloria, in his prepared testimony to the committee, snid:

My enrtiest recommendation is that the committee anthorize n specinl resenreh
project which would survey the existing resources of the various musenins and
archives, incinding private libearies, compile o list of potential American Indinn
artists and craftspeople and scholars, * * * aud then report to the committee the
existing state of things covered in this legislutive proposal.

Fe says the bill is basically constrncted without a firm knowledge
of existing conditions and institutions which might be of assistance
or prove a hindrance in the development of the institute, as proposed.

I think you and Vine ave sort of leading up to the same thing, and
I am not so sire but, that we should not take your recommendation and
malka it 2 nart of the bill, and have about a year’s time for the develop-
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ment ol sevies of veeommendations (o the President helove fhe bonred
i envisioned by Che Bl is erented, Thit iight be tineewell spent,
bt we wanhl buve set in motion the very preoeess to neeive nf what |1
detert s aovery vommaon desive hy all ol sy to emphasize for hoth pre-
oses ol proservi ion nid enhaneement, ws vonso well pointed out, Hind
melinn et shonld not be thought of as Gozen e thoe T Ehink those
wees v words s acdennmie, contiming net forne wnd enlture,

Socwhat would you think ot thnt s Pl che Btk sl € hive o seetion
preoviding for the very meelmnism that yorrwnd Vine linve spoken
ol and chat that eeonimendution worhd not be wncnndimited periad of
th bt wonbd eollvet wied nake nreconumendntion within w yemn’s
Ciae, or 1o IS months" Gige, ad then lave the Prosident appoind
the bowed toewery ot those tanetions tht hinve boen identifled ¢

MrecUreesvonan Eehink Teould support that,

Senntor Menene Yo hinve the question oft how yousel np e stady
aronp lrst T ovecoginize thad= bt T think we eoubd werive at e decent
wiy of doing that,

Do you inferpreet S, 2060 08 in any wiy infringing npon Indinn re-
Hetons freedom !

Mr. Bewearonsan, 1 think i vou follow my reconunendutions nnd
that of Governor Lowis, it will noty bt there is o possibility that il
cotldus it now staods,

Senator Menenen Yes,

Mr, Burratonean, My foeling about it is that (ribul eultnrees pre not
ns fragile as thoy are heing prosented by some groups testifying hefore
this committee. T think they ave living, dynamic ealtaves, uned 1 owoulid
hate to have the non-Indinn world think that they conhd create an
institution that would destroy Indian endtures when the fnet is that the
Bureau of Tndian Afairs, one of the oldest institutions around, has
not. heen uble to destroy Indinn endtures, and they deliberately set oul
to do that.,

So. T guess T just want to remind those who ave giving testimony
that our cultures ave very strong, and [ do not see them seriously
threntened by the legistation, hut T think theve is a possibility that if
vou adopt the recommendation of Governor Lewis. that possibility
would not he us great,

Senntor Mercner. Do vou think the reconumendation would ade-
quately proteet Tndian veligions?

Mr Breranouean. T think so: it woudd he my belief that it would.

Senator Merense Thank vou very mueh, Roger. We very muelvap-
preciate vour testimony and your very thoughtful suggestions for
improving the hill,

M. Breraronran. Thank you.

Senator Murener, Our next witness is Ms. Rose Robinson. Phelps-
Stokes Fund, Washington, D.C%,

STATEMENT OF ROSE ROBINSON, VICE PRESIDENT AND DIRECTOR
O0F AMERICAN INDIAN PROGRAMS, PHELPS-STOKES FUND,
WASHINGTON. D.C.

Ms, Ropixsoy, Mr, Chaivman. thank you for this opportunity to
appear hefore this commit: it deliberates on the proposed hill,
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STl o promate the dovelopiment of Native Merienn enttnre pd
net,

My e is Rose Rohinson, Eawew member of the Hopi Tnddion ‘Tribee
nEArizomn aoy thee view peesident and diveetor of Serivan Tading
wogrns for the Pholps-stakes Fand e privitely opeeating foundi-
o which s ns one nanedite the objeetive to protote Mmeriean
Fdinn dovelopment,

My professionn ] baokground inelides approsimntely 17 yenrs of
Fodernd serviea with the Bareww of Tndinn M ties o the Tadinn Arts
wnd Cenfes Bowed of the U8 Depietient of the Tnterior, T nlso
enstorn region ehadeperson ol the Nationa ] Tadkinns Taytheran Bowpd,
nprennts progrn sponsored pmd supportad by the e elarebios
oA merien, wnd o past member of the Nationnd Bndowiment Tar the
Avts oy pasion progeiin,

A ngar paet oy work s fo nsslstand comnael Nmeelenn Tndlnn
ninl SN hwknn Nacive reibes nned geoups in resoveee development nd
grantstannshipe While this i primmeily velnted o privide seetor pos
sonrees, Lnn ko of pecessicy nwnre of Pedor ] resomieees,

My stutement witl he brie £ aond will velinte primoeily (o the funding
of Nmeviean Tadiwn vk Askne Native aets and enltwnl develop-
mien s Chese rele to S B i paetienbone and (o the eld in genoral,

My comments nre nlso bused npon my professionnl expevience and
porsonal involvement in the tleld of  Neviean Endinn wid N sk
Nutive nrets and eutture for the pust 18 years,

In prepuetion for this testimony, we condueted nninformnd stady
of infornmntion provided by the pecords from the ibeaey of the founda-
tion center, the wnjor nutional repository of foundation informntion.
Ounr study covered the peviod 1970 to the end of (979,

Let me first suy that there are npproximutely 25,000 privale grant-
mnking foundations in the United States, of which approximately
3000 report their granl-nmking activities to the center, While it ig
conceivable that many more geants arve provided Tudian projeets from
the remainder whose information is not included, it has been my dis-
conraging experience that siteh assistance is probably mininal at best,

Anteviean Tndian and Native Maskan funding needs do nat veceive
muteh attention from the private seetor, For yonr information, other
private funding sources inelude corporations, religious orgnnizations,
and individuals, There ave, at present, no central repositories of infor-
mation on grants distributions from these sourees, but, again, it wonld
he my estimation that these other groups constitute a very insignificant,
resource to Ameriean Indian and Alaska Native development as o
whole.

From the period 1970 to the end of 1979, our research found that.
approximately $73 million was expended in grants to a eategory identi-
fied as humanities, This encompasses the arts, avehitecture, museuns,
history, language and literature, and philosophy. Of that amount, ap-
proximately $2.5 mithion was identified as grants for :\merican Indians
sid Alaska Native projects, .\ further hreakdown of this latter amount.
showed that only $367,000 went divectly to those projects controlled
and operated by Ameriean Indians and Alaska Natives, The greater
amount went to non-Indian organizations and institutions for projects
ringing from purchase of collections and support of musemn activities

107/



O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

104

t peseneh, Pl tota] peeeived by Nmeriean ki and Alaska Nptive
trihes wid geonps divectly has, therefore, heen minimal from private
posonrees, ‘That provided o Bederal programs sueh as the Institute of
Mnerienn Inding Ares is praetivally nopexistant, ,

What does this suy uhont projectod privite suppart for an entity
sl s Che proposmd Tpstitnte of Native Smeviean Cubtaee and Arts
Devilopment ¢ "‘n ey W Es el it the mgor tinmeind support for
e Tistitute witl e upon the Pedernd shondder.

T have ln'nhlmns with this s a tnxpiryer and s an advoeate for the
Creibws el gronps that oo to mee for hekps The proposed plan s so
M -eneampisising tint e size of s innneinlsupport would inevitably
b suestioned by those people it phins foserve, never wind the Fedaral
witlehoggsy nnd in the ot basie toems, "Tow da wae benelt frony this
Pedornd Tnpggosse ¢

Asonncexnmple, Iovefer yon to the work of the Indim Avtsa il
Crnfts Bonedy one of the pessent ngeneles the propesed Tnstite winild
nhsorh, TE you were to ke ugensseaots suevey ol those most lnglvnl
to know- Che wetists and evn ftsmen T owondd not e sneprised 1F yon
found thnt iy of them were totnlly unnwave of the Board and
whint 1 mnndntwd o do for them, Ty connseling experfonee, |
fined thit most of the gronp T meet with know nothing abont the ngeney
ey possiblo rezonres, nnd that 35 vory Himdtad,

I this vegnrd, | see the proposed Tnstitute as funetloning at sneh
nogeenned Jevel it 30 wilb inevitabby Tose fonehy 116 over makes the
effort, with people it will prosmably seeve, T fone it will glvo Hp revy-
feo 1o constituent Involvement, bt tor the wost paet i will ba pro-
fossionntly staffod prinmeily by non-Indinns, (ven the propoked
makeup of the Boned of Trusteos and the moethod of theiv denignation,
the proeess will ho Lighly politient, Do Ameriean Tndinns nnd Aaska
Nautives neod thist

[t appenrs that, vel wgaing plans in whicl n people have had no part
in development nre ngain heing hatehed in the ravefied atmosphere of
Washington, D,C, to he foisted upon those who neither know nor eare
nhout the grandiose plans, Their need is venl and inniedinte,

[ believe that the Federal Government could muke hotter use of the
proposed expenditures for sueh un Institute in a more venl way! n
grants progeam that wonld provide diveet support to Amoriean Indinn
and Maska Native arts and enltural development. This support is now
sorely Ineking. Tf and when there is a groundswell of support from
these constituents for the establishment of an entity like the proposed
Institute, it is at that time that the Government and the Congress
should work together with them to make it happen.

T do not see the pronosed Tnstitute as any answer to the primary
needs of American Indian and Alaska Natives now for support. of
their self-identitied and developed arts and enltural development. ef-
forts. What they need from you and the Federal Government is diveet
support,

Thank yon. [ will be happy to answer any questions.

Senator MErcner. Rose, T wonder if vou do not think that there is
more emphasis from Congress on_ a cleavly defined national push
toward, not only preserving what enlture has heen developed by Native
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Americans, but also enhancing it, which this bill would accomplish?
Would that not create the atmosphere for more interest by private
sources for grants?

Yon very closely identified what you think were the grants from
privite sources.

Ms. Roninson. It is a possibility. I think the one organization that
yon conld look at as an example would be the Smithsonian Institution.
What kind of support does it. receive through the private sector? That
isone way of looking at it. But, of conrse, there again, there would need
to be research. But at this point, T do not see any large amounts of
assistance coming to such an Institute inunediately. Perhaps 10 years
or 20 years down the pike. that might be true.

Senator Merener, You have identified one-half of $1 million going
from private sectors to what you identify as helping Native Ameriean
culture and art. T think that is so infinitesimally small that it would
take hardly anything to increase that amount. It your figures are cor-
rect—one-half of $1 million from private sonrees—T think that conld
be multiplied several times withina yvear or two.

Ms. Ropixson. T wonld hope so, but that does not =eem to be the
experience of people T have worked with. T think the 1970 were prob-
ably the best vears for American Indian funding by the private sector
of any time in the history of this country. Perhaps it will be etter in
the 1980's. T do not know. but T am not optimistic about it. given the
state of the economy.

Senator Mercier. I think vou are addressing your remarks abont
developing Indian art anid enlture.are you not #

Ms. Roprnson. T am speaking about the whole area that the bill
addresses.

Senator Mercrer. What about 1 museum type of operation? Where
do vou envision that ?

Ms. Ronmvsox. The whole structure of a mugeum itself is very ex-
pensive if vou ave going to build one from the floorup.

Senator Merciier. Tow about taking over part of the Smithsonian?

Ms. Ronrxsox. Tf the Smithsonian is willing. T do not know. That.
is the kind of planning that T have not heard about. T think there needs
to he much more study of this than T have seen.

Senator Mercirer. That is the eternal answer, and T agree: We need
much more study, But how do you get. the study?

Ms. Romixsey. T am speaking strictly from the standpoint of people
who need money now. and T see and work with them every day. T have
to make my point. T am supportive of the concept generallv, but T do
not. think that. at this point in time. with the problems that Tndians
have now. and particularly with the cutbacks in funding. n major ont-
lav of this kind. which will not benefit anyone to any great degree
within the next 5 vears as the institute develops, is realistie for the
people that T work with. And T have to say that T am speaking 1t
hehalf of that kind of eonstituency. )

Qenator MELciEr. Granted. there is not any money coming in from
the private sector.

Ms. Roninsox. There is no money coming in from the Federal sector

either.
Senator Mercirer. There is some money from the Federal sector.
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Ms. Romnsox. Some money, but not very nmeh.

Senntor Mencner, Granted, there is not mneh from the IFederal
sector, and there is very little from the private sector. It seems to me
that at least we are doing something which would enhance both
sonrces, Federal and private. 1 think that is what the bill attempts
to do.

Ms. Rosrxson. T gness T see what the nstitute plans to do—a lot of
the things that the institute plans to do ave already happening. The
Yakima Tribe just recently opened a heritage and enltural center. That
is an actual fact. My Ilopi Tribe has a cultural center. That 1= a fact.
The Al Indian Pneblo Council has a cultural center. Those kinds of
institutions are already in place. There ave fribes which are already
doing research and development of their own eultures and histories,
not to speak of the many American Indian artists and craftzmen
working at the grassroots level who are trying to do this kind of work
simply to snpport themselves. Those are the kinds of people T am
talking ahout.

When yvou look at that in terms of an institute like this, which
basically Tor anyone else would be a good plan. T presume—I have not
tooked at all the ramifications of it, and as T said Tam strictly speaking
from that standpoint—they do need it. They need the money that 1s
coing to he Inid out to this institute over the next 5 or 10 years to
support what they are doing atready.

Sonator MrevLcrer, T think we are tallking abont the same thing. But
there is a busic disagreement between us. You think that if we do not
do anvthing except just emphasize what individnal tribes are doing. we
will ot there. But vou would add to that, “Why dors not Congress
fund the individual fribes through a grants program?”

What T am saving is perhians the same thing. T think the hest way to
ot that and to assist the individual tribes and individnal Tndian com-
munities i= to emphasize the national significance of it. and that from
doing that, rather than taking money away from them. we will be able
ta fund them nneh better in a more coordinated way. T am very serious
that. in my view, this would open the door—not ciose it—to private
funding.

You have a lot of experience in private grants. mueh more than T.
Rut. vou have testified that vou ean identify only a half million dotars
for the Iast vear. That i= vitifully small.

Ve Ronjssox. T wonld like to point ont that there is a Federal
ageney already with a mandate to do that kind of pramotion, and that
is the Tndian Artsand Crafts Board.

Senator Mrrcener, That is right. That is why we want to enhanee the
Indian Arts and Crafts Board, heeanse we do not think thev are ootting
thoere very fasto 15 vears since its ereation, T am thanlkfol for every-
thing that has havpened : that thev have been instrumental in cansing
to happen. T think we have to build on it and rather rapidly. too.

One other thine: This= bill is not inst for Native Americans: this bill
‘s for all Amerieans, for me. too. T think this is a part of my heritage
that T am entitled to know something about. that has not been provided
for the rest of us Americans at all, T thinlk this bill is for everybody
who s an Anerican.
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I have a profound interest in this and a profound ignorance in it
that I think we shonhl correct—for all Americans, not just those who
happen to be Native Americans, A lthough, the emphasis will be geared
to what vou have been working with all your life and the Hopis have
been working with, preserving for future generations of Hopis, and
that goes for other Native American groups, too,

I think it is for all of us, although we will put most emphasis on
having it guided by Native Americans but for the bhenefit of all of ns.

I think we are working along the same lines. The question is how
to wot there fastest, I think the bill will help us get there a lot faster
than vou do.

What do you think of the ides we just diseussed with Roger Buftalo-
head about incorporating in the bill some mechanism for a study of a
series of recommendations to be niude to the president before the Board
is actually ereated, whicl is envisioned in the bilt?

Ms. Rorixsax, I wounld generally agree with that.

Senator Mercier, Do vou have any suggestions on how to deter-
mine how the study is condueted amd who conducts the stnay !

M, Rosixsox. Fdonot know at this point. 1 do not know if it would
be in the provinee of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board, the Bureau of
Fndian AfMair<. the Senate seleet committee, or perhaps an entity like
the Smithsonian Institntion. I do not know which would be the most
objective gronp todo it. Perhaps an ontside entity.

Senator Merener. [ think the thrust of what Roger was talking
about and what Vine Deloria was talking abont was Indian imput.

Me. Ronivsox. Absolutely, T agree wholeheartedly with Mr. De-
toria’s statement.

Senator Merener, Tt does not seem to me we would want o mecha-
ni=m for developing that.

Ms. Ronixsox. When T originally made plans to testify, T meant to
nake statements similar to that, but in my final analysis I thought my
hest statement would be to coneentrate on funding beeanse it was prob-
ably obvious that other people would he making thoese points, and they
have. I agree with My, Delovia that it needs to have some inpnt from
the level where it is going to affect people most. s T stated before, T
have a very strong suspicion that the plans were made in Washington,
again, ta be foisted on people out there without their input. We have
seen this happen many times over the last deeade in other areas. and T
do not want to see that happen again in this area which Tam very mneh
aware of and concerned about.,

Senator Mercer. Withont having it happen in this—what you de-
seribe nx- - rarified atmosphere of Washington, I do not know how you
have a congressional action.

Mz Rosissov. T know. but there is hopefully a lot of local input
into it.

Senator Mercener, T think we all agree on that, There are two things,

T guess. Tf you pass a bill it is going to be done here. TTow the hill is

implemented and earried ont—1f that is your point. to have the local
input that is recognized and ntilized-~that is a different. point. Maybe
that is vour point. Is that it ?

Me. Roeinsox. No.not really.
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I think that from the people T have talked with about the bill prior
to my pnlling together my research and my statement, a lot do not
have any feelings one way or another about it becanse they have not
been involved in it.

Senator Mercrkr. T understand that,

Ms. RopinsoN. These are people in the field. That i1s what I am
talking abont.

Senator Mercnkr. Bat that happens all the time.

It is hard to generate a complete understanding, or even a complete
awareness ot interests from grassroots, no matter in what field. This
happens to be in the American cultnre. But that is true of almost any-
thing that comes before ns. The awareness of it from the grassvoots is
not always there; it seldom is, as a matter of fact, unfortunately. We
would like to correct that, and we do it every way we can. That is what
these hearings are for; so we can engender some awareness and get
some feedback,

One of the witnesses who was not. here before is now here. T hope he
can bring some fnrther advice on the parameters of the bill.

I want to thank you, Rose, for yonr testimony,

Dr. Emerson Jackson is here now, He is the international president
of the Native American Chnrch of North America, Shiprock, N. Mex.

STATEMENT OF EMERSON JACKSON, INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT,
NATIVE AMERICAN CHURCH OF NORTH AMERICA, SHIPROCK,
N. MEX.

Mr. Jacksox. Mr. Chairman, my name is Emerson Jackson, T am
the president of the Native American Church of North America.

I do not have a written outline, but T do Hwve jotted down some
things that T wanted to cover here. There isan ~ . adian saying. They
sav, when he is going to talk and there is not.. . .o in front of him to
interpret, he means it. The Almighty pnts it that way. At this time
[ want to share that with you, and I want to express myself from my
mind and on behalf of my constituents, the Native American Church
members, in relation to the bill. S, 2166, that is being proposed.

My concern mainly lies with the preservation of Tndian tradition
and culture and belief,

There are a lot of the vounger generation at. this time that have
fost their tradition. We have a lot of them around that do not under-
stand their own ways, and T am very concerned. My feeling is, how
will we get them to edveate their children in onr tradition ? This is lost
somewhat among the Indian people.

Just recently—within a year or so now—the trend has been taken
up where the Indian people are coming back to their enlture.

In relation to the proposed bill, T would also emphasize again at
this time, as previous people have mentioned, the Indian tribal rep-
resentation. T think it is very important. that all Indian tribes around
the country be represented as much as possible. Also, there should
be Indian representation on the board : that is a concern that [ have.

Also, this center would serve as a repository, a center for the Indian
enlture. and perhaps keep records of our Indian heritage and tradi-
tion. This is the concern T have, especially with the church. We do
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not have a very good record. At this time, 1 am working on it and
teving to establizh some sort of recordkecping or some sort of an
office %o we can maintain records, This is very trie among the Indian
people, .

‘Yhepefore, with the propozed bill that vou have here, T am hoping
it will help the Indian people in preserving their records. their enl-
ture. and their identity, =o that the younger generations can inherit
and nuderstand the ways of Tndian Iife,

[ aleo must support the fact that art is known among the Indian
people, 1 wonld Tike to say that we support. the Tndian art aroun
the Nation,

speaking of presevving. T have kids who come to me, and they ask
aboit their religion, and they ask abont theiv Indian eubture and their
Indinn ways. Sometites 1 do not have the time to teach them these
Lkindls of things. I am <peaking for the grassroots people, Lam speak-
ing about people that Fgo to ont there.

These are the questions that are posed to me. Ivery day | travel
aronnd the United States, Ftravel to Canada s 1 meet with the Cana-
Jin Tndians. 1 go to Mesico: Eeet with the [ndian people over there.
And they a=k me these questions, Therefore. 1 support the bill.

[ think that with the control and representation of the Indian input.
we e establish this and make good wse of it in Preserving our ways.
That iz how Ffeel, Tam very much involved in trying to set up some-
thing Jike this for the chureh. and it is hard.

Wo have our own Indian eulture center back home, hut zomiehow
L ian people just do not go there, There is something not right. t feel
that if we get involved, we ean assizt {he people that are to he seleeted
to head thiseenter,

OF contree. 1 have a lot of questions that [ wanted to ask. But, in
conclusion. T wonld Hke to =ay that if this center were to he =et up
with all teihes being represented, to display their enlture, their tradi-
Gon. and their rituals, Tf it were worked up in thix fashion, I think
it would be n great thing. Not just to display traditions of vertain
dominant tribal groups avound the country. but having att tribes rep-
rezented. T wonld dike to know about other trihes too—how they do
their thing in the way of religion and their culture.

[F we hgve this kind of setting, T think we will all be educated.

I wonld like to say this mueh, Mr. Chairman. T yon have any ques-
tions, | will be glad to answer them. Thank vou very mivieh.

Sopator Mepete Dwant to thank you. Kmerson.

Of conpse. it would he a national centercand we would hope that all
tribus would he involved and it would form the type of forum and type
of exehange of information that you envision it should.

Mone that fine, do vou interpret this Dill in any way infringing
on Tndinn religions freedom? i ’

Mr Jrexsox. Not necessarily. There are ways of putting it. I we
de not tel} the younger people, if we do not tell the publie, 1t s 1t ther
harel for the piublie to understand s that is the way it is. T am in that
poxition sometimes. T think if they knew, they would have respeet for
ol wiavs,

Sepntor Mercrr. If we incorporated the Indian Religious Free-
domi Act, by reference—T think that was recommended by Governor
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Lewis of the Zunis at our hearing in Santa Fe—wonld that clarify
that? His recommendation was this. In section 6, we had :

All progrums and policles of the institute shall be developed only after full
consideration of the American Indian Religions Freedom Act, the Archeologieal
Resources I’rotection Act, and the applicable tribal customary lus.

It would be a safeguard against any possibility of infringing on
Indian religious freedom. Do you agree!

Mr. Jackson. Yes.

Senator Mercuer. (ould you tell us, for the record, the number in
the Native Atmerican Church of North Ameriea?

M. Jacksox. We have about 500000 Native Amerjean chureh mem- -
bers in the United States, and we have about 25,000 in Canada, and
about 5.000 in Mexico. and about 1,000 in South Ameriea.

Senator Mercni Thank you very much, Emerson. Your testimony
is very helpful to us and gives us a firsthand view of a different aspeet
from the viewpoint of the North Ameviean Native Church. Thank you
very nmch.

Mr. Jacksox. Mr. Chairman. I wonld like to say that T do not like
to lose my Indian ways: I like to preserve them, and I like to pass
them on to my children and my grandchildren. It seems to me that 1
am not very ctfeetive in doing it myself. Perhaps if it were preserved
in this setting. it would be helpful.

Thank you very much.

Seaator Mrrcurr. Thank vou very much, Emerson.

This coneludes our witness st today. We will hold the hearing
record open for 15 days beeause we do have other written testimony to
be submitted.

Without objection, we will inelude in the record at this point the
explanatory statl memorandum on the issue and the letter from the
Department of the Interior dated July 29, 1980

['The memorandum and letter follow ;]
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WASLHINGTON. D.C, 20510

MEMORANDUM

To: Senator John Melcher

From: Mun R:chtman and Susan Long

Date: July 29, 1980

Re: #,aring on S. 2166 - a Bill to provide for the

sevelepment of Native American Culture and Art

PLRPOGE

The putpose of this bill is to not only combine the functions
of the Institute of American Indian Arts in Santa Fe, New Mexico,
and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board, but also to create a new
national Institute of Native American Culture and Arts Development.
In addition to comrbining the two existina proarams. the bill
srevades for exganding the Institute to offer new features,
rncluding 1) a Cuenter ror ulture and Art Studies, which will
ineiude Departinents of Ti itional Arts and Sciences, Visual
nrts, Performing Arts, lLaenjaayge and Literature; 2) a Center for
Nat ive American Scholars, which will administer research and
fellowship progrems as well s publications; 3) a Center for
Cultural Exchange, which wili co-ordinate the United States'
participation in the Inter-fnerican Indian Program and will pro-
mote the marketing and exhibition of Indian arts; and 4) a
scum of Indian Arts, which will be derived from the museum which
presently exists at the Institute.

rnother purpose of 5. 2166 is to remove from the BIA the
rosnopsibility for the operation of the Institute. It currently
aérinisters the programs at the Institute in Santa Fe and does a
voor job of it. The institute described in A. 2166 would not be
under the jurisdiction of any federal agency. Instead, a nine-
teen member Board of Trustees would be responsible for the
Trstitute's administration. Twelve of the members would be
appointed by the President of the United States, a majority of
whom would be Native American, and all of whom would be recognized
in the field of Indian art and culture. Also comprising the Board
would be the Secretaries of the Interior, pepartment of fducation,
the smithsonian, the Chairmen of the Nat ional Endowments for the
arte and the Humanities, the Libtarian of Congress and the
iresident of the Institute.
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Senator John Melcher
July 29, 1980
Page Two

BACKGROUND OF INSTITUTE OF AMERICAN INDIAN ARTS (IAIA)

The Institute of American Indian Arts in Santa Fe, New Mexico
is the only national junior college of fering an education to all
tribeeg in the field of culture and art of the Native American. It
was established in 1962, at the site of an industrial vocational
schnol which was originally established for "Pueblo and other
Indions” in 1890.

An audit conducted in June of 1979 by the Inspector General
of the Department of the Interior reported that the Institute is
severely underutilized. The enrollment was down to 140 from a
high of 320 in 1976-77 and the cost per pupil was $13,096 - almost
double the comparable figures for the BIA's other post secondary
echools., The responsibility for the mismanagement goes to the
BIA, which hes shifted authority for the Institute from the Area
Grfice in albujuerque to the Central Office repeatedly. A series
0¢ acting presidents have presided over the Institute since its
inception,

on Matrch 1, 1979, the All Indian Pueblo Council ontered the
it applied to contract with the BIA for the ojera-
sus. The All Indian Puceblo Council
Tadian

picture when
tion of the Institute's ca!
intended to use the facilities to house its Albugnergue
s:hool, due to the fact that many of the buildings on that cemnpus
are condemned., The Albugucrque Indian Schoo: is 15th cn the
achool construction priority list in the BIA for FY 8l. 'The Al
Indian Pueblo Council feels that the school was established in
1890 for Pueblos and should return to its original i . The
All Indian Pueblo Council was denied the contract ke
provision in the Iindian Self-pDetermination Act which presluded
the BIA's consideration of the contract application without the
approval of each tribe served by the Institute of American Indian

Arts.

The BIA, under the direction of Forrest Gerard, was Sensi-
tive to the needs of the Pucblo students. on July 11, 1979,
Gerard issucd a Statement that grades 10 through 12 of the
Albuguergue Indian School would be transferred to Santa Fe to
share the campus with the Institute students. At the sanme time,
he announced that he would appoint a review teram te study the
future of the Institute of American tndian Arts. This was facili-
ta‘ed ~ith the support of the New Mexico congressional dejegation.
~he 8IA reported that it was considering transferring the functions
of tue Institute of American Indian Arts to Haskell Junior College

116
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sepator John Melcher
July 29, 1980
Page Three

in Kansas, so that the Pueblo Council would eventually have
access to the entire Institute campus.

By this time, many groups of Indians and non-Indians .
nationwide, became incrcasingly aware that the fate of the Insti-
tute of amervican Indian hrts might be decided quickly and not‘in
the best interests of the Institate itself. Congressman Yates
chaired an Interior Appropriations Subcommittee Hearing on the
status of the Institute on September 6, 1979, at which support
for the continued existence of the Imstitute at Santa Fe was
voiced from a wide range of witnesses. Yates was waly of the

BIA's commitment to the Institute and its capability to provide
a guality education for the students.

Although Forrest Ge: :rd resigned his position, the review
panel he appointed to study the future of the Institute submitted
its final report to Under Secretary James Joseph in May of 1980.
in June, Under Secretary Joseph sent a memorandum to the Assistant
secretary for Indian Affairs with the following directions:

1) The Institute will continue in operation at its
campus in Santa Fe.

2) Responsibility for the Institute will be trans-
ferred from the Bureau of Indian Affairs to the
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Indian
Affairs.

3) Until we are able to provide safe quarters for
them at the Albuquerque Indian School, Grades 10,
11, and 12 from that school will remain at the
Santa Fe campus.

4) The Assistant Secretary for Indian Af fairs should
take immediate steps, working with the Facility
Construction and Operation Improvement pivision
(FCOID) to seek appropriation of funds to implement
the FCOID's rehabilitation plans for the Albuquerque
Indian School. 1If possible, the work should be
scheduled for completion in time for the return of
the high school students by Fall 1982.

5) A plan should be developed immediately for the
joint use of the campus until the AIPC students
return to Albuquerque.

_ Under Secretary Joseph's memorandum made it clear that the
Institute of American Indian Arts is a national facility available
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July 29, 1980 )
Page Four

to all tribes and that the All Indian Pueblo Council is a
temporary occupant. Joseph concluded that the administrator of
the Institute would be in complete charge of the facility and of
the use of classroom and other space. This, of course, is not
acceptable to the Pueblos (Attached are copies of Joseph's
memorandum to the Acting Assistant Secretary and the response of
the All Indian Pueblo Council).

In an effort to locate an adequate and acceptable facility for
the Institute for the Development of Native American Art and Culture,
the Committee has made site visits to the Southwestern Indian
Polytechnical Institute (SIPI) as well as to Haskell Junior
College in Lawrence, Kansas. One possible scenario which seems
to meet the least amount of resistance would involve establishing
the Institute at the SIPI facility outside of Albuquerque and
transferring SIPI's vocational education program to Haskell
Junior Colleqe. All evidence indicates that Haskell could absorb
the SIPI students and, in fact, would be well served in doing so
since Haskell's own vocational education program is vastly under-
utilized and has, therefore, been severely criticized during the
past few years. Under this proposal, the Pueblos would move
their entire high school operation to the cxisting Santa Fe
facility.

SECTION-BY SECTION ANALYSIS

Sec. 1 is the enacting clause which entitles the Act as

the "Native American Culture and Art Development Act.”

section 2 - congressional Findings. The findings section
sets forth the importance of Indian arts and crafts in the United
States and emphasizes the federal role in encouraging the support-
ing Indian arts and crafts through a centralized program,

Section 3. This section defines a number of terms usced
throughdut the bill. The definition of Indian or Native American,
for purposes of this bill, means "any person who is a member of an
Indian tribe or a descendant of indigenous inhabitants of the
United States”. This definition would allow expressions of Native
Hawaiian arts and crafts to be included within the Scope of the Act.

Section 4 establishes a Board of Trustees which would direct
and control the Institute. As the bill is drafted, the Board
would consist of nineteen members, twelve of whom shall be
appointed by the president from private life (a majority of whom
shall be Native American). The remaining seven members shall con-
sist of the Secretary of the Interior, the Secretary of Education,
the Secretary of the Smithsonian Institution, the Chairman of the
National Endowment for the Arts, the Chairman ~nf the National

118
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Senator John Melcher
July 29, 1980
Page Five

Endowment for the Humanities, the Librarian of Congress, and the
president of the Institute. The members appointed from private
life shall reflect appropriate regional and tribal representation.
The term of office shall be six years with no member permitted to
serve more than two consecutive terms. The initial chairman and
vice-chairman of the Board shall be appointed by the president for
a one year term. Thereafter, these officers shall be clected by the
trustees for two year terms. The president of the Institute

shall be appointed by the Chairman of the hroard after consul-
tation with the Board and shall serve as the chief executive
officer of the Institute. The president will have the respon-
sibility for conducting the daily sctivities of the Institute,
which includes authority over all Institute personnel.  The
Board shall be permitted to adopt an official seal and to makre
its own ty-laws and rules by which the Board and Institute

will operate. A number of the Board's powers arce almost
ideptical to thase of similar organizations (such as the’
american Folklife Conter, the Woodrow wilson Iastitute for
Geholars and the National Endewnent {or the Arts) and include.
the euthority to ebtain the services of ¢ sultants and volun-
teers who can be reimbursed for their expenses, the authority

to solicit, uccept and disposc of élfts and property for the
venefit of the Institute, the authority to receive grants from
federal, state and local governments and public and private
institutions and individuals, and the authority to acquire, hold
and dispose of real property.

Section of the bill provides for the transfer of the
Institute of American Indian Arts facility in Santa Fe, New
“ewico, to the Institute.

Section 5 of the bill cstablishes a number of centers
within the Inatitute, including: 1) a center for culture and
art studies; 2) a center for Native American scholars: 3) a
center for cultural exchange; and 4) a museum of lndian arts.
tach center is to be administered by a director appointed by the
president of the Institute with the approval of the Board.

Section 6 transfers the functions of the Institute of

Americap Indian Arts and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board to the
Institute for the Development of Indian Art and Culture.

Section 7 requires the president to file an annual report

with the BoAard which will include a detailed statement of private
and public contributions to the Institute.

g{i‘gjﬁ authorizes $4 million to he appropriated for

6 carry out this act and authorizes such sums as may be
necessary for each succeeding fiscal year. The $4 million figure
was arrived at by addint $1 million to the current (FY 1980)
funding for the Indian Arts and Crafts Board and the Institute of
American Indian Arts, including maintenance costs.

"
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LEGISLATIVE HISTORY

S. 2166 was introduced by Senators Melcher, Burdick,
Hatfield and Inouye on December 20, 1979. In addition, the
following cosponsors were later added: Young, Goldwater,
Matsunaga, Pressler, Baucus, Hatch, Domenici and DeConcini.
Congressman Barber Conable introduced a companion measure in
the House, H.R. 6266, on January 23, 1980.

On March 18, 1980, Congressman Yates introduced 1I,R. 6850,
which would bring the authority for the Institute under the
Indian Arts and Crafts Board and would require all students who
were not enrolled at the Institute to vacate its campus in three
years. fThe House Interior Committee on Interior and Insula%
Affairs held hearings on H.R. 6850 on July 1, 1980. No further
action on the Yates bill has been scheduled.

Attachments
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ALL INOIAN PUEBLO COUNCIL

1960 RESOLUTIQH ¥15

WVHEREAS, the Department of Interior, through the BTA, has issued a Policy Statoerent
dated Junc 12, 1980, which gives BIA personnel the authority to sanction tribal
governnents for failure to meet the Departiental quidelines in the-wake of the
Supreme Court Ruling in the surtinez v. Pucblo of Sunta Clara case; and,

WICPEAS, the Policy Statamont issued by the Department of Interior authorizes
the Arca Director, Sujvrintendent, and/or the BIA Central office the
anthority to abtojate treaty rights, abolish tribal governments, and stop BIA
funding to trital governants; and,

WIERNS, the Policy Statrment was ill-conceived and is contrary to all existing
principles of Indian law;

WW, THER & BE IT KECOLVED that the All Indian Pueblo Council depleres the
action of the Acting Assistant Secrctary of Interior for Indian Affairs and
reuests that the Secretory of Interior reverse this action and that the
Dcpartment of Interjor instruct the BIA to follow the Policy of non-interferonce
in the reclationship botween tribal goverments and their meabers.

BE 1T FURIHER RESOLVED that the Chairman of the All Indian Pucblo Council, Mr.

telfin lovato, is mandated to scek congressional oversight hearings on this
matter and overall BIA ocpraticns at the earliest possible date.

’

CERTIFICATION

The foregoing Resolution #15 was duly adopted at an officially called necting of
the All Indian Puel:lo Cowncil held on the __9__ day of _(IR_L‘S}-__' 1980; with
_Ll woting for, _'gvot_ing against, __,é abstaining. A quorun was present.

amsmoe o ﬂ%] /4;7”

P ) Belfin J/[(D/vnto, Chaiiman

L] 1._Canr.
Tenot1o, Sdcretary.iteasurer

/
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United States Department of the Interior

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20240

B2 51982

Memorandum
To: Acting Assistant Secretary - Indian Affairs
From: Under Secretary

Subject: Institute of American Indian Art

The Departmental Task Force on the IAIA has submitted to me its final
report and recomrendations on the Institute. In that regard, 1 have
made the following decisions:

1. The Institute will continue in operation at its campus in
Santa Fe.

2. Responsibitity for the Institute will be transferred from
the Bureau of Indian Affairs to the Office of the Assistant
Secretary for Indian Affairs

3. Until we are able to provide safe guarters for them at the
Albuquerque Indian School, Grades 10, 11, and 12 from that
school will remain at the Santa Fe campus.

The following steps, however, must be taken to clarify the
situation for both student bodies, faculties and administrations:

a. Inasmuch as the IAIA is a national facility for all
tribes, the AIPC a temporary occupant, the Administrator
of the ITAIA must be in full charge of the physical
facilities on the campus. The AIPC, as a contractor
under the Indian Self-Determination Act, must retain
complete control} over its curriculum, students, etc.

But decisions on the use of classrooms and other
campus space also affect the IAIA students and, as
such, are the proper concern of the Administrator.

122
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b. The AIPC must provide its own library for the high
school students. The JAIA library is a8 specialized
callection far art education. Steps must also be
taken to minimize dizruption to IAIA students' use
of the library facilities.

4. The Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs should tabe immediate
steps, working with the Facility Construction and Operation
Improvement Division (FCOID) to ceek appropriation of funds to
implement the FCOID's rehabilitaticn plans for the Albuguergque
Indian School. If possible, the work should be scheduled for
completion in time for the return of the high school students
by Fall 1982.

5. A plan should be developed immediately for the joint use of
the campus until the AIPC students return to Albuquerque.

6. The budqet of the IAIA now reflects maintenance costs for all
campus facilities, even those used by the AIPC for its contract
program. {osts attributable to maintenance of AIPC contract
space should be separated so the per Student costs of the
Inctitute accurately reflect only those costs associated with
the IAIA.

7. The Atsistant Secretary for Indian Affairs shall immediately
assemble a managoment team, using persoanel selected by the
Assistant Secretary for Policy, Budget and Administration,
the Director of Indian Education Prcgrams, and the Native
American Council of Regents to develop 2 plan for the efficient
managerent of the Institute. The team should take into account
the recomrendations of the Inspector General's Report on the
Institute.

8. Finally, the Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs should take
immediate steps to formalize, clarify, and strengthen the role
of the Native American Council of Regents with the goal of
making the Council responsible, to the extent possible, for the
future administration of the Institute. Recommendation No. 75
of the Education Task Force of the American Indian Palicy
Review Commission an¢ NACOR's 1978 position paper on the future
of the IAJA should be considered in this regard.

1f you have questions about these decisions, please let me know. Darrell

Knuffke, Deputy Under Secretary, will continue to be involved in this
matter; you may call on him for any help and support necessary. Thank

you for your cooperation.
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United States Department of the Interior

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20240 JoL 2 !
L A
Mr. Delfin Lovato, Chairman Jun.
A1) Indian Pueblo Council r~7

p.0. Box 6507 .
1015 Indian School Road, N.W.
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87107

)
!
i
Dear Mr. Lovato: :

Thank you for your assistance with tie Task Force Report on the Institute

of American Indian Art (IAIA). My final decision to rehahilitate the
Albggug;ggq‘lqglqg_§g§gpl_jgg11151 was contrary to the recommendation

made by the Advisory Committee at the meeting in Santa Fe and 1 would

like to explain why | decided as 1 did. In these times of scarcity when
every agency of government is facing fiscal constraints, it would be
irresponsible to propose spending the est imated $25 million necessary to
build a4 new Institute, particularly in light of the fact that we have yet

to establish @ long-term record of efficient operation at the present campus.

I certainly recognize the concern of Pueblo parents that their children be
noused in safe, pleasant surroundings and the Department intends to achieve
that by renovating Albuguerque Indian School. In addition, I support and
concur with the Advisory Committee's resolution that the administrator on
the JAIA campus work out some method of coexistence until the Alhuquergque
Indian School students are able to return to Albuguerque. Since the hoped-
for agreement never materialized, 1 have asked the Assistant Secretary to
provide for the shared use of the campus. In addition, in order to eliminate
any questions about the authority for use of the campus' physica) facilities,
I have directed that the IAIA administrator be placed in full control of the
facilities at the Institute.

1 believe that these Steps and the others set out in the attached memorandum
will ensure the future of the Institute and the adequacy of the educational
facilities available to the A1l Indian Pueblo Council. Your efforts and
concern have heen greatly appreciated.

Best wishes,

Q- owughy
James A. Joseph
Under Secretary

Attachments
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United States Department of the Interior Of‘f]icc.::]f the
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Memorandum
To: Joseph Abeyta, SFIS Superintendent
From: Acting President, TAIA

subject: Separation of IAIA/SFIS Libraries

In order to provide quality library services in the future to studoots
of both IAIAZSFIS educational programs, we must proceed at this time
to implerent a plan whieh will address the concerns students and staff
have cxpressed during recent rmanths in terms of the use ol space,
personnel, and resources.

Initially this can be accernlished by relocating SFIS library staff
and resources in the Library Annex. This action will also necessitiie
transferring TAIA jnetructicral ectivities currently centered in the
Library Annex to the Fine Arts Puilding where no instiuctional space
will be available to thz SFIS program next year.

1AIA and SFIS staff uill nced to work together to accomplish these
moves by August 1, 1930.

&/ fontoa 7@‘-{1@
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July 16, 1940

HENORAN DU

TO : Jan Wade, President, IAIA

FRO!N: Jaseph Abeyta, Superintendent, STIR
SURJ: STIS/IAIA Library '

Your request regatding a plan for relocating our
library 15 totally uvuacceptable aﬁd quite honestly it
lecaves a great deal to be desnired iu.tcrns nfﬂan‘cqui:~
able approach t; solving thé space nceds that exist re-
o iddag both programs, .

N Y e e
e 3

° «Joseph Abeyta

.Superinceudent

* . . .

.

JA/cce
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United States Depariment of the Interior

BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFAIRS
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cc: Mr. Frank Tenorio

Office uf Self-
Petermnat ton
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United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF INDIAN AFFATRY

Institute of Amerian ol A
Cernltue Hoout
Santu Fe, New Moo B75001

I RFILY HLELR T
Presidents Office July 17, 1980

Mr. Joseph Abayta, Superintendeat
Santa Fe Indian School
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

“Dear Mr. Aheytal

As the Chicf Administrator for the Institute of Anvrican Indian Arts
and as the designated responsible person for all canpus facilitice as
stated by the Under Sceretary's wemorandum of June 25t 1940, plevase
let this letter serve as official potification that any propused
additions, alterations, modifications or fabrication to any cauwpus
factlity must be approved by my office prior to any work heing started,
includes grounds, athletic playing arcas, streets and parking areas.

1 have notified my staff that this same procedure will be folloved by
all users of campus facilities.

Your adherence and compliance to this directive by you and your staff will

be most appreciated.
Sincerely, (\)J/
™ e g
'5\—\,(:2,,-— )

J C. Wade
Prcgident

BEST COPY AVAILABLE



ALL INDIAN PUEHLD COUNCIL, INC.

OFFICE OF THE CHAIKMAN

1015 imtan Schoul Ruwd NW PO Noe GW0Y Aluguwigur. tiem Mooy uwnny Phune 120% 2400001
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TELEGRAM - *
Jabiiuiabbti

July 17, 1980

Sidney 1. Mills

Acting Assistant Secretary/Indian Affairs
Bureau of Indian Affairs

Main Interior Building

1951 Canstitution Avenue, N.W.
Washington, De 20245

Dear Mr. Millss .

Current developnents at the Santa fe Indian Fehool campus
as cartind out by the Institute of American Indiagn Arts administration
impacrts into our ahility to provide a continuing elucating facility
and proqgrem as agreed unon by the All Indian Miehlo Council and your

office.

To deny use of facilities of our stuldents and staff severely
violates the principles under which the contract (93-638) was
consumated. Before any further interferance into our plan school
program is allowed, we insist that you personally put a halt to any
further interferance until the Santa Fe Indian School Board and the
Chairman of the All Indian Puehlo Council sit in session with you.
This is an official requust for such a session.

Sincerely yours,

ALL INDIAN PUEBLO COUNCIL

Frank Tenorio, Chairman
Santa Fe Indian School Board

FT/tl
cec: Jim Joseph
Select Committee on Indian Affairs
Bill Mallett. Commission of Indian Affairs
683
2/12/80
4:50 p.m.
Tina Lujan
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United Siates Department of the Interior
BUKEAU OF INDIAN AFEAIS

Instisute Wl Anvessan bt Adle
Cettalhes Hhiad
Sants b, New Muvan BTG

IN RLELY WEVEN 1D
Administration

148 JUI, 1980

Mr. Joscph Abeyta, Superintendent
Santa Fe Indian School

1300 Cerrillos Road

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Abeyta:

We're disappointed you found our request of July 3, 19R0, to
vacate the Institutes librarvy “totully unacreptable’.
owever, our request stil) stands; we expect you to relocate
yonr books, audio-visual and other media waterial to the
library anncx by end of day, August 1, 1980,

If you desire moving assistance fron the Institute's facilities
stalf, please arrange through Mr. fien Robbins, our Admipistration
. Officer.

If you have any questions, pleasc contact Rc.

Sincerely, Q ”-,Z\

159
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July 21, 1980

Dear Mr. Abeyta:

Please be advised that approval for the installtion of
bookshelves in our library has not been granted by this office
and no work should convene until such time as approval is given
by this office.

Aluasmuch as you haveé been asked to relocate your library
materials to the library anncex it is inappropriate for you to
consider this proposed action.

As the chief administrator of IATIA and the person charged
with responsibility for these facilities any such action must be

considered as unauthorized activity of Federal property.

" sgd/Jon Wade

13 1
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1018 imdian Schaol lhm!‘, NW. ' . PO Mawaa0l: ! , Altmnusnius, Hew Mesicu 02107 . Prhone: (50612470000 -
: PR TIEARRY ; Wy ey ) ' DR T PLIEE L

B AV
Kx-'.|Ju1y 2121{280 {~;

AR AN ) Ty e . - Vo .

.
Cy
3

Honorable John Melcher - ..+ . " 'n @ .. . :
SunatalSeléct'Comm;tthe,on'Iﬁdian‘nffatth‘~ T T s D
311 Russall Senate Office pullding = .7\ o R
washington, DC 20510 . . - N L. .
Lo [

Dear Senator Meglcher: X a . . . . e
' while the All Indian Pueblo Council’ (AIPC) has patiently o
awalted the outcome of your efforts to find an acceptable solution :
to the controversy which surrounds the future of the Institute of - .

American Indian Arts (IAIA) and the Santa Fe Indian School (SFIS),. Lt

under contract to the Puecblo tribes, the Department of Interior and : *
Burcau of Indian Affalrs have without consideration for the education '
of approximately 350 Pueblo, Apache, and Navajo children, taken the " ¢

following action:’ >,

A. Deputy Under-Seeretary of Interior, Jim Joseph has~" “?..' ;
advised the AIPC that we will be moved from Santa Fe
- to Albuquerque by 1982, 5~ .. I

B Ll B . ;- . MCTEE L P
B.. The Albuguergue Indian School (AIS) will be rebuilt at ., ..v
. its present location at an estimated cost of $7-12 million - -
over the next three years (depending on whose figures. [N
you use). e ", ) ' ©

c. The‘faéiiities at” the Santa Fe éampus have been pléccd o

_under, the sole jurisdiction of the IAIA Acting Superxptendent: ﬁ

N AEe s oo f . i

(1) “As é:resuft Qe are béing denied the'use of éhlibrary o
facility for our high school students after August 1, 1980.
(2) We will be 5enied‘the use of some classiooms beginning ’

September, 1980. Again, door locks are being changed.

" p. wWe have been denled the right to transfer portable classrooms,';
unites from Albuquerque to Santa Fe for no reason. . Y
RS R S T T 0 . -
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laga Two . - - .

fenator Malcher ' . B i .

" EES ' L I ool ' : ¢

o R B L e Lo C

K oo Voo ‘.f(),‘g".qfi':n “"‘ . ;f.'."‘n B TR A ) oo '. v
,-ivEf.,Ha;ntcnﬂucuiqnqqunovutlnn of thlULlﬂ,fﬂﬂ}litiuu'thn',‘ y e
-;»2, i huun‘duninqthjump¢(dlzlnuInurhunllru frothall' progeam, 0 PRI
t . Aqnln.'fnr;no&rsnncn..j} B .g;" e,

\ o . i SRR v e oy . . v o i

whowe actlons ara' tatally contrary to thu rocommepdations of
the, fask Force appointud Ly fugretary Josaph himaulf apd ln eunbrary -
to the deairo’of tha vant majority of Tndian trihun in this qountry, .
{ncluding the two natlonal Indian argonleations, the Natlapal Congrong .
of Amarlean Indians and the Natiopal ‘ribal Chalrman's assnciation, oo
Purthermora, thla {11-advined aotion totally dlarogards the folluwing |
factagy * e p Tl e e T ToTe el e G el

K ' a . '

. e Coane "";-:.,,a.jé Voo e Y . . -,...-"",' . '
oels ) Thd santa’fo facility was grogsly undureutilized by aia o0
L nfor the’past 18 years., Tho facillty wan built for 504 .° ‘. . R
¥ gtudants,’ Yat,in FY '80 only 114 studentsd started the. '

.

- :unagcruditcﬂlaucondnry art program.. | . %
- . '...* "4"-‘-‘ ".‘u-' T c‘.:.‘ v e -.‘E,‘ : »:.-.,"""‘. -’.l II~ ":‘1:‘" -: o i
- The Tnetitute pf American Tndian’Arts, Southwestarn Indian:

" poly-tachnio Institute, and flaskell Indian Junior Collaga” -’
“all undar RIA jurisdiction,will'continuc to be plagued by
low enrollment, mismanagement,, and (ross under-utilization
© of Eacl}Lttga.-M\ e e - et .

¢

D Coar . R ot - T -
3. . The AfS facilitias is im a location totally adversa to tha . '
' education of Indian children.  Murders, drugs, assult and*

* battery, and drinking, have been a constant problem at ‘the
. “campus. A city street runs in the center of tha campus mak ing
: ., it impossible to control. The Albuguerque Police Office,
"' the FBI, and other law enforcement personnel including BIA
' .. " have denied jurisliction. g S o
4, The Pueblo.Tribes will not return to AIS, therefore, the .
renovation of AIS is a waste of time, ¢ffort, and resources,
© We urgently‘}équeét,thaq'9ou°and the Senate Select Committee .
intercede on behalf of our children and in support of our effort s
at self-determination in the education of our children.?’ RS
e - . v e . oo . -

.- B

. Thank ybu-féf"yoﬁf continued efforts.  We are ‘basically in
support of your effort to have IAIA to SIPI. We see no other ™ - -
1oqi¢a}.a1§ernatiyen~' LS e e R e

PR A N

“'sincerely yours,..”

I “ALL INDIAN PUEBLO COUNCIL
T ] L _ Delfin . Lovato
. o ' "7 chairman . . o
DaL/elr T R oL : o oy
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EPARTIENT of the INTIRRIOR
nows raleate

REC'D DL 0) 1900
O FICE OF TUE SECRETARY

Yor Helea.o Te 27, YIAD Wilsnn (201) Wy un

INTERIOR UNOER SEGRETARY 08PN DECTDEN
1SNTAN ART INKTITUTE T KYMAIN 1N SANTA VR

mrwrtor Waler Seccatary Jamns A, Joneph watd today thar the Tant Ltuse af
Nnerfean Tndlan Art Wil cont fune [te opevations at (Te cemipua in funta Fa, Hew
Hedten,

Wownvar, Joweph natd that tespouathility far the Tnst{ture will ha transforved
from the Bareay of Dulian Affates to the Offfca of the Asalstant fwcrvtwry for Tidlan
Affatrs.

"TMiiy Institute {8 a unlque and valuahle cultural awset--uot Just to Hative
A oeeleans but to all Smerleans,” sald Juseph, "It must nat unly sutvive; {t muse
vepand and grow,  Whils there have heen problens over the years--problemy of ranege-
zent, giidance and attendant declinlog enrollment--1 bhellova these can ha overcone
tnd [ howve directed an Intenslve effore to that end

Meanwhile, Toseph sald, Grades 10, 11 and 12 from the Albuguergque Tndlan Scheol
will continae tu e a poreion of the Inst{tute’s conpus unttl facllittes at the
Attuoguerque school cao be renovated and are agiln sultable for thelr vso, The three
ptades vers atlowed to move to the Institute lTast fall because Spaco was avatlable
there and scae of the buildings In Albuguerque wore vonsidered uasafe far use, The
Joint use of the cimpus has caused considerable tension wwavng the students, faculey
and adninterrations of hoth schonls,

Founded as a high school level art schonl in 1962, the Institute now provides
a rwo year post high school curriculum for Indian students, The Albuquerque Indian
School was founded as a Presbytertan sponsored school {n 1881, taken over by the
U.5. Government in 1886 and operated as an Indian boarding school for 90 year<, 183
15 now canaged by the All-Indian Pueblo Council under the prevision of the Intian
Self-Determination Acc.

Joseph sald he has directed the Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs to develop
interta plans for the two schocls to share the factlities in Sancta Fe while developlog
“slans and schedules for the rehabilicacion of the Albuquerque cadpus.

"At the same time I have asked the Assistant Secretary to develop plans for the
efficient management of the Institute wich subscantial input f{rom the Native American
Council of Regents working toward the goal of eventually establishing Native American
adainisctration of the facility”
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United States Department of the Interior

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY
WASHINGTON, D¢ 20240

JUb 24 fady
Honorable Jahn Molcher
Chaloman, Helect Camnlttee on
Inclian Affairs
tinited Btates Senate
waihingron, B.C. 20510

pear Mr. Chalrmans

This responds to your request for our views on 8, 2166, a blll ™vo
pranote the developmont of Native American culture and art.”

We oppose the enactment of S. 2166,

§. 2166 would establish the Inastitute of Native American Culture and
Arts Development and would transfer the functinns, personnel, and
property of the Inatitute of American Indian Arts and the Indian
Arts and Crafts Board from the Department of the Interior to the
newly established Institute. The bill would provide that the
proposed Institute would be administered by a 19-member board of
trustees, including 12 private individuals appointed by the
President (7 of whom are to be Native Americans) and certain
specified officials.

The Indian Arts and Crafts Board was egtablished in the Department
of the Interior by the Act of August 27, 1935 (49 Stat, 891; 25
U.S.C. 305). Its purpose is to promote the economic welfare of
Indians through the development of Indians arts and crafts
production and the expansion of the market for such arts and crafts
products. The Board has proved to be very successful in this
important work.

The Institute of American Indian Arts (IAIA) was created by the
Secretary of the Interior in 1962. It was opened that year to 140
carefully recruited students in the 10th through 12th grades, and t©
a few post~high school studio students who took two post-seondary
academic ocourses. Brphasis at that time was upon the secondary
prograns.

From the beginning the Institute has been a progressive arts school
which has encouraged its students to draw upon their cultural heri-
tages while experimenting in such ron-traditional areas as creative
writing, performing arts, filmmaking, photography, and new forms of
painting. The purpose of this approach was summed up in the Insti~
tute's statement of philosophy:

The underlying ghilosophy of the program is that unique
cultural tradition can be honored and can be used
creatively as the springboard to a meaningful

13%
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contemparary life,,,, The Inatitute holds that cultural
differences are a rich wellepring from which may he
drawn new creative forcea relevant to coptemporary
conditiona and environments, We believe that,
ultimately, by learning to link the heast in Indian
culture ta contemporary 1ife, the young Indian will be
ahle to solve hia own problems and enriah the world
scepe in the process.

During {ta first five years, the work of the Institute's atudents
attracted wldespread attention throughout the Nation for its
artiastic validity and vitality in the flelds of creative writing,
fine arta, crafta, and performing artsa, In 1967, the Institute
aembarked on an expanaion of its professional tra{ning programa,  Thoe
muccusnful expansion was recognizod by the Senata Comnittee on fabor
ancl Public Wulfare, which in a 1969 roport recommended that the
Institute be rained to the lovel of a four-yoar college and noted
that the Inatitute had shown oconaiderable success in instilling
pride in Indian students by providing them with opportunities for
creative expresaion, In recent years, the Institute has gained
accreditation to grant the Associate of Fine Arts degree and, as an
accredited institution, has the endorsement of the National
Assoclation of Schools of Arts The Institute is well on its way to
achieving accreditation as a four-year institution.

Institute graduates are establishing a record as practicing artists
as they mature in their careers., Their works make up an invaluable
collection of contemporary art in a variety of media which is housed
in the IAIA Museum in Santa Fe. The oollection is in great demand
and is often on loan to other.national ard international institu-
tions, IAIA's position as a leader in minority cultural development
was pointed out in the 1979 UNESCO Report, "Educating Artists,
Craftsmen, Designers,” In the report, IAIA was cited as one of
seven outstanding arts education institutions in the world.

]

It is true that the Institute has suffered from inconsistent .-
direction and support over the years. A recent additional problem

was the decision to transfer high school students from the

Albuquerque Indian School to the Institute's Santa Fe campus. Many
already concerned about the Institute's future viewed this as a

serious threat. The tensions which have resulted from the joint use

of the campus have served neither the Institute ror the high school
students; indeed, the accreditation of both institutions has been
jeopardized in the process. ..

while we share the concerns underlying S. 2166, we do not believe
that those concerns would be served by removing the present

Institute and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board from the Department
of the Imterior. The Department has historically been the primary
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administrator of the Federal-Indian relationship. We believe that
the Institute derives much of its artistic vigor fram its
association with the broader world of Indian Affairs and that hoth
it and the Board would suffer were they to be isolated fram that
world. Under S. 2166 Indian participation and influence in
decisionmaking with respect to the proposed Institute would be much
more limited, not only because the proposed Institute would be
removed from the leadership and guidance now available through the
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs and other
organizations such as the Native American Council of Regents
(NACCR ), but because Indian representation on the pro

Institute's board of trustees could be limited to as few as 7 out of
19 members.

In addition, we believe that the purpose now served by the present
Institute and the Board could be weakened under the definition of
the term “Indian or Native American®™ in S, 2166. Under its terms,
anyone claiming to be a "descendant of an aboriginal inhabitant" of
the United States could be considered an Indian for purposes of the
Act. We believe that a definition this broad could seriously dilute
the present focus of the Institute and the Board.

The Indian Arts and Crafts Board is presently operating smoothly and
effectively within the Department. We believe its transfer to the
proposed Institute is thus unnecessary and ocould result in
substantial disruption of the Board's operations. In addition, we
believe that a recent Secretarial decision transferring the present
Institute from the Bureau of Indian Affairs to the Office of the
Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs serves the goals at which S.
2166 aims with respect to the present Institute. We believe that
this decision, along with other measures discussed below, will
preserve the Institute, foster its achievement of the promise so
apparent in past years, and give it the attention, visibility, and
support it deserves.

Other measures we plan to take with respect to the Institute are
to—

(1) Beek the immediate renovation of the Albugquergue Indian
Schoal so the Pueblo students can be returned as promptly
as possible to safe classrooms and dormitories and so the
Santa Fe campus can be restored to the use of the
Institute; ¢

(2) develop an efficient management strategy for the
Institute through a management team recently astablished
_ by the Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs,
“using the resources of the Office of Policy, Budget, and
* Administration, the Office of Indian Education, and such

O
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other resources as are necessary from within and outside
the Department;

place full authority for the Santa Fe campus in the hands
of the President of the Institute to eliminate the
tensions which now stem from shared administration; and

work with the Native American Council of Regents in
developing long-range goals for the Institute and to
clarify and strengthen the Council's status so it can
assume, to the extent possible, the functions normally
associated with boards of regents in the management of
post~secondary schools.

We are committed to the preservation of the Institute and the Indian
Arts and Crafts Board and to the achievement of their purposes. We
believe that this preservation and achievement can best be assured
through the resources available to this Department. We therefore
oppose the enactment of S. 2166.

a

The Office of Management and Budget has advised that there is mo
objection to the presentation of this report from the standpoint of
the Administration's program.

Sincerely,

Q-M_

|, ModesecRETARY
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Senator MEccuer. Thank you all very much.
The hearing stands adjourned. .
[Whereupon, at 12:15 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.]
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STATEMENT AND CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
SUBSEQUENT TO THE HEARING

STATEMENT OF VIRGIL GuUNN, CuAIRMAN, CoMMITTEE oN HEALTH, EDUCATION,
ANxD WELFARE, CowviLik DBUSINESS COUNCIL

Mr. Chairman, I appreciate the opportunity to testify on behalf of the Con-
federated Tribes of the Colville Reservation concerning S. 2166—the Native
American Culture and Art Development Act.

8. 2168 would establish a national Institute of Native American Culture and
Arts Development. The Institute would include a Center for Culture and Art
Studies, a Center for Native American Scholars, a Center for Cultural Exchange,
a Museum of Indian Arts, and any other canters or programs which the Institute
determines appropriate to preserve, support, revitalize and dissemlnate Indian
art and culture.

The Institute would be governed by a Board including the Secretaries of the
Smithsonian Institution and the Departments of Interfor and Education, the
Chairman of the National Endowments of the Arts and the Humanities, the
Librarinn of Congress. and thirteen other members.

Of particular interest to the Colville Condederated Tribes is the impact of this
measure on the Institute of American Indian Arts (IATA) in Santa Fe, New
Mexico. We belleve that it is vital to preserve the IATA and to enhance its man-
agement and its programs. This I8 one of the excellent goals of S. 2166.

While we support this goal, we have serious concerns regarding the wisdom and
appropriateness of placing the governance of the IAIA under the Board of the
proposed Institute of Native American Culture and Arts Development. The IATA
serves as an arm of the U.S. Department of the Interior, which is charged with
the primary responsibility for discharging the nation's trust obligation to Ameri-
can Indian tribes. One of the most important of these obligations is education.
Transfer of the IATIA to an Institute which has purposes other than, and poten-
tially conflicting with, the Federal trust responsibility can seriously erode its
value to Indian people; set an unwanted precedent for spinning off other DOI
trust programs to other boards, institutes, and Federal agencies ; and impair the
govermment-to-government relationship that presently exists between the United
States and the tribes,

The overwhelming majority of Indian tribes and the Colvilles opposed and the
last Congress defeated an Administration proposal to transfer BIA education
programs from the Department of the Interior to the Department of Education.
We also oppose transferring education piecemeal from DOI.

For the same reasons we oppose the trausfer of the Indian Arts and Crafts
Board to the proposed new Institute.

Recognizing that the TAIA has not yet realized its full potential of service to
the tribes under the BIA, we support the recommendation of U.8, Representative
Sidney R. Yates that 8, 2166 be nmended to

(1) Retain the provisions of IL.R. 6&350, transferring authority over TAIA
from BIA to the Indian Arts and Crafts Board;

() Delete provisions of 8. 2166 which transfer the functions of IAIA and
the Indian Arts and Crafts Board to the Board of Trustees of the Institute
of Native American Culture and Arts Development ; and

(3) Add the Chairman of the Indian Arts and Crafts Board to the Board
of Trustees of the Institute of Native American Culture and Arts Develop-
ment, in order to ensure the counsel of the Arts and Crafts Board toward
the goals of the Act.

We thank the Committee for its concern for the preservation and encourage-
ment of Indian arts and culture and for the opportunity to present our views.
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NATIONAL wAsSHINGTOMN ?
ENDOWMENT D.C. 20506 -

FOR
THE ARTS NGt on e Ar

et e

August 8, 1940

tonorable Johin tielcher

Cnalrman

select Committee on Indlan Aftalrs
United States Senate

washington, L. C. 20510

Lear dr. Chalpman:

AS you know, the MNational zndowment for the Arts was unable to
present testimony at the Committee's recent hearings on S. 2166.
vlease accept our apologles for any lnconvenlence this may have
cuaused the Committee.

ve shall be forwarding some views on this bill to the Committee
very shortly, pending review by the Uffice of hHanagement and
budguet, We hope these views will beconie bart of the hearing re-
cord.

We are yrateful for the opportunity to contribute to the Comuittee's
consideration of &. 2lbb.

Sincerely,
1

WMVLM / S5 ‘ﬂe

Livingston L. Blddle, Jr.
Chalruan
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SMITHSONLAN INSTITUTION

Washrngtnn, . 20560
54

|
-

August 20, 1980
-,-..:4':'?-\’ A ;'l ?':.',ﬁ

Honorable John Melcher

Chairman

Select Committee on Indian Affairs
United States Senate

Washington, D. C. 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Thank you for your letter requesting the views of the Smithsonian
Institution on S. 2166, a bill to promote the development of Native
American culture and art.

The bill provides for the establishment of an Institute of Native
American Culture and Arts Development under the control of a Board of
Trustees. It envisions the creation within the Institute of a Center
for Culture and Art Studies; a Center for Native American Scholars; a
Center for Cultural Exchange; a Museum of Indian Arts; and other programs
that would appropriately "preserve, support, revitalize, and disseminate
Indian art and culture."

The bill also provides for the transfer of the functions of the
Institute of American Indian Arts, established by the Secretary of the
Interior in 1962, and the Indian Arts and Crafts Board (25 U.S.C. 305-309a)
to the new organization which would continue to carry them out. An
appropriation of $4,000,000 is authorized for FY 81 and such sums as may
be necessary are authorized for succeeding fiscal years.

The Smithsonian is well aware of the substantial contributions
Indian art and culture have made to the heritage of the Nation. The
Institution pioneered the study of Native Americans more than a century
ago and We are currently engaged in a range of activities that include
research, training, and exhibitions.

The Smithsonian's National Museum of Natural History is a major
repository of ethnological materials. The collections of its Department

of Anthropology include more than one million specimens from all parts
of the world. Particularly important are those representing tribes from
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Canada and the United States and the comprchensive archeological
collections for the Plains, Southwest, and Southeast United States.
In addition to its specimen collections, the Department houses a
specialized library containing more than 50,000 volumes and, like
other Smithsonian facilicies, it is open to qualified scholars.

The National Anthropological Archives, part of the Department
of Anthropology, serves as a depository for its records as well as
those of its predecessor organizatiorns. [t also collects papers
relating to the history of anthropology and is one of the world's
greatest resources for the study of American Indians.

The Handbook of North American Indians is a special project of
the National Musenm of Natural History and will result in a twenty-
volume encyclopedia of the cultures, artifacts, territories, and habits
of Indians. Four volumes have been published to date, and it is
anticipated that ihe project will be completed within this decade.

Through its Office of Muscum Programs the Smithsonian operates a
Native American Museum Training Program to assist tribal and urban
groups in establishing and maintaining muscums and cultural centers.
lhe activities of the program focus on providing technical assistance,
sommunications, and promntion and liaison for Indian, Eskimo, and Aleut
groups and individuals interested in learning methods of caring for and
exhibiting their ethnographic and aesthetic collections. The training
consists of field workshops, seminars, and internships at the Smithsonian
and elsewhere, and of cooperative agreements of assistance between
established professional institutions and Native American muscums. Necds
are determined by on-site vicitations and requests of the people served.
participation is usually limited to employees of Native American controlled
owned, or staffed museums.

The Smithsonian is embarking on a program to revitalize its
cabibitions i ics Mall museums. It is expected that over the next few
years the Naiional Museum of Natural History will be able to devote
additional space to improved presentations of Indian culture. In addi-
tion, the Yational Muscum of History and Technology is planning to
institute a program of exhibitions about Native Americans, and to in-

coiporate them more fully into its American history displays.

With respect to the proposed legislation we have one particular
concern -- we oppose the naming of the Sccretary of the Smithsonian
Institution to the Institute's Board of Trustees. We otherwise defer
to the Department of Interior.

The Smithsonian Institution is an independent establishment created
by statute (20 U.S.C. 41 EP.Seﬂ-) to carry out trust obligations assumed

BEST COPY AVAILABLE



141

by the United States in accepting the bequest of James Smithson of

England. Administered by an automonous Board of Regents composed of

the Chief Justice, the Vice President, six Members of Congress, and

nine private citizens, and funded by both private and public monies,

the Institution is dedicated to the "increase and diffusion of knowledge
among men." The Secretary is appointed by the Regents as secretary of

the Institution as well as of the Board itself (20 U.S.C. 44) and is
responsible for the property and proceedings of the Institution (20U.5.C. 44).

The Board of Regents considers it inappropriate for the Secretary
or other employeces of the Institution to participate on governing boards
of Executive branch organizations. However, the staff has been encouraged
to provide technical assistance to those organizations insofar as possible
and is, indeed, happy to do so.

The Office of Management and Budget advises that it has no objection
to the submission of this report.

Sincexely yours,

u(z&qdﬁ

Ph1111p Hughes
Acting Secrctaty
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St, wartin's Priory
- Rt b Box 253
S~ Hapid City, S.D. 57701
August 25,1980

REC'D SEP2 1984

Senator John Melcher

Senate Select Committee on Indian Affairs

U.5. Senate

Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Serator Melcher:

The art of Native Americans is a spiritual exprcssien of their
deer respect for nature. In these tires of environmental
rollutin-e, a~i in respect for their art, I urge you to actively
suppert senate bill S. 2166 which would establish a national
Institue of Native American Culture and Arts development. I
would lixe to sugpgest that at least half of thc board of directors

weould be American Tndians.

thank you for your consideration of this bill.

Sincerely,
St Thnueasé Ruies D58

Sr. Therese Marie Furois, 0SB
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ST. ANN'S CHURCH

BELCOURT/NORTH DAKOTA 58316

Y Septemner 1730

REC'D SEP v 1380

S:nator Toan felrhes
Leocelest Joomittom on Intlar flulr.
BT LA

lashingtor, "5 27110
]
e T olons
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ican Life. In tae .0rt 370 gears we have

Lived on this lonk rert, e hava orl bLuun to we Ly osing our saicitusl
c30L3y iy hesar ta b2 Tab nome!' Lot deeper lovels, only hazun to deval .
a truly indiceroun s irlwusality ad artistic expression. 'l ir bhs malnstrezn
to1ld learn mucsh a8 deap valae from 3 »rowi ord self-sonfldent artistic and

solritual exoressisn of the heritase that hasg devnluael oa tinls continent for

.",inc;ﬂ,é&j@mp‘g m dﬂ/g
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RatAadTrbae Museum &

{mph ezt the foduan pomt of view on the Kaidroad
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Iron Rpad Cultural Center
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Soptembey 11, 1950

REC:

ettt or fohoe Melobe v
P13 Dithoot Senat e Otdice Wi Ldain
oy, b, 205140

Lo seniator Melohuers

P to aadvise vorn that ot g recoen) meet bt of our
Yo o ol nenmsed Sernat e Bl 2Te6 o nome Tenet
Sl ot Dircetors votod not to suppart the bill gt thie

weo toel i LD e the tollowing wieaknessens

. fLe- propoaad board i mnch 1oo bi aanl would not be
in tipe et dnterssts of Indian people- woo teel that Loomany
political appointees servine ar the President s pleasare wouldd
by welsht inte Lol campport ot Federal positions. We
alao teed that o sneh ool board would not boe teantbleo an a
policy making body becpuse it mipht b impossible to et such
1 lareywe mamber of prople topether, e board as proposesd does
not Yid woll for Indian selt-determinat jon.

2. sWe feel that the hill does not addeess the present
lack of ‘encouragement. tor lndian art on o and statosby-
Atare basis.,  Thg coucern is too much concertd with savings an
institution \v'c-m'aluc but does not lay o tormdation tor petting
tive bent talent o rhe Institute of Amcerican Indian Arc,

- f
3. we'would profer to sce a heartme on the bill condncted
tn Mout.ana on some Rescorvation so we could have preater imput.

Thank you for your interest in Indian arvt and enlture,
“

- - N « Sincerely,
R . q.:o'udu;‘ it
Dorothy Small
Chairman - - -1,

cor o Bogrd Members
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